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! UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
/' ''3 NUCLEAR RECULATORY COMMISSION
~_j 2

BEFORE T!!E ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING DOARD ;
3 j

_ _ - . _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ -x
4 :

In the Matter of: : '

5 :

LONG ISLAND LIG!! TING COMPANY : Docket No. 50-322-OL-3
6 :

(Shoreham Nuclear Power Station, : (Emergency Planning)
7 Unit 1)

8 ----_.__------._x ,

9 Court of Claims
Stato of New York

to Stato Offico Building *

Room 3B46 '

11 Votorans Memorial liighway,

llauppaugo, New York 11787

Friday, Juno 1, 1984~s
/ ) 13
*

tThe hearing in the abovo-ontitled matter resumed''

14

at 9:01 a.m., pursuant to recoss, j
15 )

BEFORE:
16 '

JAMES A. LAURENSON, ESQ., Chairman
17 Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
18 Washington, D. C. 20555

19 DR. JERRY KLINE, Member
j

Atomic Safoty and Licensing Board 4

N '

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D. C. 20555

.

DR. PREDERICK silon, Mombor I

22 Atomic Safoty and Licenslag Board
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

23 Washington, D. C. 20555
,
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12 1900 M Street, N.W.

Washington, D. C. 20036s
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!I PEEEEEE1EEE !,
t c '

' s'' 2 JUDGE LAURENSON: We are on the record now,
'

i

3 As wo indicated yesterday, wt will first j
-

>

4 announco our decision concerning the discovery dispute with
!

5 regard to the training documents. I will announce that, and
4

6 Dr. Kline will than announce our ruling on the motions to
i

7 strike the LILCO testinony on contention 13.

8 We havo buforo us a discovery disnuto betwoon

8 Suffolk County and LILCO conorning production of LILCO

10 training documents requestod by the county. '

11 Boforo wo got to the marits of tnis disputo, the

12 Daard wants to stato for the record its appreciation to tho

( ) 13 parties for their efforts sinco our first discoveryv
14 conference in resolving their discovory disputon amicably
18 without intervention by un.

16 An to this disputo, it bogan with a lettor

17 on April 18 from Mr. !lillor to ttins Monaghan requesting i

18 13 categorion of documents allogodly reforonced in LILCO'n f
|18 training tontinony which tontimony wan ftied on April 2. [

20 An to 11 of thono categorion, thoro in no dinnuto

!21 prnently beforu un. Ilowover, au to catoyorlon 4 and 10,

22 f.ILCO and Huffolk County aro tinable to ayroo. And Duffolk

23 County prononted an oral motion to compol production earlier

n 24
f thin wook.
(

25
Wo Login our roview with the April la lottor from

. _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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1 Michael Millor. Roquest No. 4 in portinent part is as

2 follows: "All documents relating to the critiques and
,

3 ovaluations of LERO traineos' performanco by drill and/or
,

4 oxerciso controllors and/or observors; soo, for examplo,
I

8 LILCO testimony at 44, 54, 93, 109, and 111; including
6 !all completed drill and/or oxorciso evaluation forms;

7
soo, for examplo, attachmont 5 and 6 fron LERo drills and/or

8 exorcises that havo boon conducted, soo LILCo testimony
8 at 108 and 111."

to This is one of my favorito sentonces with four '

11
"and/or's" in it.,

12
Roquest No. 10 requests all documento relating

[ I3 to proposed annual exorcison to be conducted at the
\)

14 Shorcham plant, other than Nhat is in the LILCO plan or

IO han Icon previously provided to the county. This references

to the LILCO testimony at 72 through 72.

II
An to reques,t No. 4, LILCO han provided the

I8 county with blank ovaluation forns and blank critique forms,
I8 but no completed formn. '

20 Tho county referencos pagon in tho LILCO training
21 tontimony whoro it annerts that those ovaluations and criti-

22
quen oro cited.

23
The county claimn that LILCO witnenson rolled

24A on thono formn and dincunned how LIICO inntructorn inauro
\

25-

that trainoon learn thoir jobs by critiquing and ovaluatino

- _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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1

the' trainees.rx
t \
\- The county claims this would lead to admissible

3
and relevant evidence.

4
LILCO argues that the two Suffolk County requests

5
are not calculated to lead to the discovery of relevant

6
evidence as required by 10 CFR Section 2.740. LILCO

'7
says they are not relevant to the contentions or to the

8
- testimony.

9
- |

Contention 44.F concerns whether LILCO will be '

10

able to critique its own plan including exercises due to a
11

lack of expertise and objectivity. Contention 100.G says
12

that the LILCO drills contain no terminal performance

(~^) 13

( standards and, therefore, there are no objective,
14

.

observable criteria to be.used by instructors in
~15

evaluating the performance of individua] trainees.
16 -

LILCO argues that neither of these contentions
17

involves the content of critique forms as filled out by
18

individual observers.

! 19

LILCO goes on to argue that the pages of
20

testimony cited by Mr. Miller demonstrate that LILCO
21

witnesses do not rely on the contents of the critique forms.
22

Finally, LILCO claims that the release of these
23

critiques and evaluations would have a " chilling" effect
24

[] on the candor of future analyses and critiques.
\_/ 3

LILCO attempts to draw an analogy to the

. . . -
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1 Equal Employment Opportunity plans in Title 7 cases and

\_) 2 hospital and physician reports and reviews of medical treat-

3 ment.

4 Based upon our consideration of the arguments of the:

5 parties and our review of the LILCO testimony in question,

6 -we conclude that Suffolk County is entitled to the

7 discovery pursuant to 10 CFR Section 2.740.

8 That section defines the scope of discovery in

9 NRC proceedings in one sentence as follows:

10 " Parties may.obtain discovery regarding any

11 . matter not privileged which is relevant to the subject

12 matter involved in the proceeding."

-.s

(Y) 13 LILCO has not claimed that any of these

I4 documents are privileged, but it argued in terms of

15 the " chilling" effect of disclosure.

I 16 We have heard a log about chilling effects lately.
!

17 HOwever,'since LILCO has not claimed any privilege, we
|.
i 18 decline to look for one.

19 Thus, the only test is whether these documents

( # are relevant'to the subject matter involved in the

21 proceeding.

22 We need not look too far to estab!ish

%3 . relevancy. The first page of testimony cited by Suffolk

24
t'N County is page 44 where question 29 is as follows:

)
25 "Why does LILCO believe that its employees can be trained

, ..
. . .

. ..
.

_ __ _
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1 to perform emergency tasks that differe from their
r~-

,

(._)1
t

2
,

.
normal job activities?"

.

3 The answer states in part as follows:

'4 "The LERO training program achieves this objective through

5 its educational design structure of presentation of informa-

6 tion during the classroom sessions, application of the

7 information in the drills and exercises and critique of the

8 applicants by drill and exercise controllers and observers."

9 On pagE 93 of the testimony it states, The"

10 ~
, job-specific training initiated in the classroom is given

11 practical application and is critiqued in drills and

12 exercises."
,- m

') 13 Contention 100.G asserts that there are no|G .
14 objective observable criteria to be used by instructors

15 in evaluating the performance of individual trainees.

16 Taken together, we find that the completed

17 evaluations and critiques are relevant to the testimony and,

18 contentions in controversy and must be produced.

-END-1 18 However, we note one limitation and one caveat.

20

21

22

23

24,rs,

Q-
25

,

,_ . . , . .- .. ,, - _ .. . _ , . . . , - . . . , , ,,,__.~r, ,_. . , , . , , , , . , . , , m. , _ . _ - . . , , , . , ,,w
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'#2-1-Suet 1 First, the limitation. The names of individual
rw

l
( p trainees or evaluators may be deleted by LILCO. Second, I
s~ . I

1

3 the mere fact that we find these documents discoverable {

4 should not be taken to establish that they are admissible

I !

5 in evidence or that isolated critiques may form the basis
|

6 for cross-examination at this hearing.
I

7 The County is entitled to see these documents

8 to determine if it can establish its contention by showing

9 that the pattern of the critiques is inadequate or that

to the pattern of the critiques establishes an absence of

11 objective evaluation criteria.

12 Turning to Request Number 10, the same reasoning

(''t 13 applies. On Pages 72 through 76, the LILCO testimony re-

14 sponds to Contention 44.F. That contention asserts, among

15 other things, that LILCO will not be able to critique ade-

16 quately its own plan, including exercises conducted under

17 the plan due to its lack of expertise and objectivity. |

18 The testimony in question discusses provisions

19 for official government observers to watch, evaluate and

20 critique LERO training exercises. It discusses how such

21 comments will be evaluated and deficiencies corrected, the

22 performance of post-exercise critiques and the identity of

23 those who will attend.

24 We find that the documents requested are notO
x- 2 privileged and that they are relevant to the subject matter
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.

#2-2-Suet involved in this proceeding. LILCO shall produce the
3

,-,

(v) 2 documents requested in Mr. Miller's letter of April 18,

3 1984 concerning Requests Number 4 and 10.

This completes our ruling on the discovery4

5 request.

6 MR. CHRISTMAN: Fine. We have the documents

7 compiled somewhere within the City, and we will produce
|

8 them today.

9' JUDGE LAURENSON: Dr. Kline will now present

to the Board's ruling concerning the motions to strike the

gi LILCO testimony on Contention 15, credibility.
,

12 JUDGE KLINE: I will identify these motions by

13 letter, A, B or C, without reading the entire motion.
(~N '

14 First, for Motion A. The County argues in

15 support of this motion that testimony dealing with the
,

16 alleged credibility of the Suffolk County government or

17 its Executive or what LILCO believes Suffolk County would

18 have to do if-it believed that it could implement an

19 emergency plan is irrelevant to and non-probative of

3 issues raised in Contention 15, which are limited to

21 LILCO's ability to implement its plan.

22 LILCO urges the Board to reject the County's

23 argument on the basis that the Board needs to compare

_ 24 credibility of LILCO to that of other people or groups if

25 it is to assess the significance of LILCO's alleged lack''
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#2-3-Suet 1 of credibility. It argues further that LILCO's testimony
,.

(_,) 2 goes to the heart of the County's case, that only a

3 government can do adequate emergency planning.

The NRC Staff agrees with the County and argues |
4

I

5 that the only issue raised by Contention 15 is the Applicant';s

6 ability to implement the plan. Thus, they say the testimony

i

7 should be striken. ;

8 The Board denies the motion to strike on Page

9 16, Lines 12 to 19, Page 17, Lines 20 to 23, and Page 18,

10 Line 3, containing the words "or the County Executive." ,

11 The Board finds that Contention 15 does raise the issue of

12 comparative credibility and will permit testimony that uses

.[ ' 13 such comparisons.
\

14 The motion to strike the passage at Page 18,

15 Lines 7 to 11 is granted. Speculation as to what the

16 County would have to do if it were participating in

17 emergency planning is irrelevant and non-probative to the~

,

18 issues before us.

19 Motion B. The County states as grounds that

20 this testimony which compares LILCO's credibility with that

21 of other utilities is not releva,nt o'r probative of any

22 issues raised in Contention 15. LILCO responds that the

23 County takes too narrow a view of the evidence that may be

24 used to refute the contention.

25 The challenged testimony, they say, is relevant

- ~ -.-. ..--- .- --- _ - _ _ - . . - _ -- -.
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--#2-4-Suet 1 to the question of whether credibility is a unique LILCO
(,
i / 2 condition. They also state that to the extent that the

3 County's theory would make utility plans categorically

4 inadequate it would frustrate the will of Congress which

5 hac previously permitted consideration of utility plans. I

6 Finally, LILCO believes the County proves too

7 much, since all utilities must implement on-site plans and j

8 notify off-site authorities in an emergency. Thus, a

9 comparison of credibility is relevant.

10 The Staff argues that the questioned testimony

11 may be relevant and should not be striken. The Board

12 denies this motion to strike. This is an issue of the

/~'s 13 weight that should be given to the testimony and not of its

14 admissibility.

15 Motion C. The County requests us to strike this

16 testimony for the same reasons given in Part 1.A. LILCO

17 responds that the testimony is relevant because it shows

18 that lack of credibility as defined by the County is some-

19 thing suffered by all institutions, public and private to

M some degree, but that this does not preclude emergency plan-

21 ning.

22 The NRC Staff agrees with the County that the

23 1 testimony should be striken as not relevant. The Board

24 denies this motion to strike, because it goes to the weight

C'' t
,

2i to be accorded rather than admissibility.
,

I

k-
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- :

|

:#2-5-Suet g Motion D. The-County asserts that the credibility
.. 2 .of the County or the Governor of New York or the NRC are

-3 not relevant to the issues of Contention 15. LILCO re- ;

4 sponds that the testimony is relevant for the same reasons

5 asserted in its reponse to 1.A and 1.C of the County's !
47

6 motion. |
| i

7 LILCO argues additionally that NRC would probablyj '

8 - have a highly visible role in an emergency at Shoreham and

! g that the' credibility of all participants, particularly NRC
,

10 is relevant. f

11 The NRC Staff argues that reference to the
,

'

12 credibility of the Governor of New York and of Suffolk
i

~3 13 County is irrelevant and should be striken. However, testi-, ' { -|%

; 14 mony concerning NRC is relevant and should~not.

15 The Board denies this motion to strike. We find:
;.

! 16 that this motion raises issues of weight rather than

17 admissibility.
_.

18 Motion E. The County asserts as basis for this,

19 motion that this testimony is cumulative of LILCO's testimony,

(

''

20 _ on.the evacuation shadow phenomenon. LILCO acknowledges

21 that the quality of information is -- that quality of

22 information is discussed in both the shadow phenomenon,

,

23 testimony and its credibility testimony but argues that this
!-
| 24' is necessitated by the fact that Contention 23 and 15 are

i O|' 25 themselves repetitive.
j' |

1
,

I

.o ..- . . , . _ . , . . - . . . . . . . . . - . . - . _ _ _ _ . _ . . - ~ . , . - _ . . _ _ . . . . , . , , _ _ , , . . . _ _ _ _ _ . . . . _ . _ , . . _ . . _ _ _ _ . _ . _ , _ . . . _ , _ , . , . _ . _ .
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#2-6-Suet l' LILCO further asserts that its Contention 15
-Q-

Q' 2 . testimony is tailored to the particular contention and that

3 the present testimony addresses matters not included in the

4 ' Contention 23 testimony and is not needlessly redundant.
,

|
5 The Staff asserts that the LILCO testimony on

6 Contention 15 is repetitive of that at Page 26 to 36 of

7 the evacuation shadow testimony, and that the inotion to

8 strike should be granted.

9 The Board has taken note of the similarity of

10 - Contantions 23 and 15 and of the difficulty and disentangl-
11 ing testimony relevant to one but not the other. Although

12 we agree that there-is some repetitive testimony contained
13 in the Answer.to Contention 15, we do not find it unduly _

.14 repetitious, and we decline to undertake the. task of separat-
15 ing the new from the repetitous threads.

16 Therefore, the motion to strike is denied.

17 Motion F.- The County says that this testimony

18 - which discusses gas and lighter problems, earthquakes in
19 - Japan, building evacuations in Brazil, and other like

8 matters, is not relevant'or probative of the issues raised

21 by Contention 15.

22
LILCO responds that the testimony addresses

23
situations where private parties or corporations are in-

24 - volved in emergency planning. Additionally, the testimony

25 addresses situations where LILCO itsel. is listened to
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in matters within its expertise. LILCO asserts that the#2-7-Suet ~ t

T ~ discussion of theatre ushers and parking lot attendants2

3 is particularly relevant since it tends to show that the
J

4 public follows directions given by people who lack credi-'

5 bility.
1 ;

i
i

1 end #2 6
f!

joo flws- 7
-

2

8

!

9
,

f

i 10
a

11 i
n

{ 12

.

j 14

i
I 15 '

!

16

17 i

|-

18

i
!

19
,.

i
'

21

i

22

4

1

-

:
1

i 24

:. 2s

p
!

!

,

|

-. --..-....-,~ - .. . - .- - _ ,,. , ,. ..-- _ .-. - - - . .-- 1-
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1. The NRC Staff does not s tpport the Motion to.
,x |

} } 2 Strike. It asserts that the County may inquire into the

3 relevance on cross examination.

4 The Board has consistently ruled that testimony

5 that addresses planning in response to emergencies other
i6 than' radiological emergencies is relevant to this case because
!

7 the amount of experience with radiological emergencies in thel

8 United States is limited.

9 We also note that a question of credibility

10 is subjective in nature, with no clear boundary lines as to

11 what -evidence may or may not be relevant.

12 Under these circumstances, the County's challenge

f''s 13 raises the questicq of weight to be given to the testimony
\ )
s_-

14 rather than admissibility, and the Motion is, therefore,

15 denied.

16 Motion G. The County says that this testimony

17 is cumulative to LILCO's previous testimony on Contention 25,

18 Role Conflict, at pages 18 and 19. LILCO acknowledges that

is this testimony is similar to the Role Conflict testimony,

20 but that this testimony represents a specific application

21 of the emergency consensus idea to the credibility issue.

22 The Staff agrees that this testimony if repetitious

23 of LILCO's role conflict testimony, and supports the County's
i 24 Motion to Strike.

A
/ 25 The Board agrees with LILCO that the challenged

k.
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1 testimony does specifically focus a previously articulated
g
( ,) 2 principle on the question of LILCO's credibility. It is,

3 -therefore, relevant and not unduly repetitious. Motion to

4 Strike i's denied.

5 Motion H. The County says that this letter

6 received by LILCO from the coast guard is compared with an ;

I

7 unidentified letter relating to nuclear plants in Connecticut:

8 and has no relevancy to issues raised in Contention 15, nor

9 is it probative or reliable evidence.

10 LILCO says that the letter shows that the coast .

~11 guard views LILCO's plan as business as usual, and therefore

12 bears on the question of whether the coast guard will fail

(') 13 tc function because of alleged doubts about LILCO's

%)
14 credibility. LILCO, therefore, argues that the' testimony

15 is relevant and should not be striken. The Staff opposes

16 the Motion to Strike, arguing that the proativity or

17 reliability of the letter is something the County can pursue

is on cross examination. The Board finds the challenged ;

i

19 testimony relevant to the contention. The challenge is to

a the weight and not to admissibility, and the Motion is

21 denied.

22 Motion I. The County argues that this testimony

n is repetitious and cumulative of LILCO's testimony on the

24 shadow phenomenon. LILCO responds that Question and

( )
\/ Answer 49 is merely a cross reference to Contention 23, and3

f
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1 as such is relevant and not duplicative.
,.

i, ,) 2 Question and Answer 50 and 51 are asserted to be

3 simply specific applications of the shadow testimony applied

4' to this contention. The Staff agrees that the challenged ;

I

5 testimony is repetitious and should be striken. Here, the !
i

6 Board agrees with the County. The testimony does repeat that

7 given in the shadow contention without appearing to be more

8 particularized than the previous testimony. Motion to

9 Strike is granted, on the grounds that.the testimony is

to cumulative. ,

11 Motion J. The County says that LILCO's testimony

12 on rumon control is not relevant to Contention 15, and is not

/ ') 13 probative or reliable evidence. LILCO responds that evidence
'

LJ
14 on rumor controlled programs that depend on utility personnel

15 is relevant to the County thesis that a rumor controlled

16 system manned by utility personnel is unworkable. The

17 Staff disagrees with the County that the. testimony should be

18 striken. It argues that the challenged testimony may be

19 relevant or probative, and that the County can pursue this

20 on cross examination.

21 The Board finds the testimony relevant to

I

22 Contention 15. Its reliability or probativity can be
,

i

23 discerned - cannot be discerned without cross examination. !
|
I

24 Motion to strike is denied.,-

I )
\/

25 Motion K. The County says that this testimony

.
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,
1 about 'what New York - and Suf folk County would do in an.

y
\ '

. m,/ 2 emergency is speculation, and has no rel'evancy to Contention

-3' 15, which ' deals' with LILCO's credibility. LILCO argues that

'4 the testimony is. relevant because it describes what LILCO_
!5- would do if Suffolk County or New York decided to take an

i
6 active role in emergency preparedness.

7 . The assert further that the testimony addresses

8 the same issue that is raised in the ~ County's prefiled

9 ' testimony regarding Contention 11 and 15. The Staff agrees

to that the testimony is speculative and should be striken. -

11 The Board finds the challenged testimony to be irrelevant

12 to the issues to be decided within Contention 15. Motion.

.[' 13 to Strike is. granted.
\-

14 And that completes our ruling on Contention ~15.

15 JUDGE LAURENSON: Thank you, Judge Kline.

16 Pursuant to the agreement and schedule previously announced,

17 I understand that the next order of business would be to

18 call Dr. Barnett out of order.

-19 MR. CHRISTMAN: Yes, sir, thank you. The record

m should reflect that Dr. Steve Barnett has taken the stand.

21 That is spelled.B-a-r-n-e-t-t.

n MR. McMURRAY: Excuse me. Judge Laurenson, I

23 was under the impression that the Board was going to be

24 ruling on LILCO's Motion to Strike Suffolk County's testimony

''
25 as well. If I am incorrect, fine, but I thought that was what
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1 the Board was going to be doing today.

(h,)- 2 JUDGE LAURENSON: Ordinarily we do, but I
(

3 think because we are taking this out.of order we decided

4- to --- I think I announced yesterday af ternoon that the ;

'
i'

5. rulings on Motions to Strike would only be on the LILCO t

I

6 testimony which is. going to be presented today. We will f
i
'

7 announce our rulings on the balance of this cluster, which

also includes contention 11 when we get to it next week.8

9 MR. CHRISTMAN: Dr. Barnett is a cultural

to anthropologist who is presented for the purpose of testifying

11
on Contention 15 about credibility, and Judge, let me note

12 that I would propose today to insert into the transcript

("^ 13 only those portions of the prefiled written testimony on
V)

14 credibility that Dr. Barnett himself sponsors, and I

15 would propose next week when the rest of the panel appears

to introduce at that time the bulk of the 15 testimony.is

JUDGE LAURENSON : What is the reason for that?
17

I

18 MR. CHRISTMAN: Simply neatness. Dr. Barnett

sponsors only testimony on pages 1 and 2, 18 through 27,
19

20 and 45 through 46. Now, I can do it the other way just

as easily, except that the transcript today would be thick,.21

and people wanting to compare the written testimony in the22

transcript to the cross examination would have to have two3

volumes rather than one if we put all of the testimony in
24,-s

25 now.
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1 JUDGE LAURENSON: Let's go off the record

- (
2 for a moment.q ;

3 (Off the record discussion ensues)

4 JUDGE LAURNESON: We have had a discussion

5 of f. the record concerning the LILCO proposal to admit :

I

6 into the record today only the testimony sponsored by |
|

7 Dr. Barnett, and because of the fact that other witnesses ,

8 on this panel will have changes to make'that will not be

9 available today because the witnesses are not here, we

10 agree with the LILCO request, with the further proviso

11 that next week when the panel is here the entire transcript

12- will be placed in the record at that time.

[~'t 13 MR. CHRISTMAN: Dr. Barnett, I am going to show

G'
14 you a document dated March 30, 1984.

15 JUDGE LAURENSON: I think before you do that

-16 we ought to swear Dr. Barnett it.

17 MR. CHRISTMAN: I am sorry.

18 Whereupon, |
t

XXINDEX 19 STEVE BARNETT,

20 was called as a witness on behalf of LILCO and, having'

21 first been duly sworn, was examined and testified as
!

i
22 follOWs: '

23 DIRECT EXAMINATION

24 BY MR. CHRISTMAN:
,

(''NI

(/l 25 0 Dr. Barnett, I am going to show you a document
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1

4

1 dated March 30, 1984, entitled: LILCO Testimony on
.

:

| .2 Contention 15 (Credibility) . From that document, I have
4

3 excerpted pages 1 and 2, 18 through 27, inclusive, and '

;

i~
;- 4 45 and 46. Do you have that document.
(

5 A Yes, I do. '

!

End 3. 6
Reb fois.

7 i.

!
;

t

f 8- '

i

i
f:
*

9

i ,

10
!' -

'

,

11

! !

j- 12 .

t
>-

i 13 !

.

~14

i

[ 15
'

;.

.,

16 i,

!'
} 17

.

i 18
4

; 19
1

' N
;

!- 21
!-

M
o
4

! 23
i
!

i 24

25
3

;

i
L
1
- - . . , , - , - , - . . .. . . , . . , - - . . - - - -

_ _ - - _ _ _ - . . - . . _ _ _. - . - . - . . , ,
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1 Q. Was that document prepared by you or under your
. ('~~)(j 2 supervision?

3 A Under my supervision, yes.

4 0 Are there any corrections you would like to make

5 to that document?

6 A One on page 24, on the question one up from the
:

7 last, "How many plants under contruction will be

8 completed?" That first percentage, 33, for most will be

9' completed should read 22 percent.
.

10 MR. MC MURRAY: May I have that --

11 THE WITNESS: Page 24, table 1, question one

12 ' up from the bottom, 33 beccmes 22.
,~

13( BY MR. CHRISTMAN:
%-

14 Q And I take it that makes the table consistent

15 with the testimony on page 19 where you say -- where the

16 figure 22 percent is the correct one?

17 A Yes. And I hope it adds to 100 percent, too.

18 0 It does.

II As corrected,-Dr. Barnett, do you adopt this

20 as your testimony in this proceeding?

21 A Yes.
,

' 22
Q And is it true and correct to the best of your

23 knowledge and belief?

24

-(Q
A It is.

,

j
MR. CHRISTMAN: Judge, with that I would like
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i 1 to move the admission of this testimony into evidence and
|: - r w- ![' h 2 ask that it be bound into the transcript as if read.

1
;

~3 JUDGE LAURNNSON: Is there any objections that

j 4 we haven't previously ruled on to this? i

J
i 5 MR. MC MURRAY: No objection.

,

t

6 MR. ZAHNLEUTER: No objection.
Y

j 7 ~ MR . BORDENICK: No objection.(
i t

'. 8 JUDGE LAURENSON: The testimony will be received
'

9 and bound into the transcript following this page as

10 though' read.
,

| 11
*

.

! 12 ,

13
t ;

.

.

f -14 ,.

: ,

i~ 15

i

16

17

18

!

f19 -
;

20 |.

21
i

!

i

23

'24

25
,

I

.
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LILCO, March 30, 1984
.

U
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Before the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

In the Matter of )
)

LONG ISLAND LIGHTING COMPANY ) Docket No. 50-322-OL-3
) (Emergency Planning(Shoreham Nuclear Power Station, ) Proceeding)Unit 1) )

LILCO TESTIMONY ON CONTENTION 15 (CREDIBILITY) -

I. IDENTIFICATION OF WITNESSES

[~N 1. Q. Please state your name and business address.k

A. [Barnett] My name is Steve Barnett. My address is

Plan =etrics, Inc., 34th Floor, 666 Fifth Avenue,
New York, New York, 10103.

[Clawson} My name is Carol A. Clawson. My address

is Long Island Lighting Company, 250 Old Country.

Road, Mineola, New York, 11501.

[Cordaro) My name is Matthew C. Cordaro. My ad-

dress is Long Island Lighting Company, 175 East Old

Country Road, Hicksville,'New York, 11801.
t

1
9

'

O

. .. -- . -- . _ _ _ _ _ --
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( )
x_/ [Mileti] My name is Dennis S. Mileti. My address

is Department of Sociology, Colorado State Univer-
I

sity, Fort Collins, Colorado, 80523

[ Robinson] My name is Elaine D. Robinson. My ad-
i dress is Long Island Lighting Company, 100 East Old

Country Road, Hicksville, New York, 11801.

[Sorensen] My name is John H. Sorensen; my address

is Oak Ridge National Laboratory, Building 4500
.

North, Room H-11C, P.O. Box X, Oak Ridge,

Tennessee, 37830.

[Weismantle} My name is John A. Weismantle. My
g( ) address is Long Island Lighting Company, 100 East

;

i Old Country Road, Hicksville, New York, 11801.
.

2. Q. Please state your professional qualifications.

A. [Barnett) I am a cultural anthropologist and Vice

President of the Cultural Analysis Group at
Planmetrics, Inc. I have studied public percep-.

tions of electric utilities and energy issues,
including those reported in a study for the Depart-
ment of Energy called Public Perceptions of Future

Electric Supply, Utility Financial Conditions, and
Related Issues, DOE /PE/70009-1 (Nov. 1982).

e

O
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(assuming the polls did a good job of measuring I

. l

'" credibility") that large numbers of people do not

perceive LILCO or the County Executive as credible.

Who is or is not ahead (or whether they are tied)

is quite irrelevant, since in an emergency all cit-,

izens, not just the majority, need credible infor-

mation. If Suffolk County were participating in

emergency planning for Shoreham, it would have to

'

take exactly the steps that LILCO is taking to en-

sure credible emergency public information if and

when an emergency ever happened. These steps, by

f'' the way, should be taken by emergency planners, be
(

they government or utility, even if the emergency

response organization had 100% credibility before

an emergency, simply because popularity and credi-

bility can change over time.

E. Credibility of Utilities Generally

8. Q. Is the low credibility suggested by the above polls

unique to LILCO?

[Barnett] No. The part of Contention 15 that says

"IILCO is not considered by the public to be a

credible source of information" suggests that LILCO
e
is distinct in credibility from other utilities

O

-

- - - - _ _ . , . . _ , _ , , _ - - - . , - _ . . . _ , - . , _ _ . - _ - - _ . , _ . - - , _ . - , . , , - _ -
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V

with nuclear plants on-line or under construction,
.

since if LILCO customers resembled customers from
those other utilities in nuclear attitudes, then no

utility could be expected to develop a reasonable

emergency plan. Planmetrics' data suggest that

5

this is not so; nuclear attitudes of LILCO custom-

ers appear to be similar to nuclear attitudes

across the country. Data on nuclear attitudes col-

iected over the past four years by Plan =etrics,
.

Inc., suggest that LILCO falls within the range of
utilities throughout the country on customers' nu-
clear attitudes and is therefore not exceptional in

-

' that regard.

Table 1, from a Planmetrics study for the Depart-

ment of Energy (based on a national probability

sample of 1,253 respondents), reveals a general?

suspicion of the quality of contruction in nuclear
plants (also, only 22% say that most plants now
under construction will be completed), and specifi-

cally a clear perception that the utility industry
has not been honest about nuclear costs (21% yes,

62% no) or safety (26% yes, 64% no). These figures

are similar to the 60% in Suffolk County who do not

grust LILCO to tell the truth about a nuclear acci-
A

dent. While the question we used in the DOE survey()

--- .- . - - - .- - - --- - ___ - - -
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is not the same as the one in the Suffolk County
,

'

. survey, in general both sets of figures are similar
. enough to indicate that LILCO is one of many
4

utilities with a relatively low level of public be-
lief in nuclear statements coming from a utility.

Table 2, from studies performed for other
iutilities, shows that, for three utilities in the

Southwest and Midwest, scientists and the NRC are

more trusted than the utilities. The similarity of
'

numbers across these utilities reinforces confi-,

; dence in the finding and suggests that they can be
extended by inference across the United States.~~

V"

LILCO, when compared to other utilities, seems rep-
resentative of national public attitudes, which are
suspicious regarding nuclear communications.

Looking at nationwide data on attitudes toward

utilities is a more realistic approach than sinply
looking at frequency responses within LILCO's ser-

vice territory and then concluding that LILCO is
uniquely not believable,

i 9. Q. What accounts for this low credibility? '

A. [Barnett) Nuclear credibility of a utility is
'

.

closely tied to overall favorability or opposition
N ,

-
'
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to nuclear energy. Table 3 suggests that attitudes

toward a utility's credibility (here " Utility A" on !
,

,

l" Honesty About Nuclear Safety") are etrongly corre-
}
,

lated with overall opinions of nuclear energy.

Just as concern about radiation and waste sharply
increases as opinion of nuclear energy goes from

,

favorable to unfavorable, so also does perception
of honesty in nuclear ccmmunications decline as re-

, spondents become more antinuclear.

.

10. Q. Are there any research findings specifically on the
credibility of information in emergencies?

(Barnett) In anthropologically based group inter-,

views (seven interviews, with seventy-eight partic-
ipants in North and South Carolina, California,
Massachusetts, and Indiana), Planmetrics has ob-

served that:

There is significant skepticism about-

nuclear emergency planning, including

concerns about family members forced f
to act separately, traffic problems,

extent of the spread of radiation,
,

and so on. '
,

I

.

.

|
t
i

|.

l
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Interview participants are skeptical-

*

of receiving reliable information

from any source, including the gov-
'ernment, saying things like "How can

they know quickly enough" and "They

will tell you whatever makes it easi-

er on them."

In general, Planmetries' anthropological findings
.

indicate that for many industrial sectors

(including the chemical and automobile industry),

there are strong doubts that those in authority
,-- will communicate the truth in problematic situa-

tions. For Americans an authority must be able to

examine and state " facts " " Facts" is a word
which, through a simplified version of the scien-

tific method, has become cultural reality for many
Americans. And, especially since Watergate, Ameri-

cans tend to believe that vested interests override
and obscure facts. If the potential authority is

believed to have a vested interest, those interests

will override the possible facts in that authori-

ty's presentation. Therefore, the issue of disbe-

lief raised in Contention 15 is one that holds not
qply for LILCO and not only for all utilities with

nuclear plants on-line or coming on-line, but is a

.
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|O
concern that many Americans feel for'other indus-

trial sectors as well.*

I conclude that LILCO is not unique among utilities

in public perception of nuclear energy and nuclear
emergency planning. Therefore, a case cannot be

made that people around the Shoreham plant are es-

pecially unlikely to follow emergency instructions.

.

4
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Table 1
W

NATIONAL NUCLEAR ATTITUDES (NOVEMBER 1982)
FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

45% - Favor nuclear
35% - Oppose

.'

20% - Don't know/ depends

Nuclear Power As a Business Decision
4 ,

51% - Good decision
j 3% - Average

35% - Bad Decision
12% - Don't know ;

,

,

i

Effect on Electric Bills i

32N - Higher bills
26% - Remain the same
3 4!,' - Lower bills

Os Don't know8% -.

,

! Quality of Construction of Nuclear Plants
|
,

r

9% - Excellent,

27% - Good
29N - Fair,

: 20% - Poor
; 16% - Don't know
i

, How Many Plants Under Construction Will Be Completed?
*

% - Most
31% - About half,

18% - Less than half
,- 18% - Very few

117; - Don t know '

Has Utility Industry Been Hone'st About the Cost of,

' Nuclear Power?
'

21?; - Yes
'

!, k'm ,N 62*; - No
) 1874 - Don't know

:
1

i

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _
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Has-Utility Industry Been Honest About Safety?
'

26% - Yes
64% - No
1C% - Don't know

.

i

e

t

|
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Table 2

'

PUBLIC TRUST ON NUCLEAR INFORMATION

Utility Utility Utility Utility
A ('83) B ('83) C (May '83) C (Oct. '83)

Scientists from
around country Yes 69% 72% 72% 69%

Not sure 9% 10% 8% 12%
No 18% 14% 16% 16%

Scientists from
state Yes 70% 67% 68% 64%

Not sure 8% 11% 8% 12% .

No 17% 18% 19% 19%.

DOE /NRC Yes 47% 51% 46% 38%
Not sure 11% 15% 11% 14%
No 34% 27% 36% 40%

Utility Yes 42% 48% 31%
- Not sure 10% 16% 9%

No 46% 34% 54%

Local newspaper Yes 37% 22%
Not sure 8% 12%
No 53% 63%

Local tv news Yes 40% 31% 29% 28%
Not sure 10% 14% 8% 8%
No 42% 52% 61% 61%

.

I

$

( v 'I

. . . . _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _
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Table 3
,

|-

4

2' UTILITY A
OPINION OF NUCLEAR ENERGY

;

i: Very Somewhat Somewhat Very
Favorable Favorable Unfavorable Unfavorable

23 23 16 *' 2 6*'

. Customer Concern About
Radiation

Very Concerned 19% 29% 42% 69% ,

Somewhat Concerned 28% 45% 49% 22%
Not at all Concerned 53% 27% 9% 7%..

,

Customer Concern About
Nuclear Waste

Very Concerned 43% 66% -73% 89%
Somewhat Concerned 36% 29% -24% 4%
.Not at all Concerned 21% 5% 3% 4%

,

Has: Utility A Been Honest
About Safety

Yes 74% 41% 27% 17%
No 17% 43% 45% 74%

.

G

k

. . . - . . . . - . - -, . , . . . , . . . ~ . _ _ . . . , . - ._ , _ . . . _ , , _ _ . . . _ . . . _ . _ . - , . _ . . _ - . _ _ _ - _ _ . . . . _ . - ~ . - . . _ _ _ _ _ _ -'
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The key question becomes, therefore, how can belief

.be elicited -- in the public and in people who work

in other organizations -- by the information that

comes during an emergency from a group or organiza-

tion who had low levels of credibility before the

^energency.

21. Q. What do you mean by "covaried" above?

~

A. [Miletil "Covary" as used above means that, in
.

some past emergencies pecple have been more likely

to believe information if it came from a source
that they perceived credible than from a source

that they perceived as not credible. In other

words, as the credibility of information " givers"

increases, so does belief in that information by

" receivers." However, remember that it is possible

to elicit belief in emergency information even when

pre-emergency credibility is not high because other

factors can be addressed in emergency planning to

achieve this end despite credibility configurations
-

j before an emergency.
i

[Barnett] In the anthropologically based group in-

terviews I discussed above, despite the reserva-

tions expressed about emergency planning and emer-
e

gency information, participants indicated they,

. - . - . - _
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p/\v
would follow instructions, saying "What else can we

do?" and "You have to believe someone at a time-

like that because you must decide what to do." So

even where utility customers are suspicious of nu-

clear emargency planning and suspicious of their

utility's general communications on nuclear power,

they still indicate that they will listen to and

follow instructions in case of a nuclear accident.

'

Moreover, from the data I presented above showing

that the more antinuclear segments of society tend
.

both (1) to be more skeptical of information from .

gs utilities and (2) to have greater concerns about

radiation and radioactive wastes, we might well

infer that these same segments will be most con-

cerned to follow emergency planning instructions,

even if they question their utility's honesty about

nuclear safety comnunications in general.
.

. 22. Q. Drs. Mileti and Sorensen, what role do you think
' ~

credibility will' play in determining response?
1

A. (Mileti, Sorensen] The major finding from previous

studies of the role that perceived credibility
plays in shaping response to a warning or in evacu-

|

ation is that when a warning is received from a
o

source judged to have icw credibility, people tend,

)
,

- - - . , _ . , , . _ _ _ , . . . _ _ . _ _ . . _ _ _ _ , , . _ , . _ _ _ , _ _ _ _ _ , , , . _ , _ -, _ . , _ , _ _ _ _ _ , , _ . , _ . - . , . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ . . , _ _
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1 MR. CHRISTMAN: Thank you, Judge.
-

-

2 And with that, this witness is available for4 ,/ _

.3 cross-examination.
,

4 JUDGE LAURENSON: Mr. McMurray?

=ZXXXX 5 CROSS-EXAMINATION

6 BY MR. f?O MURRAY:

7- Q Dr.-Barnett, you' state that you are a

8 cultura1' anthropologist.
.

8 A Yes.

10 0 Could you explain what a cultural anthropologist

11 is?

12 A It is someone who has received a Ph.D. in
. .

j''') 13 cultural anthropology. Cultural anthropology is that part
q ,:

14 of anthropology which deals with living societies and

15 living-human beings rather than what is called an

16 in anthropology." stones and bones."

-17 I don' t know much about that.

18 We specialize, as cultural anthropologists,

19 .in the detailed analysis of the everyday symbols that

20 people use to go about their everyday lives and in their

21 commonplace everyday behaviors, both around the world

22 and in the United States.

23
Q Could you explain a little bit more about the j

24 symbols that you study? i
,,

N' 25 A By symbols, I mean any word or object which can |
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1
stand for scmething else. For example, the cross in

- (K
~j. 2~

Christianity would be a symbol that we would look at.'

3
In some cases, nuclear energy becomes symbolic for

# '

Americans, has many meanings beyond mere nuclear energy.

We try to understand that universe of meaning
,

6-
that people live in. |

7 t
Q How would a cultural anthropologist distinguish

|

8
himself from a sociologist?

9
A' As far as I am concerned, all social science

o '

really tries to understand the same sorts of things.

11
The specialities -- sociology, political science,

12
anthropology -- in part-reflect the history of establishing

r'''i 13 -( ) departments and academic clout.

14
An anthropologist would tend to focus more on

15
-qualitative explanations of everyday life rather than

16
immediately going to opinion surveys, but many anthropologists

17
also do quantitative analysis.

18
So as far as I am concerned, there really is

19
no important distinction between an anthropologist, a

20
sociologist, or a political scientist -- psychologist,

21
for that matter.

22
0 You state on page 2 of your testimony that you

23
are the vice-president of the cultural analysis group at

24

[''} Planmetrics.
(_/ 3

What is the business of the cultural analysis
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1 group at-Planmetrics?

'/''h
.

(,) 2 A We do appropriate social science research for the
|

'

3 _ government -- that is-the Federal Government -- state

4 government, and for private companies, both energy

|
5 conpanies and consumer companies. By appropriate social

{
6 science research, I mean that we explore with an

7 institution or a company what a particular problem is,

8 design some research, hopefully experimental or at least

'

9 -a creative research design, and then come back with the

10 findings and the recommendations.

11 We have worked with, in-the past three and a

12 half years, over.40 companies and governmental institutions.

('') '13 g .Is one of the things that Planmetrics does
's

14 evaluating an organization's image and making recommendations

15 as to how to enhance that image in the public's eye?

-16 A- We have done both corporate image studies and

17 corporate cultural' studies. That is looking at the internal

.18 organization'of corporations. :Te have also looked at

19 the image of some governmental institutions at their

20 request.

21 So, yes, that is part of it.

22
Q And also you have looked into -- I don't know

23
if this is distinct from image, but you have looked into,

24 the credibility of organizations and made recommendations-

N.~ / 25
as to how they could enhance credibility?

1

I

_ _ _ _ ______ _ . _ . - - - _ - - _



-

4/6 9693
.

l' A I would put that.somewhat differently.
.(~y '

~(_,). 2 We have looked at the credibility of some organizations

3 and let those organizations know what our findings.

4 In some cases our findings suggest that credibility cannot

5 be enhanced -- that is, we are not, as I think about how

-6 we are-hired and how we are used, we are not simply trying

7 to make silk purses out of sows' ears all the time.

8 We objectively try to look at the credibility

9 issue.
,

10 Q Let's turn to your testinony at page 18.

11 There on page 18 the questio., that is asked,

12 . "Is.the low credibility suggested by the above polls

13 unique to LILCO?"
v-

14 Do you see that question?

15 A Yes.

-16 0 You would agree with me, wouldn't you,

17 Dr. Barnett, that LILCO does have low credibility among

18 the public around Suffolk County?
..

18 A I am not hedging here, but I would say that

20 it is a semantic question. If most utilities have

21 nuclear power plants coming on line have about the same

22 level of credibility as LILCO --

23 0 Dr. Barnett, if you would focus on my question

24 which is, does LILCO have low credibility in your opinion
. f
\
'- 25 among the public in Suffolk County or around the plant?

s
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1 A It has about the same level of credibility
-

2 we-have'seen elsewhere. I can't describe that in terms !
- s _.,

1

3' of high, low, or any other evaluative term.
c

4 Q You have not been able to evaluate LILCO's

5 credibility and determine that that credibility is low?

6 A .In terms of specific customer nuclear response,

7 .LILCO does not differ from many of the other utilities

8 that we have done research fer.

9 Q 'Let me refer you to a document that is in
-

10 ' front of you. Actually what is in front of you is an

11 excerpt. Do you have on front of you a document headed

12 Social Systems Analysts?

13 A Yes.i .
%,)

I4 'O Entitled, LILCO, the Customer and the Company,

15 July 1979?

HI A Yes.

II Q Detailed Report?

UI A Yes.

18 0 And in front of you do you have a number of

8 pages, I think there are four pages there? Do you have

21 those in front of you?

22 A Yes.

23
Q Do you recognize them as an excerpt from

24( this study?
( -

A I assume they are. I don't recognize them, but

1

I
i

6__ . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - . - _ _ - . - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - - - - _ - - _ _ - - - - - _ - - - - - - - - - - - _ - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - . - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - --
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'l _I assume that they.are an excerpt from the study.
01
-Q 2' Q -Did you conduct or participate in the preparation

~

3 of this report, LILCO, the Customer and the Company?

4 A- -For this report, at that time I was teaching

5 at MIT, and was hired by Social Systems Analysts as one

6 .' of their' consultants on this report.

7 MR. MC MURRAY: Judge Laurenson, I think at.

8 this time we should mark the document headed Social

8 Systems Analysts and entitled LILCO, the Customer and the

10 Company as Suffolk County EP 56, I believe.

11 JUDGE LAURENSON: 55, according to my list.

12 It will be so marked.

13 (The document referred to was

14 marked Suffolk County Exhibit

15.XXXXX EP 55' for identification.)
16 BY~MR. MC MURRAY:

17
'

Q Let me refer you to what is marked as page

18 28 of the document in front of you?

19 A I am already there.

Q Okay.

21
Let me refer you to the bottom paragraph.

'

Was'it the finding of you and your colleagues -- well, let

23 '
me ask you first, this study was done in July 1979, correct?

24
A Yes.

' 25
Q Okay.
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1 A- No. Excuse me. The report was in July 1979.
A
C 2 The study, I believe, took probably about three months.

3 -Q .What sorts of methods were used in order to

4 compile this report?

5 A This study really involved two methods. The

6 first was a series of focus group interviews or group
|

7 '
interviews of approximately ten people each held around

8 Long Island to try to understand the language and the

9 _ problems and the concerns that people had about their

10 utility company at the time. '

11 And following that, a questionnaire,.a very

12 complicated questionnaire was developed which had to

13
) be administered in personal interviews. And so we set

14 up an office on Long Island and did a series of personal

'15 interviews and then quantitatively analyzed those.

16
Q And one of the conclusions that you draw is

17 found on page 28 of your report where you say, and I

18 am beginning at the second sentence of that last paragraph,

19 "What is crucial is that customers now do not perceive

# LILCO as inherently trustworthy or as a benign, rational

21 authority."

22 Do you see that?

23 A Yes.

24A Q And at the time that this report was prepared,

k 26 did you agree with that finding?
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1 A Yes. Again, I would only say one thing, I

i
V 2 did not write'these sections, but I would agree with the

3 finding.

4 Q The next sentence says, "Many customers actively

5 distrust rather than trust any LILCO communication."
1

6 At the time that this report was prepared, did

7- you agree with that finding?

8 A Yes.

8 Q. Now, do you have any data that you have obtained

to since this report was prepared that would lead you to

11 conclude that these findings are no longer valid?

12 A No.

13 (Pause.)
n/

14 Q Let's go back to what we were discussing

15 earlier where the question I asked you before was whether

16 or not- LILCO had low credibility.

17 A Yes.. .

18 0 Would you agree. that in general the nuclear

19 utilities have low credibility?

20 Based on our national' findings, where approximatelyA

21 60 percent of people that we have interviewed distrust

22 nuclear utilities, if you want to define that as low

23 credibility, I would agree with that.

24
Q And you say that in your opinion, LILCO would

25 fit among those utilities?

I
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1 A Yes.
_ r5
l 2 Q .You say in your testimony on page 18, Dr. Barnett,

.

3 'that' contention 15 suggests that LILCO is distinct in

4 credibility from other utilities with nuclear plants on
!

5 line. And I want to refer you to contention 15 and ask
P

6 you to point me to where'it said in contention 15 that

7 LILCO is unique in having low credibility.

And just to help you out, contention 15 is at |8

8 ~the beginning of your testimony.

10 A I don't have to refer to that. That is an
i

11~ inference on my part. The inference goes as follows:

12 That if LILCO is not unique in terms of how its customers

13 -think about it, then its credibility as a source of
%J'

14 information is not nearly as important, since around the

15 ~

country we have various nuclear programs, nuclear evacuation

16 programs, on site programs, all of which are ostensibly
17 administered by counties and utilities with approximately,
18 I would suggest, the same level of credibility.

19 So that is an inference on my part, looking at

20 contention 15.

21 MR. MC MURRAY: Judge Laurenson, I ask that

22
the last part of or everything af ter the initial part of

23
Dr. Barnett's answer be stricken.

24 My question was, where in the contention does it

-) 25
state that LILCO's credibility is uniquely low. lie said that

,
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1 it was an inference on his part and then went on to
- | 4(.) 2 -explain why credibility is not an issue or is not as much

3 of an issue.
,

4 Now,.I don't think that_that was responsive to
'

5 my question, and the response should be' stricken.

. 6 MR. CHRISTMAN: It was, of course, perfectly

7 responsive to the question. Mr. McMurray asked a |

8 lawyer's question, and the witness gave a technical

8 expert's answer. There is no-question but what that

10 - answer was responsive to that question.

11 JUDGE'LAURENSON: I believe the witness gave his

12 answer as to what he understood the contention to be and

. 13 the motion to strike is denied.
- V a

14 BY MR. MC MURRAY:

15
Q Dr. Barnett,.with respect to the sentence that

16 begins on page 18 and runs over to page 19, is it your

17 opinion that all utilities with plants on line suffer

18 from low credibility?

18 A Of the utilities that we have examined -- and

" this is utilities with plants on line-or under construction --

21 that-would be about 15 utilities. I would say of those

22 15, 13 are in that category.

23 -
Q And of those under construction, would say

24
that all such utilities with plants under construction

25
suffer from low crediblity?
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1 A The great majority do.

2 Q Can you be more specific?

3 A Again, of the utilities that we have studied,
I
:

4 I can think of only one company that does not suffer i

I

5 from this kind of credibility.
^

!
6 Q So you have studied 15 utilities with plants on j

l

7 line and found that 13 --

8 A I'm sorry. Fifteen utilities with plants on

9 line or under construction. Fifteen is the total.

10 Q Do you know how many utilities have plants on -

11 line or under construction throughout the country?

12 A Throughout the country, no. I know it is in

I 13
) the, you know, upwards of 50, whatever.

14 Q And you have only studied 15?

15 A Yes.

Hi O You say in your testimony on page 19 that --

17 it is starting on page 18 --

US A Can I add something to that "only studied 15"?

19 Is that allowed?

20 MR. CHRISTMAN: It is allowed if it is

21 responsive to the question.

22 MR. MC MURRAY: Why don't you, if you have

23 studied more than 15, then why don't you tell us?

24
r,3 THE WITNESS: We have done a national study for

i !
25-

the Department of Energy using a sample from across the

- _ - _
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1

1 country of approximately 1200 people that does include
1(

1, 2 many more utilities than the 15 I mentioned.1;

4

3 I just forgot about that.,

,

4 Q .Did the survey that you conducted nationwide ,

;

' 5 ask any questions about any particular plant?; ,
-

!
~

:

j 6 A .. No, but we tabulated in some cases the '

i
i 7 responses based upon people that we knew were in areas

8 where nuclear plants were coming on line. But we did not
,

t

8 ask any. questions about any specific plants.
|

;-

10 ,,

;

114

i ~end 4
12

. i

' 14.

15,

;

16

17
'

18 -

|
1

19
3

.

4

4
1

21,

:
'

22

234

j 24 j

l
'

F

1 4

- I

,
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'

#5-1-Suet 1 Q Okay. The sentence that runs from Page 18 over

TN .

() 2 to Page 19,.there is a clause that states that no utility

3 .could be e'xpected to develop a reasonable emergency plan.
i

4 Do you see that? |

6- A Yes. 1

L

6.
,

Now, when you.say a reasonable emergency plan, jO

\

7 you are talking the're about an off-site plan, aren't you? ,

3 A Yes.

.g Q Now, is it your understanding that utilities are

to normally expected to develop and assume command and control
,

11 of off-site emergency plans?

> 12 A No. In fact, that's a very remarkably unusual

p 13 ' situation.

LJ
14 0 In fact, are you aware of any other utility

16 where that is the case?

16 A No. The reason that clause is in there, however --

17 0 . Excuse me. I think you have answered the

18 -question.

19 Now you say at the bottom of that paragraph on

20 Page 19, the paragraph that we have been referring to,

21 that data on nuclear attitudes collected over the past

22 four years by Planmetrics suggests that LILCO falls within

23 the range of utilities throughout the country on customers'

24 nuclear attitudes.

25 Now, when you say the range of utilities, could

- - - _
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#5-2-Suet you describe what that range is? I assume that you areg

) referring to a quantitative range?(
2

u '

;
i- 3 A By range, I'm especially referring to Table 1 ;

I

{ 4 in which the National Department of -- study for the DOE,

6 we asked two questions. The last two questions on the,

t
, ,

'

6 bottom: Has the utility industry been honest about the

:

- 7. cost of nuclear power. And, has the utility industry been
.

,

.

honest about safety, and that's safety of nuclear power,g
,

g And in both questions, between twenty and twenty-i

to five percent say yes. And between sixty and sixty-five -

i gg percent say no, they have not been honest either about cost

12 or safety.
:

~

And so that the range that I'm thinking here,13

14 given statistical margins of error, is~really in that
.

to twenty to twenty-five positive, sixty to sixty-five percent i,

:

16 negative.

17 LILCO, in terms of the surveys that I've seen
{

| 18 at least but have not conducted, seems to fall within that
<

i to range.

20 Q Just to get this clear, you are then referring
'

,

21 to the last item on Page 24 of your testimony which shows

22 that sixty-two percent of the people do not believe the

23 utility industry has been honest about the cost of nuclear

24 power?

01

26 A The last two items. Safety is the one below,
i

:
,

. . - _ _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ __ _ . _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _
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#5-3-Suet 1 Q Okay. And that last item is on the top of<

| . ()| 2 Page 25 of your testimony?

3 A Yes. !
I

i 4 0 Now, are you aware of the question that was !

5 asked in the Suffolk County survey that you refer to in

6 your testimony which -- |
:

7 A I --

a 0 -- showed that about sixty percent of the people

i g believe that -- well, do you know what the question was that

. 10 resulted in that sixty percent negative response - -

!

| 11 A I've read --
|

12 0 -- of the Suffolk County survey?

(~') 13 A I've read that question.
V

14 Q Can you -- do you know --

15 A It's a question that relates specifically to
,

t

16 believability about the nuclear emergency planning I I

17 believe. |
-

i

is 0 would this be a fair paraphrase of the question?

19 Do you believe that LILCO officials would tell the truth

20 during a radiological emergency?

21 A Yes, I'm trusting you on that. It sounds

22 familiar to me. But I don't have that question in front

23 of me.

24 MR. CilRISTMAN: Why doesn't counsel give thep_s
''- 26 vitness a copy of the question if you are going to talk about

- _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - - _ - - _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ .
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#5-4-Suet 1. the precise language?

(h
/~

J- 2 MR. MC MURRAY: I think we both agree it's a!

3 fair paraphrase.

.4 MR. CHRISTMAN: The witness said he is trusting

8 you on that.
|

6 MR. MC MURRAY:- He has every right to.

7 (Laughter.)

8 BY MR. MC MURRAY: (Continuing)
i

9 Q Now,.you would agree that the questions asked
.

l.

10 in the DOE survey and the question asked in the Suffolk ,

l
11 County survey are not the same, correct?

12 A Yes. And, in fact, I think I emphasize that

G 13 in my testimony.F

V
14 0 So you can't. conclude quantitatively that the

|
'

15 results of the two surveys are similar, correct?

|

| 16 A What I can conclude is that if we begin to get

17 consistent numbers almost regardless of what questions we

18 ask about nuclear energy, my conclusion is that we are

19 tapping a basic feeling or series of basic mind-sets about

20 nuclear energy that, by inference, will result in pretty
|

21 similar percentages no matter what the question is.

22 Now --

23 0 Your conclusion is qualitative, correct, not

24 based on quantitative comparison?

O 26 A I don't understand the question.

I

^

L _ -- - - - - - - - _ - - - _ - - - - - - --__-_ _ _
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#5-5-Suet t Q Do you believe that you can compare the results
,

r^N

(a) 2 of responses to two different survey questions in order to

3 compare similarities of attitudes?

4 A I believe by inference, by a series of inductive

5 steps, by looking at the numbers, one can begin to make i

6 inferences which, thinking about these things as an

7 experimental social scientist, one would want to test
!

8 further with further experiments.

g Q Well, you don't know, do you, whether or not

to if the people in your National Survey had been asked whether *

11 or not they expect their own utility to give them truthful

12 information during an accident whether or not their response

/''} 13 would equal, for instance, the sixty-four percent negative
V

14 response which is found on the top of Page 25 of your

15 testimony?

16 A No, I can't know that since we didn't ask the

17 question.

18 0 So you don't really know that if that question

19 was asked of all utilities whether or not LILCO would fair

20 better or worse than the majority of other utilities?

21 A As I say, I can make an inference. I would love

22 to see an experiment in which the question was asked across

23 the country.

24 Q But you ---s

'~# 2 A I have not done the -- no, and I don't know.
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#5-6-Suet
i O And you don't know how LILCO would fair?

-

) 2 A No. And no one can know.
_-_

3 Q Now, you say on Page 19 that twenty-two percent

4 of the people in your -- of the respondents in your Depart- I

5 ment of Energy survey said that most plants under con-
,

!

6 struction will be completed. Only twenty-two percent say

7 that most plants under construction will be completed. j

8 I'm just curious what sort of light this sheds

9 on the credibility of LILCO.

10 A The only light that it would shed, again, is ,

11 that we have about the same number, twenty-two, and then wo

12 can go back to the sixty again who have strong doubts about

'') 13 the completion of nuclear plants.

14 It's a similar pattern of numbers. But specifi-

15 cally about LILCO, again, the question -- we did not ask

16 that question to LILCO customers.

17 0 I guess my problem is, are you comparing the

18 responses to whether or not people think plants will be
,

19 completed to other responses to the question of whether or

20 not a utility is expected to be truthful?

21 A No. Table 1 gives you a number of percentages.

22 It's there just for completion. It's a table taken directly

23 from the DOE Study.

24 The things that to me are relevant are the last, - - -

; )
'

25 two questions: Has your utility been honest about nuclear

__ - - _ - _ - __ ______ __-_ _ _
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.

#5-7-Suet 1 safety and nuclear cost.
/ k

(_,) 2 Q Well, are you saying then that this portion of
.

3 your testimony is not relevant, the portion about how many

4 people believe plants under construction will be completed?
'

5 That's not really relevant to credibility?

6 A Except as I say in the testimony, it reveals a
j

7 general suspicion of the quality of construction of nuclear
;

a plants, suggesting that suspicion about LILCO's quality of,

9 construction again is not unique to the service territory,
10 nothing more than that. '

11 Q What information do you have on people's per-

12 ception about the quality of the constructioa of the

(U~')
13 Shoreham plant?

14 A Nothing specific since that 1979 study which

15 was early days for Shoreham.,

:,

16 Q Not so early. Let me refer you to one of your

17 tables, that's Table 2 on Page 26. Do you have that in

18 front of you? t

19 A Yes.

20 Q That table is labeled "Public Trust on Nuclear
21 Information," correct?

22 A Yes. 1
i

23 Q okay. Could you explain a little bit what the
i

24 various headings mean?
C"'3

-

)
26 A What we have here, A, B and C refer to three

t

._ _ ____ _ _ ___.._ _ _________ _______ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _
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#5-8-Suet g separate utilities with nuclear power plants coming on line.
-

2 Two in the southwest, one in the midwest.

3 And what we did here was to ask a question,

4 the same question for all three situations. In Utility C -

f5 you can see that we did the survey twice, in May of '83 and
i

6 October of '83. And we asked the question: Who do you !
:

7 trust for critical nuclear information, nuclear information
i

I

8 relevant to your own safety and your own well being. And

9 we had -- this was not an open-ended question. We gave

to people this list, scientists from around the country, *

11 scientists drawn more locally, scientists from the state,

12 DOE /NRC. We asked that as one unit even though that is

'

13 obviously incorrect, because in the public mind they are,

14 inextricably linked together and it's the only way to ask

15 that question. If you separate them out, people say why.

16 It's all part of DOE, or whatever.

17 We also included the local utility in there, local

18 newspaper and local T.V. news. And in accordance with cc -

|
19 rect telephone interviewing procedure, we rotated these '

20 categories so they were not all asked in the same order.

21 0 Okay. Let's not get into the whole methodology.

22 I just wanted an explanation of the headings.

23 A Okay.

24 Q Could you explain or describe the specific, _s

: b
! <

-/ 25 question that was asked that clicited these responses and

i
i

_ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ _
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t

#5-9-Suet 1 these results?

[ 2 A I don't have the specific question in front of
'v

3 me. The question was --

4 Q Could you paraphrase it?

8 A Yes. Would you trust, for example, scientists
;

6 from around the country to provide you with reasonable |

!,

7 nuclear information related to your own well being. Would
i

a you trust DOE /NRC. Would you trust your local utility

g company, et cetera.

to Q The question was not specifically focused on
,

11 an accident situation, correct?

12 A No. !
i

13 Q Let's look at the figures that appear in the :
("" .

\- ''
14 line headed " Utility."

to A Okay.

to Q That's the category on the left labeled " Utility."

17 A Yes. !
,

18 Q Now, for Utility A, you have almost a fifty / fifty
i
~

split betkeen the yeses and the noes, right?is
't

30 A Uh-huh.

21 Q And for Utility B, you have a rather significant

22 plurality favoring the utility, correct? !
|

23 A Yes.
.

24 Q And for Utility C, you have a signigicant
,

} 26 plurality having negative reactions to the utility, correct?

.
;.

I

. _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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#5-10-SuoT t A Yes.
/

l | 2 Q Let me ask also about Table 1. Is this table

I
3 from the same study that Tabic 2 is from?

;

4 A No. Table 2 is a composite table which we

5 compiled for this testimony based on four separate studies.

6 Table 1 comes directly from our study for the

7 Department of Energy. So, Tabic 1 is based on a national

a probability samplo. Tabic 2 is based on distinct samplos j

9 in the caso of A, B and C twice. |

to 0 You will agroo with me, won't you, that the

I
11 questions, ospoulally the ones you are relying on at the

12 bottom of Tablo 1, do not ask specifically about attitudes

~

during an omorgency or an accident at a plant?'''} 13

14 A Yes. They don't. i

|
15 O Lot me refer you to the fifth line of your

to testimony on Page 20. What do you mean by the term i

!

17 " nuclear statomonts?"
,

f
is can you give a definition of that?

19 A Given what I said before, that it's my hypothesis

a right now that many statomonts about nticlear energy from ,

!
21 safety to cost to reliability to quality of construction, I

i

22 that all those begin to give me back, as I soo doing re-

1

23 search around the country, the same sorts of numbers.

24 By nuclear statomonts, I mean any public announco*p-
!

'' 2$ mont from the utility company that relatos to the entiro

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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gamut of nuclear activity, be it specific construction data,#5-11-Suet 1

CN futurereliability, safety,wastedisposal,Idata about costs, ,( ) 2 ;

what you will.
3

Q Again, you are not focusing on just accidents?
4 !

'

s

A No.
3

'

O And I believe it's your testimony that people j
,

''

generally don't believe these statements?
7

i

A Yes. A relatively low level of public belief. I
8

Q On Table 2, you state that -- I'm sorry, let's
g

go to -- stay on Page 20. You say that Table 2 shows that
go .

the similarity of numbers across these three utilities,
11

Utility A, B and C, reinforces confidence in the finding
12

that -- let me withdraw that question and start over again.
/~'} g3

N/
A I could tell you what I meant, if you like.

14

15 Q Let me just ask the question. You state on

Page 20 that Table 2 shows that for three utilities in
! ,

16

A '

the southwest and midwest scientists and the NRC are more17

trusted than the utilities.gg /
Let me ask you first, when you say scientists,

I|
g,

Iyou were asking specifically about scientists from around
30

t

the country or scientists from the state, correct? '

21<

22 A Yes. And I would add that when we did the

question we did nuclear scientists.23

!

24 0 Nuclear scientists?
fs

.. ( )

| 26 A Not simply abstract.'~'

i s

i
|

'

|

. - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ - _ - _ - _ - _ _ - - _ .
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'#5-12-Suet 1 0 You did not have a specific question focusing
[ \

is ,) 2 on the credibility of a scientist associated with the

3 utilfty at issue, correct?

4 A No. But we do have data on that.
!
'

5 0 That data is not reflected in Table 2, correct?

6 A No. !

7 0 Now, you say then that the similarity of numbers

8 across these utilities reinforces confidence in the findings

9 and suggest they can be extended by inference across the

10 United States, i
p

11 Is it your testimony that results of surveying

12 the public around these three utilities can be used to

(~'' 13 draw conclusions about people's views all over the United

14 States?

15 A Yes. Again, by inference since one has not

16 done it.

17 We have found in our own research efforts that

18 if we get similar findings from the midwest, a relatively

19 economically, still sluggish part of the country, our mid-

20 west utility here is from an extremely sluggish part of the

21 country; and from the southwest, our utilities are from ,

!
22 economically booming areas, that that tends to reinforce

'

KI confidence when we go to other parts of the country, that
'4

/3 24 the findings are suitable throughout the United States.

''
%5 Again, since we have not done this particular

_ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _
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thing around-the country I have to say in the testimony that#5-13-Suet i

\ / 2 it's by inference.

3 0 Were the studies in Table 2 random sample

4 surveys?

5 -A Yes. Approximately five hundred sample size in i

6 each study.

7 Q Also, on Page 20, you say that looking at

nationwide data on attitudes towards utilities is a more8,

g realistic approach than simply looking at frequency re-

10 sponses within LILCO's service territory, and then con-*
,

11 cluding that LILCO is uniquely nct believable.

12 Let me ask you this. Do you have any data which

13 tells you that within the range of credibility that you

{''))x_.
14 have already described, LILCO is not on the low end of that

15 range?

16 A I have -- it appears to me on the basis of what

I

17 I've seen, given the County survey, that LILCO is not in

18 the low or high range. It's just simply in the range.
I
i

19 I wouldn't put an evaluation on that unless j
t
!

m you've got some numbers you want to show me.

21

-cnd #5 22

jon flws 23

24~s

25
,

j
1

l
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1 Q Go to Table 2, please.

.(Q,,/ .
,

2 A All right.

f

3 L Would you say that LILCO's credibility is lower

4 ~ or higher than Utility B? ;.

5 A . In this particular table, LILCO would be lower, ;

,

6 yes. ,

!

7 O And what about Utility A?
I

8 A And also lower than A.

9 0 What about C?

10 A In the ball park of C. I would -- you would ,

11 have to refresh my memory about LILCO's specific numbers.

12 Q . Now, let's use the sixty percent figure?
1,

.{)''T
13 A In the ballpark, then because of the 500 sample

14 we are-talking about a satistical error of plus or minus

-15 about five percent.

16 Q What is the margin of error on the sample of 500? ,
i

17 A It is probably a little bit less than five' percent!;
!

isr four and'a half percent, plus or minus four point five.

4~
19 Q Let's go to the bottom of page 20, in your

20 response to Question 9, you use the term, ' nuclear

21 c redibility. '
,

22 A Yes.

23 Q Okay. I would just like a definition of

- 24 nuclear -- well, let me ask you this: Are you again referring
-

g to all statements regarding nuclear matters, not justA-
,

!

|

|

. . - -, . , _ _ , . ._._.,r . , . _ . . - . - . _ - - - , . _ _ , _ - _ . . - - , . , - _ , . - - . _ . _ . - _ _ . . - -- -
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|

i credibility associated with statements during an accident?
7-

' _) -( 2 A Yes. This goes back to honesty about cost,

3 ' honesty about safety. The basic range of statements that

4 a utility can make about nuclear matters. i

!

5 Q On page 21 you refer to Table 3.
i

6 A Yes.

7 Q How was the data in Utility A derived. In other

8 words, what was the methodology?

9 A What we did here was to first ask the sample

10 overall what is your opinion of nuclear energy? Are you *

11 very favorable, somewhat favorable, somewhat unfavorable,

-12 or very unfavorable, and then we just took those percentages

[''N 13 . . which you see across the top, and then we cross tabulated'

\ss/ .

14' that; that is, we looked at the responses based on opinion i

15 of nuclear energy, and we looked at that in terms of radiation,
i

16 nuclear waste, and nuclear safety. |
!

'17 That is, we were trying to understand what is the i

18 interrelation between an overall opinion of nuclear energy
!

19 and what a customer thinks about radiation, what is the j
|

20 relation of the overall opinion about nuclear energy, and

21 what a customer thinks about nuclear waste, and honesty about

22 nuclear safety communications.
~

23 Q Was this based on a random sample telephone

24 survey?
fs
(

M A Yes.

- , - _ _ . . -. ._ -- . . _ . - -
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1 Q Just curious. When you have -- the question:
.
.m.,

s,[ 2 Has Utility A been honest about safety? For the very favorable

I
3 category -- as a matter of fact, for almost all the categories

i
~ '

4 it doesn't add up to a hundred. Did you eliminate the,

I

5 Don't knows?

6 A Yes. j

1

7 Q Why did you do that? ,

8 A In the findings -- this table was prepared for

9 Utility A, and it turned out to make for a more economic

10 presentation to take the Don't Knows out of the table.

11 Q Why didn't you do it for the question: Customer

12 concern about radiation?

'

/"N 13 A Because there is not really a don't know category.
V

14 Many more people felt that they could answer that question

15 in terms of the categories , and, gave them.

16 Q Is it your testimony that nobody said, ' Don't

17 know' in response to the customer concern about radiation?

18 A One or two percent. It was insignificant.

ig Q Do you have any specific data on -- which pertains

3) to whether or not people on Long Island are in favor of

21 nuclear energy as a whole?

n A No, we have done no specific studies on the Island.

n Q You would not say, would you, that all people

24 who find LILCO to lack credibility are anti-nuclear, would
A.

25 you?

_
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1 A- -I would guess there would be a good correlation.

((~T -,):
.

2 between'those two, but I would agree with yau not all. It

3 is never all.
.

E 4 . Q: Do you believe that the correlation would be
,

i

5 in the sixty percent range we are talking about? f

6 A I believe it would be statistically significant,

7 a correlation -- point zero one, however:you want to do it

: 8 --

9 Q But you are not saying ninety-nine percent of the
,

- 10 people --

11 - A No, no. You never get those results when you do

12 research on human beings.

/~h 13 - Q Just for . future 1 reference, let me finish myb
,

;

14 question before you answer.
1

15 A- I am sorry.e

16 - O .You would' agree then,~wouldn't you,.that opinions

_ 17 on nuclear energy are not the only factor that would have
!
"

18 an effect on perceptions of credibility of a utility,

19 correct?

20 A Yes.

21 Q . Do you have any. data - from Long -Island which tell

.n you that LILCO's lack of credibility might come from other
;.

n ; factors other than anti-nuclear feelings?

.

- 24 A Nothing specific to Long Island. I would say1 '. OG-

g- that some of our strongest results around the' country are
,

4

t =w-- - - , - e.m, . . . , . . - , .--,.,._,.co .,+..y,wg ww%my y y m e~ wm .w-. --,-c.. - - , - . .,_ , - - - .w._,y- , , ~ -,,,-.,---,_me.s.,



_ _

6-5-Wal 9719
I

'

I

|
1 that a utility's credibility precipitously declines as a

--,/ 3

( ,). 2 nuclear power plant comes closer to going on line. That

3 has been absolutely consistent across the' country. I would

4 be very surprised if it was different here.
;

|
5_ Q My question was: You don't have any specific i

.\
6 data -- i

!

7 A No. I am sorry.
,

I

8- Q -- with respect to whether or not LILCO's lack |

9 of credibility comes from factors other than anti-nuclear

10 attitudes?

11 A No, I don't.

12 Q Are you aware of a report called the Marburger

. [~ ) 13 Commission Report?
U

14 A I have heard of that, and my Staff has glanced

15 at it. I have not seen it.

16 Q Are you aware of whether the findings of that

17 Report were,- in fact, . reported in the local newspapers?
4-

18 MR. CHRISTMAN: Objection to this line of

1

ig questioning, which goes beyond the testimony. '

,

20 MR. McMURRAY: I don't see how. Mr. Christman

21 hasn't even heard my questions yet.

22 MR. CHRISTMAN : Well, I heard the last question,
,

n and I object to it.

24 JUDGE LAURENSON : Objection is overruled.
[-
Tj

25 WITNESS BARNETT: Do you mean local papers on

. - ,, - , ,, , .. ., . , - - - - . - . . - - - -- , .--
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1 Long Island?

. , , .
\ 2 BY MR..McMURRAY: (Continuing)

3 Q Those publications that are read by the people-

'4 in Long Island?

:5 A No.
I

6' Q You are not aware of whether that has been -- !

!

whether the Marberger Commission findings have been reported '
7

|
'

in the local newsapers read by the people on Long Island?8

g A No. I don't read Long Island newspapers. I

know there has-been some mention in the New York Times. I
to

have seen some people on Long Island read that. But I have
11

12 no specific information about that.

('') '13 Q In your opinion, would newspaper articles read
\ _)s

.by people which stated'that LILCO had been found to haveg4

low credibility among the public , in fact , decrease LILCO's15

16 credibility among the public?

gj A That-to me is an experimental question. I don't

know the answer to that.is
.

Q Can you infer?
19

20 A I have no data to do that. I have never done.a

research project which has looked at something like that
21

and has then seen a change of the sort that you ar describing.
22

Q So let me just get this clear. You are saying
3

that you do not know what the effect of adverse. publicity'

- 24
f~%
's- to LILCO would be on the public's perception of credibility?

25

I

1,

-- .,
_

,
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1 A- Yes, and the reason I am saying that is that one

(^'/\(,, 2 of the things that one wants to do as a good researcher is

3 to try to come up with counter-intuitive hypotheses, and
,

!

4 perhaps to you a counter-intuitive hypothesis might be a |
~

:
,

5 certain amount of negative publicity -- consistent negative j

6 publicity might cause-people to rally around a particular ;

!

7 institution, and therefore, might cause perceptions of

,

8 credibility to increase.

9 As a researcher, I wouldn't want to entertain that!

10 hypothesis. ,

f
*

'
11 Q Are you saying you are aware of no studies which

12 conclude that adverse publicity would, in fact, reduce an

-(''N 13' organization's credibility in the public's eye?
\-s0

14 A Oh, there must a number of studies that suggest
.

|
15 that. ;

i

16 Q Are you aware of whether or not LILCO's problems !
. -1

9

17 with its diesel generators have been reported in the local ;

i,

18 newspapers? |
!

19 A Let me say this. I have not in the past, since |

20 the social' systems analysis study, nor now do I follow the

21 daily events related to LILCO and Shoreham, so my answer to

22 this would be no, and I think any related specific question

23 would have to be I just don't know.

24 Q You are saying also then that you would not be
(-s\

\ )
''#'

25 aware of the nature or extent of any news coverage of PSC

.

n - - , , , , , . - . . . _ . . - - , , , , -_,..-.-..n ,,,~~w g , , - -
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1 hearings where the PSC staff was reported to have claimed that
.

( ~) 2 LILCO had mismanaged the construction of the Shoreham plant?~

3 A My sole source of information about this comes
1

from New York Times articles when I am not on the road, which j4

i

5 is about half the time, and it doesn't go beyond that. !

i

6 Q. So, to sum this all up, you really have no in depth
i
'

7 knowledge of the media coverage surrounding the Shoreham

8 plant?

9 A I don't.

10 Q Your Company has found, has it not, that negative ,

11 . attitudes towards a utility, and again, I think we can say

12 also negative attitudes towards it's credibility, have been

13 influenced by large rate increases, isn't that-correct?
[~))\~

14 A Yes.

15 0 Are you -aware of any large rate ' increases that

have been discussed regarding LILCO and the Shoreham plant?16

17 A Again, only-from the New York Times. I also. ;

I

18 know of a utility that has had a large rate increase withouti
i
!

19 falloff in credibility. Gulf States Utilities in Beaumont,

m Texas.

21 Q But the general findings of your Company are that

when there are large rate increases, negative feelings towardsn

23 a utility increase, correct?

24 A In most of the studies we have done yes, negative
3

2 feelings increase.
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:

1 MR. McMURRAY: Judge Laurenson, this is a fairly

good breaking point for me if you want to take the morning2
I i

1 3 break.
,

JUDGE LAURENSON: We will just go off the record. [ !4

4 i
f I

I i(Off the record discussion ensues)5
> ,

'End 6. 6 ;'

Reb fols. ,

7 '
,
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1 JUDGE LAURENSON: We are back on the record.
, - .

.(v) 2 Before we resume the cross-examination of Dr. Barnett, we

3 have had a discussion off the record with regard to
4 next'. week's schedule, and the Board will order the filing
5 of the full cross-examination plans concerning clusters
6 15 and 16 on Tuesday morning here when we reconvene.

7 Mr. McMurray?

8 BY MR. MC MURRAY:

9 Q Dr. Barnett, are you aware of any polls conducted
'

10 subsequent to the county's poll which would indicate to you -

11
. that LILCO's credibility had fallen further from the poll

12 that was done by-the county?

'[^) 13 - A No, I have not seen that.,

'%s!
14

Q Are you aware of any?

15 A No.

16
Q Given what you have said about the generally low

17
credibility of- the nuclear utilities, . would it surprise you if a

18
survey conducted on Long Island showed that 75 percent of the

18 public did not believe that LILCO personnel could supervise
20.

an off-site emergency response in the event of an accident

21 at Shoreham?

22 MR. CHRISTMAN: Objection to. counsel's

U
characterization of what the witness said as generally

t'
'' 24

g-s. low credibility. I think we went through that this
s

t )
'x / 25

morning. The witness declined to characterize credibility

*
,

- , , - - - y--. ._ -. .,,.m., _..u____.-_ , , , ..m._._ ., , ..___ _ . ._.. , m - --_, . . . _ , . . . ~
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1 as low or high.

;V ;r~j
2 MR. MC MURRAY: The witness specifically agreed

3 that generally the credibility was low.

4 JUDGE LAURENSON: The objection is sustained.

5 I don't recall that that was the agreement without an

6 explanation. Since you have prefaced your question with

7 that -- the ' question itself, of course, is proper, but

'8 with the remarks that you have put in at the beginning,

.9 'I think I have to sustain it because he did explain the

10 ' relevance and the fact that this was a comparative term.

-11 Let me also ask Mr. Christman to turn on his

12 - microphone.

13 MR. CHRISTMAN: Yes, sir.

14 .BY MR. MC MURRAY:

-15 Q Let'me ask you then, would it surprise you

16 if a recent survey done on Long' Island showed that.75

17 percent of the public did not believe that LILCO personnel

18 ~ could. supervise an emergency response in the event of an
c

19 accident at Shoreham?

# A No survey response would surprise.me. Survey

'21 -responses depend very much upon how questions are asked.

22 In order for me to honestly respond whether or not I have

23 been surprised, I would like to see the exact questions and

24

. (q how they were asked.
/."

25
Q Well, given your knowledge about the credibility
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1 of-utilities generally, would that sort of response
,

(_) 2 surprise you?

3 A I would have to answer as I answered just before,

4 it would depend very much on how.the question was asked,
,

5 how close the survey was done to media events, was there a

6 re-survey done after media events died down to see if

7 that was just a little blip in opinion that would go back.
f

8 There are many, many questions one can ask of

9 survey data which anthropologists tend to ask of that kind

10 of data.
1

11 Q Well, assume for me -- let's assume that the survey
,

i

12 was conducted in a manner that you would deem appropriate.

, ,) 13'

Would those results surprise you?,

L./
14 MR. CHRISTMAN: Objection. Too vague to be

15 answered.

16 -JUDGE LAURENSON: Overruled.

17 THE WITNESS: I wouldn't -- no, I would not

HI be very surprised.

HI BY MR. MC MURRAY:

# Q .Now, is that response based on your specific

21 knowledge of LILCO's credibility or the credibility-of

22 nuclear utilities as a whole?

23 A Frankly, the response is based upon great leaps

24(-] . of faith in my mind to answer a question on your part which
\,.)

" '
has a lot of hypotheticals in it.

, ~ , _ , _ . . _ _ - . _ - _ _ . , _ _ .- _ - - - - - -
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1 Q Is it based -- let me ask my question again - -
-

<\
(;/ 2 on specific knowledge about LILCO, or is it based on

3 your knowledge about nuclear utilities as a whcle?
-

4 A As far as knowledge bears on my response, it is

5- nuclear utilities as a whole.,

6 Q Just to clear up any problems here, I believe

7 that we had agreed earlier that -- and I think you state
*

8 on page 20 that " nuclear utilities have a relatively low

9 level of public belief in nuclear statements," correct?

10 A What are you referring to on page 20 in my

11 testimony?

12

'.
Q The top paragraph.

f~x

(L) 13 A Yes. With the -- the word "relatively" is

14 extremely in that testimony. LILCO is one of many

15 utilities with a "relatively low level of public belief."

16 Q What are you comparing belief to?

17 - A Well, the question -- the reason the word

18 "relatively" is in there is, you have to ask a hypothetical

18 question, what would be a high level of public belief

8 in nuclear statements, what would be an average or

21 reasonable level of public belief in nuclear statements.
4

22
And I don't know of any good method, logical way to get

23 at those answers. So I just put the word "relatively" in

20
- there to indicate that we don't have abstract scales as/'"%

N.]
25 we do in physics and engineering in the social sciences that

. - . . - . _ ._ _ , -_ _ - - _ . . _ .- _ . _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ . - _ .
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1 would enable us to make those kinds of judgments.
,m .

2 Q Well, according to your data in table 1, wouldn't

3 you say that the majority of people do not find nuclear

4 utilities to be credible?

5 A Table 1 tells me, the last two questions

6 especially tell me that the majority of people in the

~7 United States do not think the utility industry has been

8 honest about the cost of nuclear power or nuclear safety.

8 That would'be as far as'I can answer.
10 - Again, the analytic question is, what does that

11 mean? Is that -- does that mean high? Does that mean

12 low? What_can one expect?

13 And those are value judgments which I am- v
14 uncomfortable making.

15
Q But-from that data, that data supports your.

16 statement, does it-not, that utilities have a relatively

17 low level of public belief?

18- A Yes, I would stand by the statement "relatively

- 19 low level of public belief."

#
Q -Page 22 you refer to various industrial sectors,

21 inclu' ding the chemical and automobile industries.
22

Are you aware of any examples where an automobile

23
' company is in command and control of an off-site emergency

24 . plan to be implemented in the event of an accident at one
v

of their plants?

I

m-
'
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1 A No.
-s

2
. ,/ Q Let me ask you about a chemical company, ask you

3 the same question about a chemical company, that is, whether

4 it is in command and control of the off-site emergency

5 response to be implemented in the event of an accident at

6 that plant?

7 A No.

8 Q On page 23, the last sentence says, "Therefore,

9 a case cannot be made that people around the Shoreham

10 are especially unlikely to follow emergency instructions."

11 Correct?

12 A Yes.

('' 13 Q Now, you use the words "especially unlikely"

14 because it is your opinion that LILCO is not uniquely

15 low in its credibility, correct?

16 A Yes. And also because of the qualitative data

17 that I cited in my testimony which you haven't cross-

18 examined me on.

19
Q We'll get to it.

20 Would you say that it follows from your statement

21
that people around other plants where the utility has

22
an approximately equal low or an equal credibility would

23
be approximately equally likely or unlikely to follow

24ex instructions?
( )

A I would agree with that.
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1 Q Let me refer you to your table, table 2.
_ ,.

\, ,/ 2 You talk about public trust and specifically about

3 scientists both from around the country and from the state.

4 Do you have any data which shows that in fact the believ-
P

5 ability or credibility of scientists is, in fact --

6 and I am talking about nuclear scientists -- decreasing?

7- A I believo we have done a study with one

8 utility that suggests in that particular case believability

9 in nbclear scientists did decrease as did general

to believability of just about every source of information

11 in that particular situation.
,

12 Q Let me refer you to a document which is in

,e m
13

(v).. front of you, entitled October 1983 survey, Customer

14 Attitudes Toward Nuclear Energy.

15 Do you recognize this document?

16 A Yes, that is the document, in fact, I was referring

17 to. That is the study I was referring to.

18 Q That is the study you were referring to.

18 And this study was conducted by you --

20 MR. MC MURRAY: First of all, Judge Laurenson,

21 I would like this document entitled October 1983

22 Survey,! Customer Attitudes Towards Nuclear Energy

23 marked as Suffolk County Exhibit EP 56.

- 24/~%, JUDGE LAURENSON: It will be so marked.

25

- _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ . . - _ _ _ _ _ . __ - - - _ _ _ . _ _ _ - - - _ _ _ . _ - _ _ _
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l' (The document referred to was
,

(m,/ 2 marked Suffolk County Exhibit
u

3 EP 56 for identification.)

4- MR. MC MURRAY: Just-for the record, there

5 are some deletions in this document. I believe they

6 were there when we got them, but they were made, I believe,

7 and Mr. Christman can correct me if I am wrong, so
.

8 that the client could not be identified.

9 MR. CHRISTMAN: That is correct.

10 ' MR. MC MURRAY: Okay.

11 MR. CHRISTMAN: That was by agreement of the,

12 parties.

(, xj 13 MR. MC MURRAY: We have no problem with that.
-Qj

14 .BY MR. MC MURRAY:

' 15 ' Q This October 1983 survey, Dr. Barnett, was

16 conducted by you and your colleagues, correct?

II A Let me refer you to page 5 of this document.

18 You state under the hearing Trust in Authorities for

I8 Nuclear Information that, "As noted earlier, there has

# been a decrease in the believability of nuclear scientists

21 and the NRC as sources of information on nuclear energy. "

22 Correct?

23 A Yes.

24
(x Q Is the -- well, the client that was -- for whom
'

..

25 this was done a midwestern client, a client located in the

-
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1 A I personally, in order to really maintain the
,,.

(m,[
'

2 confidentiality, would not like to even answer that.

3 .If directed, I will.

4 Q Well, I am not really sure how defining the

5 geographical, the large geographical area of the United

6 States would, in fact, reveal the client's identity.

7 MR. MC MURRAY: Maybe we can go off the record

8' and try and' discuss this.

8 MR. CHRISTMAN: That would be best I think.

10 JUDGE LAURENSON: Why don't you talk to each

11 other about it.

12 (Discussion off the record.)

n.T . 13 MR. MC MURRAY: Judge Laurenson, I believe the[d
14 parties have reached an agreement with respect to SC EP 56.

15 The county has agreed to redact some other information

:16 that has presently not been redacted. Ne are going to

17 offer this exhibit into evidence, but before it is

18 given to the court reporter and bound in, we will agree

I8 to redact the information that Dr. Barnett feels would
,

20 identify his client.

21 So with that --

22 MR. CHRISTMAN: Well, I think with the deletion

U of four words -- I will check that -- I think we will be

24
(~N okay. It shouldn't make much difference.

)s~- g
BY MR. MC MURRAY:

_. __- _ _ _ . . . _ . _ _ _ .,___ _ _ . _ , . - . . _ , , .. _ _ _ . . -



. . - _ . . . . . . . . .

. 7/10 9733
:

I
. BY~MR. MC MURRAY:

, . f~3

:2 Q Dr. Barnett, was the utility'for whom this%,

3 survey was done a midwestern utility?

4 A Yes.

5 Q Let me refer you tx) page 45 of your testimony.

6 There you are talking about anthropologically based
,

-7 group interviews and some conclusions you draw from them.

8 First, could you describe-briefly what an
I

9 anthropological 1y based' group interview is?
| -

10 A Ideally, anthropological field work is a sloppy

11 business which consists of hanging out with a group of-

12 . people for a year, even two years, and just observing
-

}
13 what they do and say in the course of their everyday lives.

t

14 As a consultant', that method is not-really-

15 open to me. And so we try to force people, if you will,

16 to talk about things that are relevant for us.

17 So we do have group interviews -- that is,

18 groups of people that we have. gathered with wide demographic

I8 ranges appropriate to the areas where we do the ' interviews,

20 and in these interviews we typically will set out tasks

21
~

for' people to accomplish, things for them to discuss among

themselves where we do not intervene as moderators.

23 There are some group interview techniques called

24 '

{~'). focus groups where a moderator leads the group. Ini

L._/
26<

what I would call an anthropologically based group interview,

,

I

- - - _ - - _ - - - - _ _ __
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1 no one leads the group.
7-

f. 2 Rather, we provide tasks and let the group;

3- talk about things as they would in their own living rooms.

4 If an issue isn't raised, we assume it wouldn't be raised

5- in the course of ordinary conversation.

6 .We. analyze those interviews in terms of what

7 are the key issues that cause people to make up their
>

'8 minds,-to change their minds. How do people resolve.

8 differences. - What are the words and phrases that are]

: 10 important to them and what behaviors do they say will
f

- 11 follow from some of the outcomes of these' discussions.

12 g. From these types of interviews, can.you draw

13

f.- conclusions that can be generalized to the population as

14 a whole?'

15 A That is an extremely difficult area in

16 social research. I would say two things. The first thing
'

17- is that the kind of data you get from most surveys and

18 the kind of data you get'from a qualitative anthropological

19 interview-are not comparable data. That is, what y'ou get

# in the one you typically cannot get in the other, so

21 that you have no choice, if you are dealing with this

22 in-depth data, you-have no choice but to try to generalize
,

2
- 23 from a relatively small qualitative group of people to a

i - (d
- 24~T much larger group.

4

~

That is what we try to do. We try to test this

.

-- r , , . - - , - , - - + , ,-r--- ,.-,,_~.-,-.e ,.n--,v,--w,-- -o---.--,n,a,--,.nn , , - , - , , , , - , , , , , , - - ,.
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,

"

1 where possible. But'I.think that you would find
, - ~ ,

I \
- \sy/; 2 most' anthropologists would say one's ability to generalize

3 from this.in-depth data is quite strong even though the

4 ability to generalize is not based upon an application

5 of statistical method.

6 -Q' 'Let me ask you this, can you establish4

7 . causality by the responses that are listed during an

8 anthropologically based group interview?

9 A I, in doing social research, try as carefully

10 as I c an to avoid the word " causality." I can explain

11 this in length,'if you would like me to, why I try to

END'7 12 avoid that word.

14<

15

16
1 .

'

17

18

19

20

21'

22

23

24

.

2.

. _ _ _ . . . _ _ . - _ _ _ __ _,-~._ ,_ _ - _ . _ . _ , . . _ . _ . _ - - _ _ , - - _ . _ . . , . _ _ . .
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#8-1-Suet 1 Q. Well, do you recall being deposed on Friday,
(-
!. I 2. March 23rd, 1984?

,

3 A Yes.

.4 Q Do you recall being asked this question -- well, {
i

5 _let me ask you this first. '

6 Would you agree that anthropological 1y based i

7 group interviews are to be described as qualitative re-
|

8 search?

9 A Very much so, yes.

10 Q _ Okay. And, do you recall being asked the *

11 question: So, I am correct then that you are not able to

12 do -- not able, or do not determine causality from your

f'N 13 qualitative research?-
'

14 Do you recall being asked that question?

15 A Vaguely, yes.

16 Q Do you recall your response?
s

17 A Not the exact words. Could you read it to me?

18 Q Do you recall responding: Almost never?
I

19 A Yes, that's what I said this morning.

M Q Thank you.

21 A I'm glad I was consistent.

22 Q In these anthropologically based interviews, I

"n take it that an employee of Plantetrics or someone associated

24 with Planmetrics takes part in these group interviews?-~

V
25 A Someone on my staff, or someone we use on a part-
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time basis, will set up the group, create the tasks for
,

98-2-Suet. 1
<

. (~).
.

2- the group, and then typically leave the room or come back
!

i

3 periodically:to set up new tasks.
;

; 4 Q But. tasks are assigned or given to a group and ,

:
,

'

5 also questions are asked and responses are elicited? |
1

I 6 A We'ask relatively few questions. Most of the }
t

7 data results from people within the group talking among

8 themselves rather than our directly questioning them.

1

! 9 Q How do you know -- or, how would you be able to

I 10 determine what percentage of people in the United States as ,

11 a whole hold a view similar to one that'you have determined

| 12 exists from an anthropologically based group interview?
.

13 A As-I said before, the methods of degrees of
f''l

'

V
confidence in this kind of research are not statistical.j. 14

- 15 Our-assumption of relative confidence depends upon, if you
3

16 will, the thickness of the data. If in the course --
!

! 17 Q If I'could, listen to my specific question. How

i.
i 18 do you know, or can you know, to determine what particular'

:

19 percentage of people in the'U.S.A. hold a particular view

m. that is similar to one that you have determined exists from

i

21 an anthropologically based group interview?

n A I'm going to have to continue in the same direction,

!
'

that I was going _in. -

23

24 0 Well, are you telling me how you will know this
,

>m. particular percentage? .

_
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#8-3-Suet 1 A I leave that for you to judge. If, in fact, we
/^\'() 2 discover that people hold fifteen to twenty attitudes that

3 seem interlinked and they are consistently evoked in the

4 same-way in the course of these interviews, we find we have
|

|
5 warrant for saying this complex interlinkage of attitudes ;

6 is a deeply held mind-set in the United States. And if we
;

7 find it recurring again and again in groups throughout the

8 country, we are able to make large judgments. We are not

9 able to say forty-eight percent of the people across the

10 country would agree with this, but we would be able to say

11 things like the majority or most or a significant number

12 would agree or disagree.

"

13 Q So, in order to -- you just can't make those

14 kinds of findings then based on one anthropologically based
.

15 - group interview? You have to do a number around the

16 country in order to be --

17 A - Oh, yes.

18 Q -- more confident about whether you can draw

19 conclusions for the whole country?

m A Yes. In fact, we draw no conclusions from-a

21 single interview ever.

22 Q Now, you state that in the anthropologically based

23 group -- I'm sorry. Beginning on Page 45: In the anthropo-

24 logically based group interviews I discussed above, despite
O)\
'- 2 the reservations expressed about emergency planning and

;

.- ,- r , v---, ,-.--v .~r,,-----ww,- ,v,- , , - . , - ---n--.----men--- --w - - , - - , , -----,---,r---~~ ----- -,-----n
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.

#8-4-SuBT 1 . emergency information, participants indicated they would
j~\,

~ ( ,) 2 ' follow instructions.

i

74 3 My first question is, in how many group inter- i

;
*

views was this indication given? f*
4

5 A Well, we have done interviews on this subject I

i

6 in Massachusetts, New York, midwest, Texas, Florida, and
'
i

7 California. I believe in my testimony I've cited seventy-
,

!

I
8 eight respondents specifically.

|
.

9 We have done many more interviews than that. |

10 The basis upon which this data is derived is a task that >

11 we asked people to do. We asked people who lived close to

12 a nuclear power plant to design by themselves what they

/ ') 13 think would be a safe evacuation plan. And then we listen'

%)
14 very carefully to what they say and what they don't say.

And we found that in every one of these inter-
15

16 views people, even people opposed to nuclear energy,

people who believe local government or utilities don't know .17
!

.

18 what they are talking about, in the end say: Well, you j

!

19 know, you have to make a choice. |
|

20 And as I say on Page 46, "Whatelsecanyoudo?"|

4 21 "You have to believe in something."

This doesn't mean they are happy about it. But
22

23 it means that they have to act in a difficult situation.

24 Q How many people are involved in each groupgg,

2 interview?

- . - _ _ - . . _ .. - - _ _ _ _ _ _ ~ . _ _ _ _ _ . . . . . , . .. - _ _ . . . - - .
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#8-5-Suet 1 A We live to get twelve. The practice of recruit-
. . .

(,) 2 ing means we get from eight to fifteen depending on the

3 particular ii.t rview.

^4 Q And in -- let me ask you this first. What is !

!
5 the total number of interviews that are relevant to this j

6 testimony on Page 45 and 46?

7 A I think it's seventy-eight respondents and also -

8 Q Seventy-eight respondents?

9 A - -four interviews, four, five.

10 Q Four interviews?

11 A Let me go back to my testimony here. Six

12 interviews, I'm sorry.

[~) 13 Q And you ray that in every one of the interviews,\j
14 people said, in fact, that they would follow instructions?

15 A In every one, yes, people did say that. And,

16 in fact, that was in every one, in every case that was

17 consensus. It did not mean that every person in every inter-

18 view said that but more or less people grudgingly accepted

19 that.

M And, again, when we do these interviews we have

21 people from my staff observing. And we take as a grudging

Zt assent sometimes some,one will shrug their shoulders. They

M may not verbally say something. So, the analysis of these

24
.

-~s interviews is quite complex, using non-verbal ques as well,

2 as verbal ques.
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1

#8-6-Suet 1 Q In each one of these interviews, was the
(~%

() 2 question raised, or the issue specifically raised, regard-

3 ing whether or not the participants would follow instructionsi
!

4 regarding protective actions from a utility? !

5 A No. One of the things that we intentionally left,
!

e open-ended when we said, please construct' a safe nuclear !
t

7 evacuation plan, what we try to do is provide very little

8 information. We want people to input into the task their

9 own sense of what's going on. And we found' interestingly

10 in no case did people say: Well, this plan would have to -
,

| 11 be implemented by the state or this plan would have to be
i

12' implemented by a utility company or by ourselves, or what-

[] 13 ever.
\ ,)'

14 They would just try to go with the plan in the

f 15 abstract and talk about it that way.
L
L 16 Q Did you inform the participants in-the interview

17 that -- strike that. Did you determine or attempt to

| 18 determine from the participants who they felt would normally
)

- 19 carry out the man and control of an off-site response?

2 A No.

21 Q Did you attempt to determine from the partici-
22 pants whether or not they just assumed that a government

23 would take over the conmand and control of an off-site
24 emergency response?n

'" 2i A No. Again, we listened to what people said. In

--_
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.48-7-Suet 1 some cases'they talked about their local government. In i
iO

\ ,f . 2 other cases they talked about the fact that the plan would
.

3 have to be administered by citizens just getting up and-

4 doing the correct thing, you know, taking control of roads !

i
5 and things like that.

,

6 Q Let me ask -- i

7: A We didn't. provide that. We didn't ask those i

i

8 questions. |

9 Q Did any of the participants in those interviews

10 . indicate that they wo,uld follow instructions regarding off- *

11 site protective actions from a utility?

12 A No.

- (~] 13 Q Now, you say that four interviews formed your
Qs

14 data base here --

15 A I'm sorry, six.

| 16 Q It-was six. Okay. Dr. Barnett, the County was

17 only provided with transcripts for two such interviews.

1

L 18 Can you tell us why?

,

19 A In one case, the transcript -- that is, the

20 taped transcript was just garbled and unintelligible, even

| 21 to us. In the other three cases, we took notes and did not
l-.p
[

ZL have a transcript.
|-
E

23 Q Are you relying at all on the interview where

24

O the taped transcript was garbled even to you?
'' 25 A No. In that case, we are relying on notes that

,

- _ . - _ - _ . _ - . - - _ - - - - -



9743
J

#8-8-Suet were -- we always ta'se notes in addition to a transcript.1

)~%
( J 2 Q In the -- let me show you two interviews which

3 we will identify as Interview One and Interview Two, which

4 were, I will proffer, obtained from LILCO's attorneys.

5 Let me ask you, did you conduct an interview
,

i

6 in any area of the country on June 10, 1983?
,

A No. I was present at it, but the moderator in7

that case was not me.8

9 Q Okay. You were present at it, though?

10 A Yes.
,

11 Q Okay. What do you mean, was moderated by some-

12 one else?

i g-'y 13 A I mean the group was established. Initially,

\vs) =

i

g4 the people were introduced to each other and tasks were

15 given out periodically by the person that has been identified

16 here by the rather prosaic name " Daisy." She is actually

17 Dr. Daisy Dwyer, a cultural anthropologist who has taught |
!

gg at Columbia University and is now a student at Columbia Law !
I

gg School.

'

s (Laughter)

21 That says something about anthropology.
<

22 Q I would like you to look at that interview,

23 please, and tell me where in that interview the statement

24 is made that either a participant would in fact follow
b
kl instructions or where the statement is made, what else can3

- _ . , -. - - _ , _ . .-.
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18-9-Suet 1 we do, or where the statement is made, you have to believe
,o

(_) 2 someone at a time like that because you must decide what

'3 to do?
!

4 A Those statements come from other interviews. I

5 There are similar statements in this interview. .

!
6 Q Well, you have a general category of statements !

i

7 running from Page 45 over to 46 saying that participants ;

!

8 would follow instructions.

9 A Yes.

10 Q And would you please refer me to the -- to that r

11 page in the interview?

12 A Well, in this particular interview, you can --

{''} 13 I would say from Page 30, 31, 32 -- I will get more
v

14 specific.

15 . For example, on Page 32, someone says: Given

16 the amount of time you could evacuate anybody. Of course,-

17 they may die in the process of doing it.

I
18 And then someone says: It's better than sitting !

!

19 in your house and dying It's there someone is going to f
-

.

i

20 follow an evacuation instruction, albeit reluctantly without

21 much hope perhaps. But statements like that --

22 O What page are you referring to?

23 A Page 32. In the middle.

24,-s, . 0 Where are you on the page?,

( 1

- \~' 25 A Giver. the amount of time you could evacuate

f

--_m . -, . . , . . . . _ .. - . , - ..-y . . , - ,
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#8-10-Suet 1 anybody.. Of course, they may die in the process of doing it
f3
(s,) 2- with'the radiation from it. But I'm not arguing that point,

3 says one respondent.

4 Another participant says: It's better than sit-

6

5 ting in your house and dying. That would be.one to follow i

|

6 the evacuation instruction.

7 Q Now, you would agree with me, would you not, t

I

8 that there is no indication here that an evacuation in-

9 struction has been given?

10 A They are talking about evacuation. You could

11 evacuate anybody --

-12 Q' Is there any indication in this scenario they

) 13 are playing out that an evacuation instruction has been.(J
.,

14 given?
'

15 A My interpretation of this material is that when

16 they say evacuate they are assuming a set of evacitation
j

17 instructions.

'18 Q That is your assumption?

19 A Yes. And I think I could, if we go back over

N each of these pages, argue it more strongly. They are

21 talking about -- they do invoke what kind of a plan could

22 you' evacuate four thousand people. What about Highway 40.

* M There are a series cf things that they go through which I

24s would take to be indicative of what instructions would
isv 2 look like.

;

-. - , .~. , _ _ . __ . _ . _ _ ._ . _ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ .
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#8-ll-Suet 1 Q And so, is it your testimony that that
A

f ,) 2 language supports the statement in your testimony that

3 participants indicated they would follow instructions?

4 A Yes. Let me also refer you to Page 33 where
|

!
5 someone says: There is going to be some kind of evacuation.,

t

6 This is at the top. !

7 And then someone says: If you are out car to car 4

8 and there is no place to go, I think everybody will realize

9 that I'm just going to have to move along if I can.

10 You have to understand when you do these kinds *

11 o f ---

12 Q Excuse me. Could you read that full paragraph

. /''] 13 more slowly so the court reporter can get it all down?
C/

14 I'm talking about the whole paragraph there.

15 A There is going to be some kind of an evacuation.

ItB If you are out car to car and there's no place to go, I

17 -think everyone will realize that I'm just going to have to

18 move along if I can. As far as just the plan for doing it,

19 if anybody would even consider it or pay attention to it.

M Q The last line was "if anybody would even consider

21- it or pay attention to it?"

22 A Yes. But this person is saying that they would

23 have to move along and they hope that other people would

24 consider it and pay attention to it.

'-
25 0 Again, in this statement nobody is saying -- there
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.

#8-12-Suet 1 is no explicit statement that some sort of protective

. _ p-) ,) 2 action recommendation has been given, is it?'

3 A No, not in your terms.

4 Q Are there any other portions of -- I think you
|
t

5 have said between'Page 30 and 33. Are there any other ;
!

6 sections in those pages that you say would support your |
!

7 statement that participants said they would follow in-
.

8 structions?

9 A Okay. If we look at the bottom of Page 29,
.

to there is a somewhat complicated -- when you get this kind

11 of data, it's messy, complicated data. I don't apologize

12, for it. That's the way people talk-to each other.

7"h 13 Toward the bottom someone says: If there was
>

\ )
14 a nuclear accident, ten, twenty miles from here, and you

~

15 broadcast that on the radio station there is absolutely no

.16 way that anybody could have a plan to do anything. So

17 there is a person who says there isn't a plan.
|

18 However, the following person says: Several

19 years ago Plant X was on fire. .It happened in the middle j

y) of the night. Does anybody remember that? Most people were

21 'in bed sleeping,-no radio and t.v., so the fire department

22 and rescue squad were going door-to-door telling people

23 where to go or just to get out of the state. So, it was a

24 counter there saying that,.in fact, you could have a plan
('~) .

\' s and it would be reasonably followed.

. . - , . . - - . . . . - . - - .. - - .- -
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#8-13-Suet 1 Q Now, the organizations identified are fire
s

k} 2 department and rescue squad, correct? I

3 A Yes. !

4 Q Okay. Now, are you able to conclude from these j
!

i
5 Passages that you have just pointed out in these interviews '

i
'

6 that, in fact, a consensus was formed that people would !
t

7 follow instructions?
I

8 A From all six interviews we were able to conclude
:

9 that, not from this, not from any one single interview.

10 Even if the data were overwhelming, I wouldn't conclude +

11 that. I would have to go to some others.

12 Q Did you also participate in another interview
~

. 13 in June of 1983?

'
14 A That's the Greenville, what's identified here

15 as --

16 O I thought we weren't going to identify --
;

17 A I'm sorry.
|

!

18 0 .I was avoiding using the word so --

19 A In this case', it doesn't make any difference.

20 An interview in North Carolina, since we didn't do it for
.

21 a utility company, it doesn't -- the client is well
,

22 protected.

23 Q Okay. So you also conducted an interview in

24 Greenville?
I
\' M A Yes.

|

L
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,

#8-14-Suet 1 O Okay.

. j'M

Q 2 A I'm sorry.

3 Q Now, would you please point me to the passages
i

I

4' in_this -- well, do you have a transcript of that interview
i
,

5 in front of you?
'
.

6 A Yes, I do. It's a partial transcript, by the |
l-

7 way. Again, the tape gave out at a certain point. And,

8 as you by now realize, anthropologists are low-tech people. !

9 We have trouble with machinery.

10 (Laughte r. )
1

11 0 Could you point me to the passage in this inter-

view which supports the statement that the participants12

indicated they would follow instructions, or which actually(''} 13

\_/
give the quotes which you have here on Page 45714

15 A Yes. The bottom of Page 9, the business that

16 starts, "As far as notification is concerned..." there is

a long paragraph there which I can read if you like, but17

that discusses specific components of how they are think- j
18

!

!
19 ing about evacuation.

i

What you really need is a method by which you2

21 can contact people. You need to handle whatever crowd and
:

22 traffic problems develop, et cetera, et cetera.

cnd #8 23

joa flws
24

k
'- 25
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,

1 Q Let me ask you to read into the record that
A.
()_ portion on page 9 of the interview which supports the2

3 statements we have been talking about.

4 A I am just going to be reading a whole lot then.

5 To notify everybody at one time is dangerous. You will have
4

6 a panic. What you really need is a method by whica you can )
1

7 contact police, power control, whatever people are going to

8 be in charge , police , whatever. I would underline the

9 'whateve r. ' We can set up and be ready to handle whatever

10 crowd or whatever traffic problems might develop with a low

11 level radiation leak, which is probably a small number of

12 people that will have to have a certain role or path in the

( }-
13 least amount of time, and then if a large level leak developed,

14 then the entire population had to leave the tcwn, you would

15 have to have your police and firemen and all those people

16 in those type positions available and ready to -- and here

17 - the tape is not clear -- there has to be some kind of code

18 in which these people are informed that they have pre-

19 arranged plans and be ready to get you back out of the city.

El And after you have these people stationed in their particular

21 areas, then the general public, in the case of a small leak,

22 women and small children, would then be notified and say from

23 radio and television, whatever methods you intend to use, but

24 you can't notify everybody at one time.- O
\- '# 25 Then another participant says: The first thing

. - . .. - - .-,, __ . - . - - _ . - . _ _ _ . . . _ _ . - _-
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1 you want to say is how much time we have. What if it
;/ 3
l_,) 2 happened during the day.

3 Another participant says: The way we are

4 educated now, it would probably be safer to stay at home

5 than it would be to go out with the masses. Which way

~6' are we going to go. There would be mass confusion. You
!

7 can't control hysterical people. You might get dow;n j

8 Route 76. There are so many variables.

9 They are talking about what is going to happen

10 with the details of such a plan, and they envoke Switzerland.'
!

11 Switzerland has a plan to preserve their whole people, all

12 of them will return to the mountains, and someone says ten

[')Y
13 thousand years, assuming that is half life radiation. Ten

's .
14 thousand years is a long time.

15 And on and on and on. I think in a general

16 sense this is supported.

17 Q Now that, -- you would say that that is the

18 portion of this interview which supports your statement that

19 participants would follow instructions?

M A Yeah. There is more in that interview that we

21 have notes on that was not on the tape.

22 Q As far as what you just read goes, the only

23 groups explicitly mentioned were police and firemen, correct?-

24 As far as emergency response groups?

\ ,e!
~ 25 A. Yes, and one other group. The residual category
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1 called, 'whatever.'

A
!.v) 2 Q Okay. The term was police, 'whatever?'

3 A Police, firemen, whatever. In other words

4 anybody -- my interpretation at least is anybody who will |
:

5 take charge at that moment.
i

6 Q Was the person who gave this little speech the

7 moderator?
|
!

a A Oh, no. This was one of the participants, yes.

9 The moderator, in fact, was not even in the room when this

10 was done. 6

11 Q Was this the participant given the task of

12 coordinating the group to develop emergency plan?

("N 13 A No. We assigned a chair or. leader, and thisv)!

14 person was not that leader. In the transcripts you have,

15 you don't have people identified. In our own notes we keep

16 a running tally, and when we analyze it we do have them all

17 identified.

!
18 Q Again,. with respect to this Greenville interview, i

}
1

19 does that -- is this passage in this printed transcript the t

20 only one you can point to that supports what you just said?

21 A Yes, in the printed transcript.

22 Q In the printed transcript.

23 A Again, I should point out that these interviews

24 range over many topics other than evacuation, and so theyO
\~ 25 are talking about nuclear waste disposal, whole sets of

i
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1 other issues.

'O. ( ,jf '2 Q And we. have generally been talking about parts

3 of the interview which deal with evacuation, correct?
.

4 A Yes.

t

!5 Q Or emergency planning in broader context.
,

-6 A Yes. ;
,

7 Q I take it then that the exact quotes: What else i,

8 can we do, and you have to believe someone at a time like

9 like this, because you must decide what to do; comes from

10 one of the other interviews from which we have not received
11 -the transcripts, correct?

12 A Yes. There are no transcripts for those. Both

C('T -
13 of those comes from -- one comes from Northern California,

14 near Diablo Canyon, the other near San Onofre, in Southern

15 California.

16 Q Were those statements that people voted on, or
|

17 was this just a statement in each case made by a participant? i

18 A A statement made by a participant. It is
{

19 included here to be illustrative. ;
,

M Q You state on page 46 that: Moreover, from the

21 data I presented above showing that the more anti-nuclear,

22 segments of society tend, one, to be more skeptical of

23 information from utilities; and two, to have greater concern
24 about radiation and radioactive waste. We might well infer. f3\

'-'/ 2 that these same segments will be most concerned to follow

I

1
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.

I emergency planning instructions, even if they question their
f3g 2 utility's honesty about nuclear safety communications in |

|
3 general.

4 Do you see that?
{

5 A Yes.
.

6 Q First of all, let me ask you this: Is it your ;

i

7 testimony that anti-nuclear people are more likely to |
I

8 follow instructions.than pro-nuclear people? i

9 A What kinds of instructions?
'

10 g protective action instructions during a radio-

11 logical emergency.

12 A That would be my guess. I use the word, ' guess'

(3 13 very carefully.
()

14 0 You guess that anti-nuclear people would be more

15 willing to follow instructions than pro-nuclear people?

16 A Yes.

~17 Q Is it -- I take it then that you are saying also

18 that a heightened concern or fear of radiation increases

i
19 perceptions of credibility?

20 A Oh, no. but a heightened fear about radiation

21 increases a feeling of a necessity to act. That is, if

22 someone was -- believed the utility had realitively low

23 credibility -- I am following a logical train of thought

24 rather than something that I can demonstrated with data.

v' 25 at each point -- but if someone had believed that their

__ ._. - . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ - . . _ . , . _ , - _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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1 utility was too credible , but was strongly anti-auclear and

p
T _j 2 had also a strong fear and concern about radiation, if their

-3 utility in an emergency situation said there is a problem

4 or an emergency at the nuclear power plant, these are the

5 people who would say: Well, the utility would cover up, ,

|

6 If they are saying there is an emergency, there, by golly,

7 really must be an emergency at this plant, and I had better

8 start to act in this case.

9 So I would think that the low credibility of

10 a utility for these people would not be particularly relevant--

11 in that specific situation.
'

12 - 0 So in that case they would even be more likely

[''} 13 to evacuate?
kJ

14 A They would be more likely to act.- There are

15 choices for action. Staying, evacuating, who evacuates,

16 whatever. I am not competent to really testify on what

17 specifically people would do in a specific situation.

18 0 Well, are you saying that their concern would

19 make them more likely to evacuate, or their concern would

a make them more likely to shelter?

21 A I think their concern would more likely make ;

22 them act. Now, acting can be sheltering; acting can be

23 evacuating. Acting can be swallowing a tablet in certain

24 cases. I don't know how they will act. My guess is they
('') :
'#

25 are more inclined to act in some way.

1
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1 IQ Would they act even if-they were told not to1

2 :act?

3 A My guess is, and.again a guess, that if a statemen:

4 were made about a nuclear emergency, these people as well as

5 many other people would be . inclined -to act. If anybody

"

6 made the statement, I should add.

7- Q . Excuse me.

8- MR. McMURRAY: Judge Laurenson, can we go off

9 the record for a second.

10 (Off the record discussion ensues)

11 BY MR. . McMURRAY : (Continuing)

12 'O Now, with respect to your assumption, guess, or

13 - whatever. it was, inference that anti-nuclear people would.

14 be more likely to. follow instructions, you don't have any

15 . data that tells you that, correct?

16 A No, and I said -- I didn't say they would be more

17 likely to follow instructions. I said they would be more

18 likely to act.

.MR. McMURRAY: Judge Laurenson, at'this time19 ;

20 I would.like to move into evidence Suffolk County Exhibits
<

21 EP-55 and 56.

22 JUDGE LAURENSON: Is there any objections to

23 those exhibits being received in evidence?

24 MR. ZAHNLEUTER: No objection.O
25 MR. CHRISTMAN: No objection.

.



. _ - . . . - . . - . - . . _ . . . . - . . -_- .- ._- .-. -- -- .- -. - .

9-8-Wal 9757
}'
;

'
,

! .1 JUDGE LAURENSON: Those exhibits will be
i_

2 ' received in evidence and bound in the transcript. The
.

.3 County. will. supply the corrected copy of Exhibit 56.

! XXXINDEX 4 (Suffolk County Exhibits EP-55 | ,

i

and 56 are received in evidence.)| ;
1

; 5
*

4
'

6 -

! !
] 7 (Above referenced documents follow)
i.

| 8
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10
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OCTOBER 1983 SURYEY

CUSTOMER ANTOWARD NUaKAR ENERGT

The October survey revenned as increase simee May la M-

maareness of the MsSea profeet. There we several
'

lendag becatoes 'e( an eroeios of support for emelser amargy.' ~
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been a siight increase la aguedties to nuclear emergy k general
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.
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- ~ the others (Table ik This was the only dfference ace ..s drisions on ::
.

the October nuclest attitude questions. .

%

. .

CHAMGE3 SINCE WAY ,

The analysis of changes la attitude sinoe Way was focused on. ,

T.

' ' gestomers who were aware of the coastreetfoo project at ',
-

,

|-b ..

l

|

- .

I

- . - - .
-

. \_ - - .9 - - .
. . . . - - _ .._

. - - .-- . -- . . - . - - - - _ _ _ _ 33}- }m
.- .

.



- _
_ _ __ - .-_

l

!

\
'

|
~

Under as asseenption of
r'tMen of the plant, sna)orities in ali

|

segments beum their buts wDt be higher. The taggest change amoe
May oosurred la the Amt! Nuclear segment whors the proportion

-

believing tbstr bG1s would ineresse went from 44% la May to 60% is
Apparent.ly, they are becomlag more renustic ahost theDetober.

possitde effects of caneeBation. Newtheless, they romaala opposed
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1
to acelear energy,

t
:
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.

acelese scientists and the NRC as sources of Information on noclear
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Nuclear, Leaning Pro, and Leaning Anti segments.

'
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|
- t

NRC lost credbufty across aH segments, but especiaDy among the

Pro Nuclear segment. As was the case last May, trwt in all three

groups was lower la negative segments than in positive segments.
The decrease of trat la aD three groups among the two saldde
seguents wiB make it taaressingly dfGeuit for the Coatpeny to

,

utillso catside authorf tles to bolster its position,
,

r

tion on b October sevey concerned estomers' triert la
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A new
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4) There is no formal refresher course. Weaknesses in a
particular CAR's performance or knowledge are not easily correc-

U

/''} ted, except if caught while that CAR is being phone monitored.#

Rather,* weaknesses tend to be reinforced over time.
/

|
2.3.2.3 COMPANY Expectations

i

Tnere is considerable confusion among CARS about LILCO
|

expectations. This confusion also is paralleled by issues dis-'

cussed for service personnel. On the one hand, district of fices
" compete" in terms of volume of complaint calls handled. On the
other hand, CARS are told to spend enough time with each customer

'

so that the complaint or concern is as fully resolved as possible. 1

Tne CAR can usually balance these demands, but some cas'es pose
special difficulties, contributing to the development of tension

-

between CARS, the COMPANY and customers.
,

2.3.2.4 Sta f f Shortage

Tnere is a shortage of available CAR personnel as measured(3 by LILCO's own goals for acceptable delay in answering customer
/

v)
telephones and processing complaints.

2.3.3 District Offices

2.3.3.1 Customer Perceptions

Customers are highly aware of the location of LILCO dis-
trict offices. They either have visited one personally or know
someone who nas. Tnese of fices typically present one image to
LILCO and another to customers who need service. The open rows of
desks and video-aisplays enable managers and assistant managers to
easily see what is going on. However, customers are often con-
fused; their waiting behavior suggests apprehension and even hos-
tility. Customers do not know whether all personnel at the desks
have equivalent skills, or whether they are going to get qualified

,

assistance. The general sense of bustle is also intimidating.
C's
V

Social Systems Analysts Page 26
.
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In over half the CAR - customer interactions observed,
customers forgot the CAR's name during the course of the inter-
action. When that happens, the customer perceives the CAR as a
nameless extension of an impersonal LILCO bureaucracy. One res-
pondent was dealing directly with this problem when he suggested
that "you should have your own personal representative to take
care of you when you call."

1
2.3.3.2 Competition

There is a strong sense of competition among the district
offices since it is an important way for district office managers
to demonstrate perf ormance to higher management. Office managers
often point to charts. comparing the performance of their office to

1 Other offices. .

Tnis sense of competition is also expressed and snared
|

at

all levels of district office staff. Competition among these of-
fices, while healthy in the abstract, tends to take forms which

} are ,,t odds with other requirements of good service. For example,
N /

the volume of complaints handled in a given period may be a meas-
ure of office performance. This practice is aci.ually at odds with
the requirement of effectively resolving customer problems.

T

2.3.4 LILCO Perceptions of Customers

LILCO personnel perceptions of customer attitudes gener-
ally do not Co1ncide wth customer perceptions. Table 16 shows

that customers tend to be less satisfied with LILCO and rate LIL-
CD's honesty of communication with the public lower than estimates
by COMPAfiY personnel. The skewing is toward a more positive sense

i

of LlLCO than customers in fact indicate when they respond to
similar questions. Furthermore, because of sample bias, we esti-

| mate that this disparity is even greater.

t V

Social Systems Analysts Page 77,

b
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TABLE 17

COMPARISON OF LILC0 AND CUSTOMER PERCEPTIONS: a
SATISFACTION AND HONEST COMMUNICATION g

Very(%) Somewndt(%) Not a*. All(%)
How satisfied is the
customer with LILCO? -

LILCO Perception 34.4 60 5.6
'

,

Customer Perception 14 56 30

.

-.

How honestly does LILCO
{communicate with the public'

LILCO Perception 26 49 23 g'Customer Perception 18 45 37 E

O
F

t

t

E

E

K
: E

O E
Social Systems Analysts Page 284

.
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LILCO employees also think rates and service are the im-
portant sources of customer dissatisfaction. In fact, as shown in
Table 17, customer reponses to questions about rates and service
are poorer predictors of overall dissatisfaction with LILCO than
responses to questions about honest communication and nuclear
energy. This does not imply that customers are unconcerned about
rates, but that as the cost of living generally rises, customers
do not use price to judge Favor.ibleness toward a porticulor com-
pany. One respondent said of LILCO, "They do get more expensive

} year to year but I tnink that's justifiable. I see tnat every-
thing is getting more expensive year to year. I don't find the
level of service or the quality of service is going duwn at all."

Employee overevaluation of customer attitudes is not sur-
prising, but the extent ana nature of LILCO's misunderstanding

'

'

are revealing. LILCO has a positive historical relationsnip wit h
its customers and there are long employment links with tne COMPAflY1 by many LILCO employees. However, LILC0's understanding of pre-
sent customers reflects a time lag recreating a prior reality that, p_

| [ no longer holds. This prior reality retains a powerful signifi-
cance in the minds of LILCO staff and tnerefore hos a powerful

I influence on LILCO planning. Long-time LILCO employees tend to
think botn tney and the COMPAffY are inherently trustworthy and
that the public responds to this trustworthiness by accepting and
believing LILCO communications, since it is LlLCO ouing the com-
municating. They believe that LILCO's policy , ositions are ra-

,

tional, indeed the only rational option, and that opposicion to
these policy positions is at bottom trrational.,

f Whether LlLCO's positions are in fact " rational" 15 not
I the issue. What is crucial 15 that customers now do not perceive

<

LILCO as inherently trustworthy or as a benign rational authority.
Many customers actively distrust, rather than trust, any LILC0
communication. Some of this negative attitude 15 an inevitable

'

spinoff from a current post-Watergate American distrust'of bureau-
cracy in general and so is difficult tochangebyanyL}LCOac-

(] tion One respondent described utility companies as "too bureau-
] cratic, too fast and hedvy."<>
i

Social Systems An lyst s.

Paw 2d
.

. _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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1 BY MR. McMURRAY: (Continuing)

O)i 2 Q Dr. Barnett, the four interviews that the County

'

3 has not received of transcripts of because they don't exist,

4 do you say that those interviews were conducted in a fairly f

5 similar manner to the two that we have discussed?
!

6 A Yes, as close as we could make it. i

I

7 Q And would you say that the responses of the

a participants with respect to emergency planning were

9 along the same order as we have discussed in the two

10 interviews that we did discuss?

-11 A Yes. Broadly so.

12 Q Broadly so.

(~']T
13 MR. McMURRAY: Judge Laurenson, if I may have

L.
14 just one minute to go through my notes.

15 BY MR. McMURRAY: (Continuing)

! 16 Q With respect to Suffolk County Exhibit EP-56,

17 which is your October 1983 Survey, Dr. Barnett, where on

18 page 5 you talk about the believability of nuclear scientists,

| '
19 I would just like a yes or no answer to this: Isn't it true

20 that the nuclear scientists referenced there were not
! 21 necessarily limited to nuclear scientists associated with

22 the NRC?

Z3 A Yes.

24 MR. McMURRAY: Judge Laurenson, also at this,_s

! (\ ''! )
26 time it appears that the -- I did not anticipate this -- but

!

- _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ - - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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1 the interviews that were conducted have been referenced to

. .( )I
,) 2 and I would like to have the first interview that we

-3 discussed, Interview No.1, which was conducted on June 10,

4 conducted by Daisy, distributed and marked as EP Exhibit
,

5 -- or Suffolk County Exhibit EP-57, and admitted into the
i

6 record.

7 And let me state that it is not the entire

8 interview. It'is pages we discussed, which I believe were
'

9 pages 30 through 33 of the first interview. Or 29 through

to 33.

11 WITNESS BARNETT: Hopefully you have page 28

12 there, too.

{''{ 13 MR. McMURRAY: I don't think we discussed page 28.
sj

14 WITNESS BARNETT : That is the beginning in the

15 interview the discussion of the evacuation procedures.

16 MR. CHRISTMAN: Let me ask Doctor Barnett if
,

17 it would be more meaningful to just put the whole interview
.

18 in rather than selected portions. '

19 MR. McMURRAY: I am not sure that that is

a appropriate.
.

1

21 MR. CHRISTMAN: Okay. I don't think we are going

22 to object to putting in either parts or the whole of the

23 thing. My impression from having looked at these is that

24 the documents themselves, and particularly selected portions
;

'' s of them, are of very little use except as filtered through,

i

. - - _ - _ . _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ . _ . _ - - - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ - _ _ . _ _ _ - - - - - - _ . .. . . . _ _ .
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1 the experienced mind and judgment of cultural anthropologists 1. l

f's !

(_) 2 Howeve r, I don't suppose there is any harm

3 in having the raw data in the evidence, except that it

4' adds to the bulk of the transcript.

5 MR. McMURRAY: It adds very little to the bulk
.

I

!
6 of the transcript, and these are the data that Doctor i

I

7 Barnett has relied upon, and I asked questions about --

8 MR. CHRISTMAN: I wasn't objecting, Chris.

9 JUDGE LAURENSON: There is no objection this

10 being received in evidence? Is that your position, Mr.

11 Christman?

12 MR. CHRISTMAN: No objection.

13 JUDGE LAURENSON: Does anyone else have an

14 objection.

15 MR. ZAHNLEUTER: No objection.

16 MR. BORDENICK: No objection.
I

17 JUDGE LAURENSON: All right. Suffolk County

18 Exhibit EP-57, which is marked at the Interview No. 1 of

19 June 10, 1983, will be received in evidence without

20 objection.

XXXINDEX 21 (Suffolk County Exhibit EP-57
.

22 is received in evidence)

23 It will be bound in the transcript following this page.
24-~

(_,f (Above referenced d'scument follows)
26

l
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ - . - . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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-That's a low level, but how sure can you be that
nothing escaped? You don't walk right with a geiger-

O- counter in your hand, ya know?

-Just what is a low-level leak?
-Yeah.

-Yeah.

-Is it dangerous or just a little bit dangerous or
does a lot have to be leaking?

-What's a safe level of radiation to be absorbed?
-They mentioned that on TV the other night, and I
was trying to think what that is--they say it is less
than what they consider to be low level--is less than: -

what you would get in a normal chest X-ray.

-57 -

-I'm not positive about the numbers, but...
-I avoid X-Rays like the plague. Unless it's an
absolute necessity.

-That's called fear of medicine. _ .

'
-

-Like my boss...

-I had X-rays once a month 'til I was nine years old,
I had bronchial asthma and I may die in two years. I
don't scare - I'm not scared right now - I mean I'll
go have x-rays right now if I need to.
First thing you'd bave to do is notify everybody -'

how would you notify everyone?
'

-I would think broadcastint , radio - TV. . .

-Do you think that would paate every body?
%)

-If there was a nuclear accident 10-20 miles from here-
whatever - and you broadcast that on the radio station-
there is absolutely no way that anybody could have a
plan to do anything. Make sure now when you come oyt

Road that you turn lef t at Interstatelnueron
If I could get ... there shorter going around the river
then I'm going around the river.

m

() -Several years ago, Plant was on fire. It
happened in the middle of the night. Does anybody re-
member that? Most people were in bed sleeping - no
radio and TV. So the fire department and rescue squad

, were going door to door telling people where to go or just
j
" 29

.
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to get out of the area.
.

-Do you think bomb shelters in this case would have been
an answer to someone or a family going in and staying for

O weeks if necessary until the general radiation leak passed
by? And if they could have been properly gotten a message
to they could come out later?
-Well the bomb shelters are I think primarily to shield
you from the blast effect -

What's underground?

-Look at all the buildings around town - this probably is
a bomb shelter - it's got some of those yellow stickers on
it.

-Dirt won't stop radiation. You get concrete reinforced
steel plus a lead lining to eliminate the radiation.
I'm just asking the question. I didn't say you have to
build one...I didn't say this was my idea. I just asked

the question. ,

-How about we just try to get out of town instead of going
to bomb shelters.-

-You might not need to get out of town.

-Where we gonna go to?
here

-We've got 10,000 people /to move out and shelters someplace.
Where we gonna take all the children and women?

-Well now, if you're gonna leave you'd better find out which'

way the prevailing winds blowing or you'll ride on into that
radiation.

,

L

: -Bomb shelter's lookin' better' (Laughter).
4

-I think we'd have to utilize something like the local -
maybe this is crazy - but use school buses and things like-

that and mass transit and have certain areas where you'

have bunches of people and they're bussed out because
everybody's got a car nowadays and I can just imagine if
something like this happened -even if you had some top
disaster plan - you couldn't leave

j unless you- it sounds mean- but it isn't fair for the,

person that heard first to get out and the one who didn't
,

: hear, was asleep-

-You're gonna wander around the country in a school bus?

-No, you would have plans as to where to go but I think
that would be more realistic than everybody.just out for'.

his own cause it's something Uat you'd have to work

30-
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together on. You couldn't just -'

-You couldn't take 50,000 people from here to fdg]h
with any kind of facilities to keep them.>

-Do you have another idea?

-Yes, the question should have been asked to start with
-Can you develop a plan not development.

-There's no plan feasible.

-You're talking about women and children taking off on
; their own and going someplace. How many husbands are

gonna be responsible for saying -now, now, women and
Johnny and Harold - you all jump in the car there and
haul it. I'll see you later.

1
-It's just like in a war zone when they start bombing
a place - they grab whoever they can, who's closest'

to them, and there they go. ,

-How many women are going to leave their hushnds?-

| -That's right.
: -There's no plan to be made. It's just like the second'

coming of Christ. I mean, nobody knows when it's going
to happen - you can't say this time tomorrow morning a_t

,

eight o' clock - let's all get in this bus and go out- ...
,

-Does anybody remember - was it in the '50's - when
everybody's building the bomb shelters - And I knewi
some people in the neighborhood when I was a kid who
built these bomb shelters. They built these shelters

e

and they had all kinds of food stashed in there and all
that sort of stuff and there's not one of them that could
withstand any kind of blast right now, and there's a book! A

nuclear-

i that the Library of Congress puts out that tells you how
| to build one that will withstand radiation.(and it tells
| you how much radiation it will withstand) how close you'

can be from the center of the blast and all this stuff.'

But the thing about it is who knows if when you get into
one - they're going to be able to come out of it.,

-Not only that, if there's a nuclear blast somewhere -
like me - I travel every day - I'm in more towns like

,

i Cname3 and 6 tem < 7 and TnMJ . ' m I might be out

in [hwn] when one of those things happen.
1

!
-I didn't take the question as being a blast - I took it

, as being a leak.

.
.....I'd go hog wild - I wouldn't know what to do - I'd

j rather have somebody...

I 31
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9

|-I'm not an evacuation specialist but I know that areas
'

bigger than this area have had to be evacuated for other |

reasons - so I know .....

-We're talking about two different things: we're talking
about two automobiles smashing at the end of a road

to evacuate somebody. That's the
and you try're talking about evacuating the mass populationin town.You
of the whole county and the western end of the state.

.

. -They evacuated the Three Mile area and it's a lot bigger
than this area.

-That was a Itmited evacuation...within one mile of that;

! plant. That's all.

-Yeah, but the population in that area is tremendous.

-They didn't evacuate more than 40,000 people.'

-I really think that we should have a plan. In other
words, if we had a leak tomorrow and we had an oppor- -

tunity to design a plan and we didn't just because we
didn't think we could that would really be a big help.
-Given the amount of time, you could evacuate anybody F r

Of course they may die in the process of doing it with
the radiation from it, but I'm not arguing that point.g(} ,

-It's better than sitting in your house and dying. ]/
-Huh!

-At least you tried.I

-What's the point of evacuating if you're gonna take
4 2 or 3 days to do it and die in the process of doing it?'i

-You don't know that.
l: -I think that if something's planned it can be doneL

fast - I really do. If you have certain areas......

-Nothing wrong with that.

-I'm gonna try real hard.
.

! -We're gonna have all the law enforcement and.all the;

people that are normally involved -you~may have'the
roads full but you're still gonna have'those people trying
direct where things are going. So I think there is gonna
be some kind of evacuation no. matter where you ' plan it or

O not and I think it's gonna have some kind of organization.
There are people - that's what they do- that's all they
do.

32
-

. . .- . - -. - .. - - -___- . .. _. . - - -



, _- . - -. - . - . . - .. ._.

.

. ~-There's gonna be some kind of evacuation --

if you're out car to car and there's no place to go -

I _think everybody will realize that I'm just gonna haveO to move along if I can - as far as just a plan for doing -

it - ...if anybody would even consider it or pay attention
to it.

-Okay, where would you go? Say there is a possibiliyy
that there can be an evacuation and a few people can be
saved which would be better than none - where would be
a feasible place to go?

-As far as possible. |
i

You'd have to give the points to somebody - you couldn't|

just say go as far as possible.
-This says the plant is located 30 miles outside of town !

so you want your evacuation going in opposite directionsf

-There's people on the other side..
.

-That's what I'm saying, but we're on this side.

-You really need a more intelligent ~ thing of which way
to go, because you need to know which way that prevailing
wind is blowing.in case that radiation gets airborne.
-We know where it's at- let's all go in the opposite
direction.

The (plant) is east so we're gonna go west.

!! -I'd go south.
:I
|j -Go down Highway [nuho (ci - .

,

'[ Well, I think it goes inro the next question, where does
it come from and then from there we will have to draw
a very simple illustration of an atom with nucleus and
electrons and protons- basic to report but there's a lot.

more and you show that and ask for the picture -
show little particles - heat would be one of them-

|! There'll be particles that zip on through everything.:

Wejll have to have some real basic illustrations of how
.

f nuclear radiation is produced.

|.
|

Ehat you're really talking about is radiation.
I -There's different forms of radiation. That's radia-

tion right there, You're getting a gas that has an'

electrical hearge to it that radiates the light that you,

iO can see. The radiation that you see in the light spectrum
and there's radiation that you cannot see.

i

[
-So radiation is in everyday life, huh?

' 33
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|

|
1 MR. McMURRAY: I have no further questions, j

!

2 Judge Laurenson.
|
|

3 JUDGE LAURENSON: Mr. Zahnleuter? 8

4 MR. Z AHNLEUTER: I have no new questions.
,

5 JUDGE LAURENSON: Mr. Bordenick?
1

6 CROSS EXAMINATION

7 BY MR. BORDENICK:

8 0 Doctor Barnett, I would like to follow up on a

g few questions, or a few responses, rather, that you gave

10 to questions put to you by Mr. McMurray. +

11 First, I believe in one of your answers you

12 indicated that as to fourteen out of fifteen utilities,

|' 13 that your firm investigated, vis a vis, credibility or;

~/
.

14 lack thereof, that fottrteen out of fif teen suf fered f rom '

15 a lack or credibility? Was that your answer?

16 A I believe I said thirteen out of fifteen.

17 Q Well, that is what I thought you said originally,

|18 and then I thought you said fourteen out of fif teen. But

19 in either event, whether it is thirteen or fourteen, without

20 necessarily identifying the utilities, could you tell us

21 what factors were involved with the one or two, as the

22 case may be, utilities that did not suffer from a lack

i
23 of credibility, or put another way, what is it about those '

24 utilities that cause them to have credibility?

End 9. 25
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1 A There are a. number of factors. The first is
i 1'\ f 2 that in one of the nuclear plants coming on line, it is :

3. .a believe it or not relatively on budget and relatively

4 on time, much of the financing is internal. In fact,

5 this nuclear power plant, you could probably guess which j

6 one it is, is becoming a model that the industry looks to.
1

7 In the second case -- I know you are trying

8 to think, is such a thing possible. In the second case,

9 the actual site of the plant is in a part of the southwest

10 .that only has sagebrush and small rodents. It is far

11 enough away from any center of population, if one can

12 even be said to exist there at all,'so that there isn't

/~ N
1 ; 13 a lotlof concern. Also the mindset of many people out
ss

14 there is very anti-Federal Government, very much wanting

15 .their utility to be modern. They think in that part

16 of'the country that a nuclear plant is an indication of
17 modernization, and so they are relatively for it.

18 Again, it is a plant that is not causing a

I8 great-rate shock in that particular area.

20
Q The second reponse that I wanted to follow up

21- on was where you indicated that the NRC/ DOE is --

"
I think the word you used was " inextricably" linked as

23 one in people's minds. Is -hat a fair summary of what

24-(~( you said?
b).

A Yes.

_.

_
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l' Q
7-

Is that strictly a judgment on your part, or

:() 2 do-you have any quantitative data for that proposition?
3 A It is a judgment I suppose bolstered by negative
4 quantitative data. When we did our group interviews,

5 we dis' covered that people were talking about DOE and NRC

6 interchangeably. Someone would say the NRC and then

7 someone else would say, yes, that's just like the DOE. i

8 Nobody would really come out and challenge that. Or if

9 somebody would, it would be a weak challenge.

10 When we then developed survey questions to

11 follow up on those interviews, we pre-tested those and

12 initially we tried to separate DOE and NRC out. That is,

f. s 13
( j do you trust -- how much do you trust DOE. And then we
%)

14 would ask a little. bit ~later, how much do-you trust NRC.
.

15 And people said, But you have already asked that.

16
It turned out not feasible quantitatively to ask

17 the question. So I suppose in a negative quantitative

18 sense, I would call that corroboration.

19
-Q Is there anything further that contributes

20 to your judgment or opinion regarding NRC/ DOE being
21

inextricably linked as one entity in people's minds?

22 A Nothing beyond what I have said.

23
Q You couldn't give us a quantitative number as

24

:fm ' to how many people in this country -- or percentage, stated
(,

25 .

in' terms of percentage --

.. - -- -- - - .. . .-
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1 A- No, I'couldn't, because we found we couldn't
,3,

< t

(_,/ 2 even ask the question in a meaningful way, so we couldn't

3 get out to that kind of quantitative data. But the answer

4 to your question is.no, I can't give you hard numbers on

5 that.

6 MR. BORDENICK: Thank you. I have nothing

7 further.

8 JUDGE LAURENSON: Any redirect examination?
,

8 MR. CHRISTMAN: Yes, sir.

XXXXXX 10 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

11 BY MR. CHRISTMAN:,

12 Q Dr._Barnett, if you go back to page 19 of your

g:
i j 13 written. testimony, up at the top of the page there is a%d

' 14 clause in there that says, "then no utility could be

15 expected to develop a reasonable emergency plan" at the

16 end'of the sentence.

17 This morning you said, "The reason that clause-

18 is in there, however," and were not permitted to finish

I8 that answer.

20 Would you go ahead and make whatever explanation

21 you were going to?
.

E MR. MC MURRAY: Objection, Judge Laurenson.

23 That=is outside the scope 13f my cross-examination.

24
- (-~ I didn't ask why it was in there.

,

\s
MR. CHRISTMAN:- That clause was cross-examined on

.-- _-- .. .-- - ., ,. --, . - - - _ --
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1 and the reason for that was explored in some depth, but
7

(_}s 2 -the witness was not allowed to finish one of his answers.
3 MR. MC MURRAY: That is not the way I recall.

4 MR. CHRISTMAN: Well, I wrote down what he

5- said. verbatim: "The reason that clause is in there,

6 however." And you cut him off.

7 JUDGE LAURENSON: The objection is overruled.

8 THE WITNESS: Well, the reason that clause

9 exists or that I put it in my testimony is that since

10 we discovered that although people would talk about' firemen

11 and policemen and some other interviews they would just
12 talk about local citizens, people did not make assumptions

,

(x)( that there would be a county level or a state level13

~ 14 emergency plan. And so we -- it is a judgment call on

15 my part, but I think that'the most important thing in
16 people's minds is not whether a utility or a government

17 creates a reasonable emergency plan, but the most important

18 thing, I would guess, is that people receive information

I9 in a situation in which they have to act. That is, in an

20 emergency situation.

21
And it is that kind of information that will be

22 most critical in their acting.

N BY MR. CHRISTMAN:

24

b(''N
Q Dr. Barnett, if you go to page 26, which is

25 table 2, counsel for the county led you through a number of

, .- . . _ - _ _ . - - . . - . - - . . - -. . .. . - - - .
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l

.

1 questions about, asking you to compare certain numbers
7's .
c
\s,/ 2 .and.asking if there was a significant plurality in a

3 particular case. And I think utility B in that table

4 was addressed specifically.

5 Is utility B distinct in a significant way from

6 LILCO as revealed by this table and those questions you

7 were asked about it? ,

8 .A Well, utility B is distinct as far as I understand

9 9 the LILCO situation in that there is more trust of it

10 directly in terms of nuclear information; where it is not

11 especially distinct is, if you look at the whole of table

12 ithe rank order -- that is, who is most believed, who2:
;"$

. (m)
i 13 is least: believed -- from scientists down to local TV

* I4 and newspapers, that rank order is pretty weil consistent
15 across the board, suggesting to me that it is-somehow

'

'16 scientists that are most believable,-I would say, on the

I7 basis of qualitative data that we have, that the

I0 affiliation of a scientist with a utility is not as
-

18 important as-the academic affiliation of the scientist.

" If the scientist has an academic affiliation,

21 that ends to override a utility affiliation, firstly.

22 Secondly, we have the word " scientists" there

23
in plural for a reason. And that is that people are much

24.(~ more likely to believe what they call a panel of'

'
-

"
scientists than they are to believe any one individual

_
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1 scientist. So the rank order is pretty well consistent,

A _/ - 2' but we didn't ask anything about local government, abouts

3 local newspapers and TV news, which might be considered,

4 from a local standpoint, a reasonably objective source

5 of information.

.6 They don't have great credibility. And in part,

7 I think that is the case with nuclear information even

8 by opponents ofLnuclear plants, is believed to be a technical

9 sub' ject that one has to listen to scientists or people
10 like that about.

11 Q While we are talking about scientists, you said

12 this morning in response to a question that you do have
,s

13() data on scientists associated with a utility. Counsel

114 chose not to ask you about those data.

15 What are those data?

16 MR. MC MURRAY: Judge Laurenson, again, that

17 is outside thefscope of my cross-examination. I object.

18 MR. CHRISTMAN: Not at all. I think there is

19 a specific question about data on scientists. He asked

20 a question about scientists associated with a utility and

21 whether the' witness knew a particular thing about such

22 scientists. And the witness said, Well, I do have data

on scientists associated with a utility. Counsel chose

24(3 not to follow up on that. I am following up on it.
.

t
-

U-
25 MR. MC MURRAY: My question was not about scientists
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1~ ' associated with utilities. It was about scientists in
. Q

bik_) -2 general. And also, I' focused my question on the Suffolk
g

3 County Exhibit EP 56 which dealt with the decline of

4' ~ credibility of scientists in general.
,

5 MR. CHRISTMAN: You asked a question about
4

;. 6 .. scientists associated with a utility, I am sure. And I

7 . guess we will have to rely on theLBoard's' memory as'to --

8 JUDGE LAURENSON: I recall that also, that
"

: '8 that. area 1was-inquired into. Now', exactly what the

; . 10 context was, I am not sure. But I beliede on' redirect
.

'< 11 this would~be a' proper area of inquiry.

. 12 ' The' objection.is overruled.-

,3 -

}.z . 13 BY MR. CHRISTMAN:

~ 14 ' Q The question was, you said this morning that,

15.
- you do have some data of some' kind on scientists associated

I8 with utilities.- What are.those data?.

17
1 . In'for'two utilities, as it happens, utility A~A

18
, and:B.in these tables, we explored what. kinds of.public

'

19 - communication would be most reasonable-for these' utilities
>

20 on nuclear matters. And by, testing advertising.or'
e
'

21 ' message copy in fairly standard ways that these things get

, _

tested, we discovered that most. people assume that a--

,

- 23 - scientist speaking on behalf of a utility would receive

24 '
^

j' T some compensation or be linked to the utility in some way,.

\_ /- ~ " -but if the scientist also had an academic affiliation, we
>

t e. y er.- - ,,.,_.4 ....,,-,yn -,.y ,c.. - , . ,,y. , . , , , . . . _ :,,c.--,.,..,-,,-,,.,..r,.,~..,.,,-7% *%.,:,m,,..__-emr.,...me, - - , ~
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1 found most of the people at least who were responding to
/~.

[ k ,,) 2 the pretesting of the advertisement were inclined to

3 ' accept the scientist as a reasonably objective stater

4 *of facts. So that is the data that bears on that.

5 In terms of this EP -- I forget the number of

6 this exhibit, but it is the October 1983 survey where

7 we have documentea a decline in trust in nuclear scientists,

8 .the key' sentence there is that this decrease in trust

9 will make it increasingly difficult for the company,

10 -for the utility company, to utilize outside. authorities

11 to bolster its position.

12 I should point out, this was a study made for
.

( } 13 a particular client and a particular situation. What we
'w/

14 meant by position there had nothing to do with nuclear-

15 emergency or evacuation. It had to do with a judgment-

16 about from an energy demand standpoint, the need for the

17 plant.
;

.18 And'we found that outside authorities were no
.

18 longer able to create good arguments.for the need of that

20 plant. I just want to make that clear because the word

21 position is ambiguous in the document you have.

22
Q Fair enough.

23
Let me ask you about those anthropologically

24
tj 3- -based group interviews. How are the participants of

ss/ . 3
2

those-interviews selected?

. . . . - _ . . --. - .. - - - - - . - . . - - - .-
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1 A' -We presented what are called screening criteria
p.
V 2 to local marketing research groups. By screening criteria,

3 I mean out'of the ten people, we want approximately
4 half men, half women. If there are Hispanics or Blacks

-5 in the area, we want that kind of representation. We

-6 want this. income spread. We want an age spread.

7 We give those screening criteria to local groups. i

8 They recruit for us, and we check on the -- if, in fact,

9 they meet our criteria.

10 In every case before you, we tried to replicate

.11 - broadly, even though this is not statistically significant,

12 but broadly the demographics of the area in which we did

[] 13 the interview.
. %/-

14 0 You said that people who tend to be more

- 15 opposed to nuclear power, nuclear plants, might be more

2 . 16 inclined to act'in a nuclear emergeny. Could act include

17 . seeking more information?

18 A To me act could include anything. Speaking

19 very strictly out of my data base, I have no reason to

20 include-or exclude anything from my notion of act.

21
'

The reason I say they are more inclined to

22 -act is that they are more concerned about radiation. If

23
a distrusted source brings them that information, they will

24p have no reason to believe it is not true at least to the,

b ,] y
level that-the distrusted source brings it to them.

- --. - _ - - - . . .- . --- - -
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And so given their concern about radiation, my

'
- (,/ 2 inference is, they will feel impelled to do something.

3 What that is from a social science research standpoint,

4 -from the way I look at social science, is extremely difficult

5 to gauge.
.,

6~ We don't have the -- Three Mile Island isn't

7 enough of'an experimental test. We don't'have other tests.

8 My stance is that I simply don't know what will happen.,

9 MR. CHRISTMAN: Thank you. That is all I have.

10 JUDGE LAURENSON: Any further questions,
,

11 Mr. McMurray.

12 MR. MC MURRAY: Yes, Judge Laurenson, just a

7-
13

.. ( couple.i

14-XXXXXXX RECROSS-EXAMINATION

15 BY MR. MC MURRAY:

16 Q With respect to Mr. Christman's questions about

17 ~ the credibility of scientists affiliated with the' utilities,

18 what were the results of the figures associated with the

18- credibility for utility scientists at utilities A and B

20 where those scientists were not identified as having

21 academic affiliation?

22 A Their credibility was not distinct from the

23 credibility of any other management person in the utility.

24.(''g Q And can you tell me how much quantitatively

\''# 25 - credibility rose when they were affiliated, when the

. . . - . - _. - -. - - , . . , -- -_ -, --.- , . - _ . - , . , . .
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1 scientists were identified as having a university
7.~
V 2 affiliation?

3 A No. I can't tell you quantitatively because

|4 the way ads are pretested, they are presented to small '

!
5 groups of people who then talk about them and_their

6 believability. And it was our judgment that when a

7 scientist had academic credentials, it resulted in the

8 messages being believable to most of the participants.
.

9- We didn't take it beyond that.

10 Q So it was a qualitative judgment; not a quantitative

11 judgment?

12 A Yes.

(''') 13 Q Are you aware of how many members of the LERO.s

14 organization who would be communicating with the public
15 have academic credentials?

16 A No. In fact, I must tell you, I don't'know

17 what LERO stands for.

18 Q Let me rephrase the question just so everybody

19 i s clear. With respect to the LILCO personnel who are

20 going to be communicating to the public-during a
21 radiological emergency at Shoreham, do you know how many
22 or what proportion of those individuals have academic

23 affiliations?

24p A' No.

25 MR. MC MURRAY: I have no further questions,
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F. .
1. JUDGE LAURENSON: Anything else for Dr. Barnett? '

.

2' '(No response.)
.

3'
.

All right. At this time you are excused as a
-

4 ,

4 -witness. Thank you, Dr. Barnett.

q 5 (The witness stood down.)
1'

6 We will take our luncheon recess and reconvena
'

7 in,an hour and'15 minutes.

t

8 (Whereupon, at 12:07 p.m., the hearing was
.

9 recessed, to reconvene at 1:22 p.m., this same day.)
1
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#11-1-Suet'.1 (1:24 p.m.)
,m

I,) 2 JUDGE LAURENSON: Are we ready to proceed? All

3 right. Back on the record.-

4 MR. MC MURRAY: Judge Laurenson, it appears

i

5 that there was some confusion in our minds as to whether |
i

6 or not we had. moved Suffolk County Exhibit'SC-55 and 56
|

7 into evidence. I think we have. -

i
:

8 I would just like the Board to confirm that

9 if it would.
,

10 JUDGE LAURENSON: I show all three of them

11 being admitted without objection, 55 through 57.

12 MR. MC MURRAY: Thank you.

/~S 13 MR. CHRISTMAN: That's our recollection, too.U
14 JUDGE LAURENSON: I believe by the scheduling

'

15 agreement that we are now prepared for the County's testi-

16 mony of Dr. Harris and Dr. Mayer.

I

17 Mr. McMurray?
|

18 MR. MC MURRAY: Judge Laurenson, at this time

19 ' the County will present its panel on Contentions 24.J,

20 _ 24.N, 60, 63 and 72,

21 Whereupon,

.M DAVID HARRIS

23 -and-

24 MARTIN MAYER

25 were called as witnesses on behalf of Suffolk County and,-,

. - . _,. . - , . . _ . . _ - _ . . . _ _ _ _ _ . . . _ . _ _ . _ _ . _ _ , _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ . _ . _ - _ , - - - _
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#11-2-Suet 1 having previously been duly sworn, were examined and

-( ) 2 testified as follows:

3 DIRECT EXAMINATICN

4 BY MR. MC MURRAY:

|
5 Q Gentlemen, would you please state your names |

i

6 for the record?

7 A (Witness Harris) My name is David Harris.

8 (Witness Mayer) My name is Martin Mayer.

9 MR. MC MURRAY: Judge Le.urenson, I believe that-

g3 these witnesses have previously been sworn. +

11 JUDGE LAURENSON: That's correct. You are still

12 under oath.

13 BY MR. MC MURRAY: (Continuing)

U
14 Q Gentlemen, do you have in front of you a docu-

15 - ment entitled " Direct Testimony of David Harris and Martin

16 Mayer on Behalf of Suffolk County Regarding Contentions

17 24.J, 24.N, 60, 63 and 72?"

18 A (Witness Harris) Yes.

gg (Witness Mayer) Yes.

20 Q Was this testimony prepared by you or under your

21 direct supervision?

22 A (Witness Mayer) Yes.

23 (Witness Harris) Yes.

24 Q And to the best of your knowledge, is it accurate?
' (D
\-) 3 A (Witness Harris) It is with one correction.

.-. . - . -. - - . - . . . - . . - - - . - - . _ _ _ - - . . ..
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_ til-3-Suet 1 Q Would you please tell us what that correction

/\. 2 is?

3 A On Page 36, a short phrase has evidently been

4 left out in the typing. At the bottom of the page, the

5 last paragraph on Page 36, there is a sentence which is !

6 the second sentence in that paragraph which reads: An
I

7 ambulette -- which is a description of that ---is a van
i

8 that is equipped to. accommodate people in wheelchairs. It

9 goes on to say: Such a vehicle has a lift for loading
to and unloading.

11- There should be inserted either -- well, let's

12 -insert it after " lift," a vehicle has a lift or a ramp

{''))
13 for loading and unloading. That should be added to the

%.

14 testimony to make it quite accurate.

15 Q Just to make that clear, after the word " lift"

16 the words "or a ramp" should be inserted?

17 A Yes.

18 Q And with this correction, is this testimony true
19 and accurate to the best of your knowledge and belief?

m A- Yes.

21 (Witness Mayer) Yes.

22 MR. MC MURRAY: Judge Laurenson, at this time

I would like to move into evidence the direct testimony23

.fi
of David Harris and Martin Mayer on behalf of Suffolk County24

,

\~' s regarding Contentions 24.J, 24.N, 60, 63 and 72.

F
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#11-4-Suet 1 JUDGE LAURENSON: Are there any objections to

Cp
'v - 2 this?

3 MS. MC CLESKEY: No objection.

4 ~ MR. ZAHNLEUTER: No objection. .

!
!

5 MR. BORDENICK: No objection. I
t
.

6 JUDGE LAURENSON:- The testimony will be received
i

7 in evidence and bound in the' transcript following this
.

8 page, as if read.

9 (The testimony of David Harris and Martin

10 Mayer follows.) ,

11

12

!O ''

- 14

*

- 15
i

.16
i

!. 17
;

18

19

20

.

21

22

M,

.

24
'O 2.

.
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UNITED STAIES OF AMERICA-

NUCLEAR REGULA'AORY COMMISSION

Before tne Atomic Safety and Licensing Boara

.

)
In tne Matter of )

)
LONG ISLAND LIGHTING COMPANY ) Docket No. 50-J22-GL-3

) (Emergency Planning)
(Shorenam Nuclear Power Station, )
Unit 1) )

)

DIRECT TESTIMONY OF DAVID HAhRIS AND MARIAN MAYER
ON BEHALF SUFFOLK COUNTY REGARDING CGttiEd11GNS '

24.J, 24.N, 60, 6a, AND 72

1

INTRGDUCTIOu,,

Q. Please state'your names ano positions.

A. My name is Davia harris. I am tne Commissioner or

healen Services for Surrolk County, New Yor4. My processional

oncxground and qualitications are set fortn in Attacament 1 co

Direct Testimony of Davic Harris on Behalt or Surrolk County

Regarding Contention 25 -- Role Contlict. (See tr. Tr. 121o.)

My name is Martin Mayer. I am Deputy. Director or

Public healen for Suffolk County, New York. My processional

background and quallrications are set out in Attaeninent 1 to

Direct Testimony or Davic Harris and Mar tin hayer on Benait ot

O
1



() Suffolk County Regarding Contentions 24.G, 24.K, 24.P, 73 ana
'

75.

Q. What are the purposes at this testimony?

A. The purposes or tnis testimony are to acoress Surroix

County Contentions 24.J, 24.N, 60, 63, and 72, ano to express

our concurrence witn tnose contentions. We botn have been in-

volved in planning for and provicing nealen services to persons
in Suffolk County for many years. This experience has provideo

us witn consioerable familiarity with the healen facilities
,.

availaole in Suffolk County, including their cupabilities to

respond to emergency situations. .Tnis experience has also. pro-

vided us with familiarity witn the types or persons wno mignt

() require emergency assistance if enere were an emergency at

Shoreham, and what would be involvec in provicing sucn assis-

tance. All tne testAmony wnien follows is Jointly sponsorea oy

botn of us.

Q. have you reviewed tne LILCO Transition Plan?
5-

A. We have reviewed, among others, enose portions or the

Plan that contain proposed protective actions for special

facilities.

-2-
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M

y3
_ ) Q. What is your opinion of those' provisions?- (

A. In our opinion, those provisions are unworkable Ior;

tne reasons set forth . in tne contentions addressea by tnis ces-

timony. An attempt to implement LILCO's proposals woulo likely

result in increased morbiolty ana mortality; tnat is, some peo-
4

ple would become more ill or disableo tnan they were betore,.

and otners might die as a direct result of an attempt to imple-

ment LILCO's proposals.

II
.

CONTENTIONS 24.J AND 24.N - LACK OF AGREEMENTS

Q. Are you familiar witn Contentions 24.J ano 24.N?+

( )b A. Yes. The LILCO Plan relles on the services or
'

u.

numerous non-LILCO organizations and incividuals ror imple-

mentatian or its protective action proposals for patients anc

resiaents of special ano nealen care facilities in ano near tne
. . _

EPZ. Witnout the services and cooperation or sucn inolvicuals

and organizations, LILCO's proposals for special tac 111tes

could not be implemented.

Because to our knowledge'tnere is no requirement enat spe-

cial facilities, health care facilities or eneir starts cooper-

ate with LILCO in the event of a Snoreham accioent, tne best,

-3-
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- _ _

')[O and possibly tne only way to assure their participation is

through agreements ot tne proper scope and detail. Despite

tneir importance, nowever, L1LCC coes not nave too agreements

necessa,ry to assure implementation or enese essential aspoets
of the Plan.

Q. Please state Contention 24.J.

A. Contention 24.J is as follows:

Contention 24. L1LCO has falleo to
ootain agreements from several or the orga-
nizations, entitias ano indiviouais for '

performance of services required as part or
the orfsite response to an emergency pursu-
ant to NUREG 0654, as follows:

Contention 24.J. The LILCO Plan
re11es upon special facilities, nursery

[_s) scnools, and their employees to perrorm
\_/ several functions necessary to a successrul

evacuacion ot_sucn facilities according to
tne LILCO Plan. (See appenoix A Il-26 to
11-29, IV-166 to IV-17 8. ) (The tacilities
involveo are tne nursing and acult nomes
and the nursery scnools in ano near ene
EPZ, Association tor tne Help or hetatoea
Cn11dren (AHhC) faciaitles, United CerebraA
Palsy tacilities, John.T. natner hemorlei
Hospital, St. Cnarles nospital, Cential
Suttolk Hospital, Marynaven Center or hope
facilities, ano tne BOCES Learning Center.)
however, the Plan ooes not incluoe agree-
ments witn the special racilities in tne
EPZ to implement the evacuation proceuures
set fortn in tne Plan, and thus une pro-
posed evacuation of sucn tac 111tlas cannot
and will not be implemented.

-4-
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7-
( j Q. Does LILCO have agreements witn any of tne special

facilities named in Contention 24.J?

A. To our knowledge, LILCO has no sucn agreements. As a

result there is no assurance tnat LILCG's evacuation proposals

for such facilities would be implemented.

Q. Wny?

A. It an evacuation were oroerea, tne starts or special

facilities are expected oy LILCO to implement unworkaole pro-

'

posals about wnicn tney nave inadequata information. LILCU's.

proposals for evacuating healen care racilities are unwotAable,

because they ignore the medical problems involveu in caring for

the ill and disabled. In our opinion, because LILCO has no-)
'- agreements with special taci11 ties concerning tne imple-

-mentation or LILCO's proposals, it is highly unlikely tnat in

tne event of a Shorenam emergency tne scatts or enese

facilities would attempt to implement LILC0's proposals. in-
'

. stead, if eney took any actions, eney woulo be likely to taxe

tne steps wnich seemed most beneficial to enem at ene time.

Thus, it is very likely enat insteac of tne cooruinataa set or

actions ano results wnica L1LCO's Plan sets tortn on paper,

eacn facility would encose ano implement in its own way wnat-

ever course (s) or action it deemed appropriate. inere is no

-5-



(;' assurance that such an uncoorcinated series or actions woulo
pr o tec t the patients or the special facilities, anc inaeed it

might interfere with the implementation of ocner aspects of the
LILCO Plan.

Q. Please state Contention 24.N.

A. 'Ihat contention reads as follows:

Contention 24. LILCO nas fallec te
obtain agreements from several or tne orga-
nizations, entities anc indivicuals tor
performance of services requirec as part or
cne otisite response to an amergency pursu- '

ant to NUREG 0654, as toltows:

.

Contention 24.N. Ine LILCG Plan
relies on the avallaoliity of non-LILCO
facilities and meaical institutions as re-
location and reception centers for

(~'N evacuees. (See Plan at 4.2-1; OPIP 4.2.1;
\~sJ Appendix A at IV-166 to IV-174.) However,

LILCO has no agreements witn ene owners of
the proposed identified facilities wnica
provice that tne facilities will be avail-
able as relocation centers in tne event or
a raciological emergency at Snocenam. See
FEMA Report at 10 (noncompliance witn NUREG
0654 Section II.J.10.h). In acoltion, tne
Plan does not even laentify, mucn less
include agreements with, the racilities to
be used as relocation or reception centers
for school en1Acren, patients in nospitals,
hanalcappea individuals, or resiaents or
any special facilities other enan Unitea
Cerebral Paisey or Greater Sufroix, Inc.
(Appenclx A at IV-166 -- IV-114). In tne
aosence or such agreements, tne protective
action or evacuation cannot anc will not ce
implemented.

-6-
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Q. Does LILCO have agreements Witn any reception
centers?

A. No. We believe this is one of the most serious
deticiencies in LILCO's Plan, and we discuss it furtner below
with respect to Contention 72.C.ll Spec 141 facility aamints-

trators are unlikely to agree to evacuate their facilities it
there is no assurance that an identified ano adequately started
and equipped facility is available ano nas agreea to receive
une evacuating patients. Consequently, without prearrangea anc

agreed upon reception centers, LILCO's evacuation proposals -

coulo not be implemented.

Q. Does LILCO have agreements witn tne relocation

centers it has identified in the Plan for ude by tne general
public?

~

No. Although the plan asserts that tnree facilities,
tne State University or New York ("SUNY") at Stony Brook, the

BCCES facility in Islip, and the Ammerman Campus or Surrois

1/ Inceed, David Glaser, a LILCO consultant on tne subject or
nursing and aoult homes, nas testirleo tnat in oruer ror
an emergency plan for a nursing or aoult home to succeea

is necessary to have agreements witn racilitiesit
tnat

will receive patients being relocateo from rnrsins or
acult homes. (See Deposition or Davic 4. set , Marcn 1?,1964. ("Glaser Deposition") at 40, er ;

- 7-
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County Community College ("SCCC") in Selcen, are primary i

relocation centers (Plan at 4.2-1) and two facillties, SUNr at

Farmingdale and St. Joseph's College in Patchogue are Duckup

relocation centers (Plan at 4.2-1), to our knowleoge LILCO has

no agreements with the owners ot any of those facilities for

their use by LILCO in the event or an emergency at Shorendm.

(See also Testimony of Robert Kreiling on Contention 24.0.)

Use of tnose facilities as relocation centers would necessitate
the disruption of their normal activities. Consequently, one

'

Just cannot assume that they would respond as envisionea by
.

LILCO's Plan unless tney have agreed to do so.

.

111

- () CONTENTIONS 60 AND 63 - SELECTIVE SHELIERING
x_- AND SELECTIVE EVACUATION

Q. Are you familiar witn Contentions 60 ana 63?

A. Yes. Contention 60 states:
|
|

At page 3.6-5 of the LILCO Plan, LILCO states:

Tnle] protective action [of selective snel-
tering] may be ordered at projectea doses
below the accepted PAGs to minimize radio-
active exposure, particularly to pregnant
women and cnilaren....

i
'

Ine Sneltering option may be recommended as
an ettective option for individuals wno

- 6-
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(~~)/ could not be safely evacuated. This woulo
\_ , include indiviouais wno have been desig-

nateo medically unable to witnstand the
physical stress or an evacuation, as well
as tnose individuals wno require constant,
sophisticated medical attention.

The Plan fails to set forth guiceiines to
be useo by command and control personnel: (a) in
choosing to recommend the protective action of
selective sheltering; or (b) in determining the
indiviouals who snould or would-be subject to
such a recommendation. Rather, as quoted above,
tne Plan contains only generalized statements
wnich, in fact, provide no guidance at all. In
addition, tnere are no procedures wnich inoicate
tne means by which such a recommendation would
or could be implemented. The Plan thus fails to
comply with 10 CFR Sections 50.47(a)(1),
50.47(b)(10) and NUREG 0654, Sections 11.J.9 ano '

J.10.

Contention 63 reaos as follows:

f''} A'ne LILCO Plan states at page 3.6-6:
V'

Selective Evacuation may be implementec to
evacuate trom tne arrected area or the
plume exposure EPZ members of the general
public who might have a low tolerance to
radiation exposure. Specirically, enis
would include pregnant women and en11oren-

12 years and unuer.

Tne Plan fails to set toren guicelines to be
used by command and control personnel: (a) in
choosing to recommena the protective action or
selective evacuation; or (b) in determining,
identifying and locating tne incividuals wno

L shoulo be subject to such a recommendation. In
L, add i't'i6n , there are no procedures which indicate
i the means by wnicn such a recommendation could

or would be implemented. The Plan thus fails to
comply with 10 CFR Section SG.47(a)(1),
50.47(b)(lO), and NUREG 0654 Sections 11.J.9 and
J.10.

-9-
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-['') Q. Do you agree with Contentions 60 and 63?
U

A. Yes. Tne LILCO Plan coes not contain acequate

planning for eitner selective sneltering or selective evacua-

tion. First, there are no real standards in tne Plan by wnica

command and control personnel could decide to recommeno eitner

of these protective actions. The Plan contains no stancards

for recommending selective sneltering. And although tne Plan

states that selective evacuation "may be implemented tor

projected dose levels or 1 to 5 rems whole bocy or 5 to 25 rems

to the thyroid, but not witnout consultation witn the N.Y. -

State Commissioner ot Healen" (Plan at 3.6-6), this vague

statement does not indicate tue projected dose levels at wnlen

selective evacuation woulo be recommended.,,

s-
Further,.the assertions containea in the LILCC Plan tnat

' selective sheltering and selective evacuation have oeen acoptaa

trom the radiological emergency plan or the State ot New York,

and . that neitner would be. recommended witnout consultation witn

the Commissioner ot Healtn (Plan at 3.6-5, 3.6-6) are not

standards. Tne statement that the New York Plan mentions tnese

options contains no guidance wnatsoever tor LILCO's commana anc

control personnel, anc tne assertion that neltner would be rac-

ommended without prior consultation with the Staca is

10 --
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(} meaningless. Whetner it means enat LILCO woulo not recommeno

selective sheltering or evacuacion unicss tne State told it to,
|

or that LILCO would merely inform the State or its decision, it

does nothing to remedy the deticiency in LILCO's Plan. Tne as-

sertion is not a substitute for adequate guicelines or

stancards to be used by the LILCO personnel wno are responsible

for making the decisions to recommend selective sheltering or
selective evacuation.

Similarly,-there is insufficient guidance in tne LILCO

Plan to permit the LILCO employees responsible for maxing pro- '

tective action decisions to determine whicn people in tne EPZ

are sufficiently radiosensitive to warrant aavice to snelter or

7-s -evacuate. The Plan mentions pregnant women, ch11oren ages 12
t !
'~ s" and under, and individuals meaically unable to witnstana tne

stress of evacuacion (Plan 3.6-5, 3.6-6). But it aces not

mention otner radiosensitive groups, such as women or

childbearing age who are not pregnant, or women wno are in tna

early stages of pregnancy but do not yet realize enelr
condition. And, it does not indicate wnetner the groups

mentioned in the Plan are the only groups to be consicereo by
LILCO's command and control personnel. Moreover, tne Plan coes

not define those persons wno could not withstand tne stress of

an evacuation. Because the LILCO Plan contains such incomplete

- 11 -
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/''\ inform'ation, command and control personnel have no basis for
k*; m

making informed decisions about who snoulo be advised to snel-

ter or evacuate, should selective sheltering or selective evac-

uation be tne chosen protective action.

Finally, the Plan includes no procedures by wnica sucn

recommendations could be implemented. LILCO in etreet has cone

notning more than state that selective sheltering ano selective

evacuation are options; it nas failed to plan for implementing

tnose options. LILCO's proposal to recommend selectlee-snei-

tering to protect those persons medically unable to evacuate is -

especially flawed. LILCO has not developea plans for imple-

menting a recommendation that special facilities snelter

patients unable to evacuate. Sheltering is not a viable alter-

O)\s- native for many such persons in special facilities for several

reasons.

First, tne LILCO Plan contains some snetcny provisions

about how the healtn Facilities Coorcinator would contact spe-

cial fac11ities to inform tnem or a selective snelterang recom-

mendation. (OPIP 3.6.5 at 8; Appendix A at 11-18, IV-16o,

IV-173, IV-174.) Appendix A and OPIP 3.6.5 contain general

,
statements that sheltering would be the primary protective

action for hospitals (OPIP 3.6.5 at 1; Appencix A at 11-28,

12 --
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(Av) IV-172 to 173.), and that sheltering might be tne preterreo

. protective action for nursing and adult nomes. (Appena1x A at

11-29.) But the closest LILCO's Plan comes to proposing how

special facilities would implement such a recommenoation are

the following statements in Appendix A:

The hospitals will be directed to implement
eneir sheltering plans whicn include naving
patients either remain in place or relocate
Within the hospital....

If sheltering is recommended, [ nursing ano
adult homes) will be advised by tne EBS
message to institute standard sheltering .

procedures.

(Appendix A at IV-173, IV-174.) Tnus, LILCO's selective snel-

tering proposal for Jpecial facility patients wno could not be

(-~g safely evacuated rests on the assumption that tne hospitals ano

V adult and nursing homes in or near the EPZ nave developed snei-

tering plans wnich tney could implement on notification trom

LILCO. This assumption is incorrect..

Our staff has contacted tne special taclittles incAuceo in

ene LILCC Plan to determine the status or tnelr planning tor

sheltering. We have learned that LILCO representatives have

visited the special facilities, tourea the bulloings, incicateu

! that sheltering woula be tne preferred protective action be-

cause of the difficulties involved in implementing an

- 13 -
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|

() evacuation of patients, and given the facility administrators

advice about how to shelter their patients. The administrators

have been told by LILCO represe.ltatives what portions of their '

buildings LILCO believes would be the most suited to shel-

tering, and have been given instructions about the need to pull

down window shades, and isolate ventilation and air condi-

tioning systems in order to make sheltering effective. Despite

LILCO's visits and advice, however, the special facilities have

not developed " plans" for implementing a sheltering recommenda-

tion during a radiological emergency.
,

Indeed, all the administrators we have contacted have

expressed doubt about the feasibility of sheltering their

patients, and many have stated outright that they believe shel--s

\ '' tering to be impossible. To begin with, in most institutions

the areas with sufficient shielding characteristics are not

large enough to hold the entire or even a large proportion of

the patient population. For example, the administrator of the

Sunrest Nursing and Health Related Facilities told us that of

the 104 patients of his nursing facility, he could fit no more

than 20 of them in the portions of his building LILCO represen-

tatives identified as the places where the patients should be

sheltered. Similarly, the administrator of the Suffolk County

Home and Infirmary believes that no more than 70 to 90 of his

14 --
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<w
(%.)) 215 patients could be accommodated in the basement areas LILCO

representatives advised him to use for sheltering. The admin-

istrator of the Woodhaven Nursing Homes and Home for Adults

also expressed the opinion that it would be impossible to fit

-all her patients in the basement areas designated by LILCO.

Similar concerns were expressed by administrators of the three

hospitals included in the LILCO Plan. Thus if sheltering were

attempted at the special facilities in or near the EPZ, the

staffs of many of those facilities could not fit all their

patients into sheltering areas. Some patients would have to be
,

left in unshielded areas, where they would not be effectively

sheltered from radiation.

f3 Second, LILCO employees have advised the administrators of
f i
\# nursing and adult homes to shelter their patients in areas such

as hallways, chapels, kitchens and boiler rooms which, in many

instances are not equipped for the proper care of ill people.
,

,

LILCO seems not to have appreciated these practical difficul-

ties.

For example, the Suffolk County Home and Infirmary has un-

dersized doorways into its patient rooms, and therefore beds

cannot be rolled out of the rooms. Because the facility does

not have enough gurneys to accommodate all its patients, there

- 15 -

b'

v



,

[\ would not be enough beds available to accommodate all the
'

'm
patients in shielded areas, even if there were enough room in j

those areas for all the patients. Similarly, the Sunrest

Nursing Facility could not implement LILCO's recommendation

that it shelter its patients in its boiler room. Patients

could not be cared for adequately in a room with heavy equip-

ment. This problem would be even worse for a hospital, because

many hospital patients are dependent on equipment, such as

monitoring devices and outlets for oxygen, suction, and elec-

tricity, all of which are absent from common areas like hall-
.

ways or basements. For example, in Central Suffolk Hospital

oxygen and suction are provided through a central system.

There are no outlets in the hcllways or other common areas.

t Thus, those patients of Central Suffolk dependent on oxygen or
U

suction could not be moved out of their rooms, unless the

hospital had enough portable equipment to meet their needs.

Central Suffolk Hospital does not have enough portable oxygen

or suction equipment to move its patients out of their rooms,

and the administrator of the hospital has no plans to obtain

the extra equipment.

Third, LILCO's sheltering proposals could not be imple-

mented at many special facilities where it is impossible to

keep outside air out of the buildings. For example, the

- 16 -
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b( ,, Suffolk County Home and Infirmary is an old building, which, in

the opinion of its administrator, simply could not be sealed up

adequately. The air conditioning units at the Riverhead

Nursing Home and Health Related Facility cannot be isolated

from outside air, and therefore would have to be turned off.

Furthermore, this building has many vents and windows, all of

which, according to the administrator, could not possibly be

sealed. Oak Hollow Nursing Center and Crest Hall Health Relat-

ed Facility also rely on outside air for their air condi-

tioning. To cut off outside air, their air conditioning
,

systems would have to be shut off.

The air conditioning system for a special facility simply

cannot be turned off at certain times of year. In hot weather,

"

people would die if that were done. It is unrealistic to'

suggest that elderly people should be expected to stay for

several. hours in a stuffy, hot basement with no circulation.

Those conditions would be unbearable. Indeed, anyone who has

been involved in the nursing-home industry long enough to re-

member the days before air conditioning was widely used, also

remembers that in those days nursing home patients frequently

died premature,1y in hot weather directly because of the heat.

And those deaths occurred when the patients were in rooms with

open windows and when every effort was being made to maximize

| 17 --

O

,



:
.

\m) the circulation of outside air. By contrast, if sheltering

were attempted, every effort would be made to minimize outside

circulation. The elderly are especially vulnerable to heat

stroke and heat exhaustion. In addition, many nursing home

patients are prescribed drugs that reduce the ability of their

bodies to handle heat. Thus the health threat involved in

LILCO's sheltering proposal is very real for nursing home

patients.

Fourth, LILCO's selective sheltering proposal also ignores
.

the need for adequate staff. Preparing and moving all the

patients in an institution, with necessary equipment, to shel-

tering ,reas requires a large number of staff. In addition,

personnel grow tired and need to be relieved. If an emergency

occurred during the night shift, there would not be enough

staff on hand to handle the emergency. They would need rein-

=LaZZiuv eseblea euld b; ;;de mvesforcements. Inde:2,
-

eue

mere :::i::: b mL; f::t Low many sumff =a-h-re "culf 7:t-2

report fer d.t vevause vi solc 0:nflict. (3cc Cirect TuoLlac2

ty ^# David M*"ri; Cvuvernius Cv..t;nti:7 25 Eele Cv..flict
.

ff. T;. 1210.) Despite these needs, however, LILCO's Plan

contains nothing about the need for reinforcing the staffs of

special facilities.

f
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(_,/ Even if people could be found who would be willing to

report for work during a Shoreham accident, the reinforcements

may be contaminated on their trip to the special facility. If

contaminated workers were allowed into the sheltering area,
|

contamination would be spread throughout it. However, at most

special facilities there would not be any equipment for

determining whether or not newly arrived staff members were

contaminated, and the staff would not be trained in

decontamination techniques. As a result of these problems,

staff would become ineffective through fatigue, and the
,

patients would suffer.

Fifth, even if sheltering were possible for special

facilities, OPIP 3.6.1 does not contain shielding information('
'' or sheltering capabilities relating to any special facilities.

Consequently, LILCO's command and control personnel would not

have enough information with which to make an informed deci-

sions as to whether selective sheltering would provide adequate

protection for special facilities patients. The situation

would be even worse for the administrators of the special

facilities, because they would know nothing about the situation

except what LILCO revealed to them. OPIP 3.6.5 says that a

hospital would be evacuated if the administrator desires it.

(OPIP 3.6.5 at 1.) But an administrator could not really

,
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( ,g) choose between sheltering and evacuation, if LILCO were the |

only source of information, and if the administrator had

received no detailed plans or standards ahead of time.

LILCO's proposal to selectively shelter persons unable to

evacuate is equally inadequate with respect to handicapped

individuals at home. It is likely that many of these

individuals would be unable to withstand the stress of an evac-

uation, but many of these individuals probably could not be4

4

sheltered as an alternative to evacuation. First, the Plan

does not provide for qualified personnel to determine whether
'

an invalid who resides at home could or could not be evacuated.

LILCO command and control personnel could not do that, nor

'

could LILCO expect that an EMT or AEMT could examine a home-

(r 5)'

'~' bound individual about whose medical history he knows nothing'

and make'such a determination. EMTs and AEMTs are not trained

to make that sort of evaluation.

; Furthermore, even if a correct decision were made that the

person could not be evacuated, such an individual who is so

sick that he could not be moved could not close the fire placet

flue, pull the drapes, or move to the basement. Furthermore,

there is no assurance that the home of any given homebound

individual would be suited for sheltering. The physical jobs

- 20 -
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I involved in sheltering would be impossible for people who were

too dirabled to be able to withstand an evacuation. As a

result, regardless of the protective action recommendation,

professional assistance would be necessary at the residences of

severely disabled individuals. And, elderly people who reside

at home are just as vulnerable to heat stroke and heat exhaus-

tion as elderly people in nursing homes. Therefore, in hot

weather elderly homebound persons in many cases could not turn

off their air conditioning or cut off their circulation of

outside air. LILCO's Plan ignores these practical
~

.

difficulties.

(

.

l
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CONTENTION 72 - EVACUATION OF SPECIAL FACILITIES

Q. Please state Contention 72.

A. Contention 72, as admitted by the Board, states:

Contention 72. The LILCO Plan proposes
to evacuate all hospitals, nursing homes
and other special health care facilities in
the EPZ, using buses, ambulances, and
ambulettes. (Plan, Appendix A at II-28 to
29; IV-166 to 168; IV-172 to 178; OPIP
3.6.5). This aspect of the Plan cannot be
implemented; accordingly, people in special ,

facilities will not be adequately protected
in the event of an emergency and the LILCO
Plan fails to comply with 10 CFR Sections
50.47(a)(1), 50.47(b)(3), 50.47(b)(8),
50.47(b)(10) and NUREG 0654, Sections
II.A.3, C and J for the following reasons:

O)(, Contention 72.A. Assuming the neces-
sary vehicles were available to LILCO and
were mobilized, the time necessary, follow-
ing mobilization, to accomplish the pro-
posed evacuation of special facilities will
be too long to provide adequate protection
from health-threatening radiation doses.
Evacuation will take too long as a result
of: the large number of trips necessary to
transport persons individually to reloca-
tion centers; the other mobilization and
evacuation traffic congestion which the
evacuation vehicles will encounter; and the |
time necessary to load and unload passen-
gets from ambulances. Thus, the Plan fails
to comply with 10 CFR Sections 50.47(a)(1)
and 50.47(b)(10).

|

Contention 72.C. The Plan fails to
identify any relocation or reception
centers for persons evacuated from any

-22-
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hospitals, nursing homes, or other special
; health care facilities other than the Unit-
!' ed Cerebral Palsy of Greater Suffolk Inc.

Contention 72.D. The LILCO Planp
recognizes that under certain circumstances ;

.the evacuation of John T. Mather Memorial,
,

|
St. Charles and Central Suffolk Hospitals
might be necessary, and that LILCO may
recommend such an evacuation. (Appendix A'

at II-28, IV-172; OPIP 3.6.5 at 8). How-
ever, the Plan fails to specify adequately
or accurately the circumstances that would
necessitate an evacuation of the hospitals,

} and does not include adequate procedures to
permit the person in command and control to
make an accurate determination as to wheth--
er or not such an evacuation is needed.
Thus, the Plan fails to comply with NUREG , ,

0654 Section II.J.10.m and 10 CFR Section
50.47(b)(10).

Contention 72.E. Instead of planning
: to provide adequate protection to hospital

|
patients in the event of such an evacua-

i tion, the LILCO Plan simply provides that
"LERO will evacuate these facilities using>-

. an ad hoc expansion of transportation
resources that are presently committed to .

,

other aspects of evacuation." (Appendix A.

at II-28, IV-172). Apparently, this ad hoc
plan will not be developed until an emer--

gency actually occurs. (See Appendix A at.

L II-28; II-172, 173). The ad hoc plan will
utilize the vehicles assigned to implementi

|
the evacuation of other segments of the

j. population, but such' vehicles will be
~ supplied for the purpose of evacuating
! hospital patients only "on an as available

basis," and only "as the rest of the af-'

i fected population evacuation nears comple-
tion." (Appendix A at IV-173). Thus,''

there is no assurance that adequate protec-
F tive measures could or would be taken for ,

'

i hospital patients and LILCO has thus failed
; to satisfy the requirements of 10 CFR |

'

Sections 50.47(a)(1) and 50.47(b)(10), and'

i NUREG 0654, Section II.J.10.d.
:
,

.
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E(,) Q. Do you agree with Contention 72?

A. Yes, we do. LILCO's proposed evacuation plans for

special facilities would not work for several reasons. Indeed,

any attempt to implement them probably would result in in-
creased incidences of morbidity and mortality. The two most

important reasons that LILCO's proposals could not work are

those identified in subparts C and E of Contention 72.

First, as we noted above with respect to Contention 24.N,

the LILCO Plan does not identify reception centers for any spe-
.

cial facilities except the United Cerebral Palsey facilities.

Apparently, these reception centers have yet to be determined.

(See OPIP 3.6.5, Attachment 2.) In our opinion, given this
' A

(_)- crucial defect in LILCO's Plan, its proposed evacuation of the

special facilities could not be implemented.

C. Why?

A. We do not be.ieve that physicians, nurses or adminis-

trators would consent tc the movement of patients committed to

their care if there were no adequately staffed and equipped fa-

cility waiting to receive them. Similarly, ambulance or

ambulette crews would be unlikely to assure responsibility for

patients if there were no health care facility to which to take

24 --

O

.

..--_<-4 m - . . , . . _ _ . - , . - . _ _ _ - , . , _ _ . . , ...,,,__._,_,__,% ..,,,,...,___,.-._.---_,._y,- . . -- _ _ ,_. -__ --_-



- _ _ .

;

i

O
''' them. Indeed, command and control personnel probably could not

even recommend evacuation if there were not a sufficient number

of hospitals or other facilities able to receive the evacuees.

Without identified and available reception centers, all the

provisions of LILCO's Plan concerning evacuation are words on

paper and nothing more.

Moreover, regardless of whether or not LILCO has tried to

make adequate arrangements and obtain agreements with reception

facilities, it would be very difficult for LILCO to find an
,

adequate number of facilities within a sufficiently reasonable
distance of the EPZ to make their use practical, which could

handle the numbers of evacuating patients expected under

() LILCO's proposals. According to LILCO's estimates, the

handicapped institutions in or near the EPZ have approximately

74 non-ambulatory residents. (Appendix A at II-18). The

nursing homes which will receive evacuation help from LILCO

have about 900 residents. (Appendix A at IV-175.) And, the

three hospitals covered by the LILCO Plan on average have ap -

proximately 630 patients. That is, a total of over 1500

individuals might have to be evacuated from these facilities.
Although a few patients in handicapped facilities, hospitals,

and nursing homes might be able to go to regular relocation

centers, most of the census of such facilities would require

- 25 -p
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f)
(s J special relocation centers providing a level'of medical care

comparable to the institutions from which they came.

In earlier versions of the Plan, LILCO proposed to utilize

Kings Park State, Pilgrim State, St. Johns, Northport V.A.,

Eastern Long Island and Southhampton hospitals, as well as the

Central Islip Psychiatric Center and the Suffolk Developmental

Center as reception centers. Conversations our staff had with

the administrators of these facilities confirmed that these'

facilities together could not handle 1500 evacuees or, indeed,
'

'

anywhere near that number. Although most hospitals have casu-

alty influx plans, a hospital with a total bed capacity of ap-

proximately 200 to 400 beds, which is typical of hospitals in

(''} Suffolk County, probably could free up only about 50 to 60 beds
V

in order to handle a sudden influx of new patients. The ab-

sence of receiving facilities makes LILCO's Plan unworkable.

Second, as stated in Contention 72.E, although LILCO

admits that an evacuation of hospitals might be necessary under

some circumstances, LILCO does not have a detailed plan which

can readily be implemented to cover such a possibility. In-

stead LILCO intends to evacuate the three hospitals included in

its Plan "using an ad hoc expansion of transportation resources

that are presently committed to other aspects of evacuation."

26 --
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) (Appendix A at IV-172). Concerning this expansion, the Plan Im

states:

The sources of [the] vehicles [to be used
to evacuate hospitals] will be the
companies who are supplying vehicles for
the evacuation of ocher segments of the
population. Those vehicles will be
supplied on an as available basis as the
rest of the affected population evacuation
nears completion.

(Appendix A at IV-173.) LILCO thus virtually admits that under

its Plan hospital patients will be ignored unless and until
,

everyone else in the EPZ has been evacuated. Then, if ,

resources are "available," LILCO will turn to the hospital

patients. This aspect of LILCO's Plan is unacceptable, since

there is no assurance at all that a timely evacuation of

(0
'

k ,/ hospital patients, if required by the seriousness of anm

accident at Shoreham, could ever be accomplished.

These two reasons set forth in Contentions 72.C and 72.E

alone render LILCO's evacuation proposals for special

facilities unacceptable. In the following testimony, we will

address additional deficiencies in LILCO's proposals for evacu-

ation of special facilities.

As asserted in Contention 72.A, one of the fundamental

reasons why the proposed evacuation of special facilities is

- 27 -
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O( ,) unlikely to work as expected by LILCO is that it would take too

long. LILCO's time estimates assume that in normal weather the

last evacuation vehicle carrying special facility patients

would leave the EPZ seven hours and fifty minutes after the

start of an evacuation. (4ppendix A at IV-177, IV-178).

LILCO's time estimates, however, are too optimistic, and in

fact, the patients of special facilities probably could not be

evacuated in that amount of time.

Other witnesses have addressed the fact that serious traf-
'

fic congestion is likely to occur throughout the EPZ once an

accident at Shoreham reaches the point that an evacuation is

ordered, and the effect that such congestion would have on the

{''} time necessary to complete an evacuation. Our testimony will

'''
not address traf fic conditions, but instead will focus on the

time necessary to begin the evacuation process and to prepare,

load and unload the patients. The point concerning traffic

that one must bear in mind is that the aspects of an evacuation

that we will examine by themselves probably would take too

long, even without considering the effects of traffic conges-

tion on actual travel time. With crowded conditions on the

roadways, the total time necessary to complete an evacuation

would be even longer.

4
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O'(_,/ Q. Why will LILCO's evacuation plans for special
-

.

facilities take too long?

A. The reasons fall into two categories. First, the

process by which LILCO employees at the EOC would attempt to

" coordinate" the evacuation would take too much time and would

in fact cause further delay by creating confusion. In

addition, the tasks that would have to be performed at special

facilities in order to accomplish an evacuation would take a

very long time.
.

Q. Why would LILCO's plans for coordinating the evacua-

tion take too long?

/'' A. First, because accomplishing the tasks specified by

D)
the LILCO Plan as necessary to coordinate the evacuation would

require a substantial amount of time. If an evacuation were

ordered, under OPIP 3.6.5, Section 5.2.2., the Health
:

|. Facilities Coordinator is given a very difficult task. He is

expected to telephone the four organizations that operate

facilities for the handicapped, the ten nursing or adult homes,

and the three hospitals included in the LILCO Plan. He is sup-

posed to inform each facility of the need to evacuate, and then

collect from each institution information about transportation

and special medical care needs. Then he is supposed to relay

- 29 -
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) ene transportation information to tne LILCO Ambulance ano eus

Coordinators. In addition, he is supposed to contact an

unspecitied number of reception centers ( that are.not ioenti-

fied in the Plan), inform their staffs of tne pending evacua-
tion, and relay to tnem the information from the evacuation

facilities about special care needs. Obtaining and relaying

that much information to anc from that many facilities would

take the one person LILCO has assignec the job a long time.
Even if otner persons assisteo the llealtn Facilities

Coordinator (and no sucn assistance is set tor ta in the Plan) -

it is quite likely that tne necessary communications coulo not

ce accomplished prior to the prealcted arrival or ambulances

and ambulectes at special tac 111 ties, a little mora nan twoemi 1(_,) nours after an evacuation order.

In addition, the information tnat must be transmitcea

through LILCO's coordination process must to oe relayed a

number of times to several different parties. Inat information

mig ht very well become garbled as it was transmitted trom

person to person. Consequently, wnen receiveo by tne last re-

cipient, it could be inaccurate. The people wno nad to act in

reliance on tnis inaccurace intormation mignt unknowingly act,

i

inappropriately ano cause delays.

- 30 -
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(_,/ - Q. Are ene* flaws in LILCO's provisions for cooroinating

tne evacuation the only reason that LILCO's evacuacion plans

for special facilities would take too long?-

A. No. The second major problem, as assertec in Conten-

tion 72.A, is that performing the tasks necessary to implement
an evacuation of special facility pacients also would take a

long time.

Q. But why would the special facilities not be aole to

perform these tasks in a timely manner oy implementing tne ci- -

saster plans they already have?

A. It is true tnat hospitals and nursing nomes nave "ol-

(] saster" plans ut some sort. However, tnose-plans are ror situ-
'x_.-

ations sucn as fires and storms, ano are inapplicaole to tne

actions LILCO expects special facilities to perrorm in a

Snocenam emergency. Existing plans generally do not envision

relocating all or most or tne patienta in a nospital or nursing
nome to anotner facility miles away, and eney co not incluce

detalis for how to accomplish sucn a total relocation. The ex-

1stence of these plans does not, tnerefore, eliminata the

problems involved in implementing LILCO's evecuation proposals
in a timely manner.

- 31 -
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! ,) Q. Please explain the reasons wny tne evacuation process

would take too long.

A. First, the . LILCO Plan appears to ignore completely

tne amount of time tnat would be necessary to prepare patients
for evacuation. Preparing tne occupants of a nealta care ra-

'

cility for evacuation and relocation is not simply a matter at
giving the patients their clothing ano an extra blanket. Eacn

patient's records ano medication would have to be collected anc

brought to the patient for use at the reception center. More-
.

over, the condition or eacn patient woulo have to be inolviou-

ally assessed by professional personnel. Tnis woulo be neces-

sary in order to allow tne scarf botn to determine ene order in

' which patients woulo be moved, ano to 411ocate scarce equip-
~'

ment.

Q. Wny must there be a precetermined oruer?

A. Because some patients, inevitaoly, would be in worse

condition than otners. Indeed, some patients woulo ce too til

to be moved. These inalviauals woulo nave to be identicied,

and arrangements would have to be made for their care,
including the assignment or staff to remain benino. Of tnoso

patients who could be moved, the most seriously 111 assigned to
any one vehicle would have to be loaded last and uniosoea

4
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\_/ first, so that they would spend less time outstae tne nospital

or nursing home rooms. it would be unacceptable simply to loaa

patients in any convenient orcer without consiuering eneir rei-

ative conditions. The process of evaluating patients woulo be

time consuming.

In. addition, many patients depend on special equipment
i

such as traction, suction and respirators. Provisions woulo

have to be made to have the right equipment avaliable for enca
'

patient during the move. Because special tact 11cies have a
. . ,

limited amount of portaole equipment ano enerefore probaoly

could not provide such equipment to all patients who neecea it,

the staff of a healtn care facilley would nave to wait uncti

(''} the conditions of all tne patients nad been evaluated anu ene
v

order at evacuation determined, before eney coula allocate lim-

ited pieces of equipment. Patients coulo not be movec near

outsiae doors and away from permanently installea equipment in

tnair rooms until this preparatory work hau been completeo.

And,_because most nursing homes do not nave a gurney or wneeA-

chair for every patient, some patients coulo not be movea trom

their rooms ahead of time. That is, in some racilicios the

staff could not create a little staging area near the outstae

door for all the patients, but insteac would nave to move many

patients from tneir rooms after venicles arrive. "inis woulo

lengthen the loading process significantly.
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\m / Second, LILCO has not considered the problem ot starring.

The work that would have to be pertormed by the starts of spe-

cial facilities to evacuate their patients would be

overwhelming. If the patients of these facilities were to be

evacuated, it would require the efforts of nearly everyone on

the staffs, including physicians, nurses, orderlies, laboratory

staff, office personnel, administrators, and maintenance per-

sonnel. However, even without considering the reduction in

available staff that will be caused by role conflict (see

Direct Testimony of David Harris Concerning Contention 25), it -

is possible that enough workers would not be available to

assist in these ef forts on a timely basis. At a typical nealen

care facility, after normal business hours there are almost no

) clerical personnel or laboratory personnel, very few aomints-is-

trative or maintenance personnel and few doctors on duty. Even

ene nursing staffs are reduced by about 50 percent in a typical

hospital at nignt. The staffing reductions at nig n t at nursing

nomes and other special tacilities are even greater enan at

nospitals. Consequently, if an evacuation were orcereo at

night, speciaA facilities woulo have to contact many aooittonal

employees and request that they report to work. It coulo east-

ly be hours before a tacility hao a relatively full start on

nand, assuming that all tne staff woula attempt to report.

34 --
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Although the limited nignttime staf f could begin evacuation

preparation tasks, until ott-duty personnel reporteo, only a

limited amount of. work coulo be performed.

In aodicion, many of tne health care personnel at any
given facility would not be available to assist in tne evauua-

tion efforts. At the time an evacuation were oroerou, some

professionals might be involved in surgical operations tnot

could not be interruptea once they have begun. Consequently

some professional staff could be unava11able in ene early
,

stages of an evacuation. And, as LILCO itself recognizes, some

patients are so critical that cney could not be moved at all.

(Plan at 3.6-5.) If patients were to be left behind, meaical

) personnel would have to stay with tnem in order to minister to(

their needs. Because tne patients to be left benind woulo be

tne most critical, they would require intensive care. Conse-

quently, a por tion of the healen care personnel woulo be tieu

up providing care to seriously 111 patients and woulo not be

available to help in the evacuation.
.

In sum, LILCO's evacuation proposals would take too long
,

because there would be too much work to be cone. LILCO's Plan

contains no recognition of the awesome amount of work tnat

would be necessary to evacuate the special tac 111 ties. Moving

- 35 -
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\- ' 111 and injured human beings is not like moving mercnandise,

and, for a host of reasons, this task could not be accomplisneo

in a few hours, as LILCO expects.

All the problems we have describec so far have invoAveo '

the problems of the special fact 11ty statts attempting to

prepare, move and care for taeir patients. The time necessary

to evacuate the special facilities will be increaseo cecause

LILCO has underestimated tne number ot venicles neeced to

conduct the evacuation.
.

Q. Why do you say that?

A. LILCO explains its assumptions about tne number or
/8

i(J vehicles and the amount of time neeoed to evacuate tne EPZ at
pages IV-175 to IV-178 of Appendix A. It is apparent from

these pages that LILCO has made some serious errors.

Ona flaw in LILCO's estimates of tne numoer ot necessary

vehicles is its reliance on ambulettes. An ambulette is a van

that is equipped to accommodate people in wneelchairs. duen a
00G 04Jh9

vehicle has a liftgfor loading and unloading wheelenairs, and

it has space to accommoaate pernaps four wneelenales. But, as

LILCO has been informed by its own contractors, ambulectes ao

not provide their own wheelchairs. (See Plan at Appendix B-48,

i
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\s / 49.) Thus, in an evacuation, LILCO apparently expects the

special facilities to provice enough wheelchairs for all tne

patients wnom LILCO expects to evacuate in ambulettes. More-

over, LILCO's ectimates assume enat almost all the

non-ambulatory patients ot nursing homes (witn tne exception or

the Suffolk County Home and Informary), would be evacuated oy

ambulette. (Appendix A at IV-175.) It is unlikely tnat a

nursing home or hospital would possess enough wheelenalrs to i

accommodate almost all its non-ambulatory patients. Particu-
|

larly in ene early stages of an evacuation a special tac 111cy -

could not let many wneelchairs leave the facility with

evacuating patients, because most of tne wneelenairs are itsely

to be needed to move patients within ene fac111ty and to vehi-
b
\/ cles. Therefore, if an attempt were made to implement LILC0's%

proposals, a large number of ambulettes woulo be or no use, be-

cause of a lack of wheelchairs. As a result, amoulances wouto

nave to make many adoitional runs to pick up the slack. A

great amount.of time would be lost in ene process.

In aodicion, LILCO assumes in its Plan tnat six ambulettes

could be loaded simultaneously in fifteen minutes, ano enat six

ambulances could be loaded simultaneously in twenty minutes.

(Appendix A at IV-175.) however, it LILCO means enat six vent-

cies could be loaced at a time at any one special racA11cy, as

n--
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C)( opposed to six throughout the EPZ, L1LCO is probably wrong.
i,,
1

|Altnough six ambulances could be lined up in a parking lot, at
|

many facilities, six vehicles could not park simultaneously im-

mediately outside the doors suited for loading patients.

More importantly, however, LILCO's fifteen and twenty

minute time estimates are too short. Perhaps they woulo be

reasonable if the patients all could be bundled up and waiting

by the outside doors. But as we discussed above, the patients

of some facilities woulo not be near entrances to the bu11c-
.

ings. Instead, tney would nave to be moved from their rooms to

entrances and then out to vehicles. That process, witn ene

constraints or available personnel, elevators, gurneys, ano

(''T wneelenairs, would take longer tnan fifteen or twenty minutes
\ -|

per vehicle.
.

Q. Other than the reasons you have already discussea

with respect to nursing homes and hanoicapped facilities, are

there any additional reasons why LILCO's retusal to plan for an

evacuation of hospitals makes sucn an evacuation impossible?

A. First, as asserted in Contention 72.D, tne LILCO Plan

contains inadequate standards to be.used by LILCO commano ano

control personnel who are assigneo the responsibility ot

determining whether to recommend evacuation. Ana, if L1LCO

- 38 -
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t"') .( ,) intends to leave the decision up to tne hospital '

administrators, without necessary factual information about the

snielding characteristics of the hospitals, and evacuation pro-
cedures that could provide an estimate of how long it would

take to evacuate the hospitals, an administrator would have no

basis upon whicn to determine wnether an evacuation or his

patients was necessary, desirable, or possible.

,

Moreover, as asserted in Contention 72.E, LILCO's proposal

to evacuate the hospitals if necessary on an ad hoc basis is
.

unlikely to succeed. First, because LILCO plans to assign ve-

hicles to tne hospitals only as they finish their otner assign-

ments, it would be several nours before the evacuacion or ene

/"'T nospitals could even begin. According to LILCO's estimates, 3
U

hours and 25 minutes after the start or an evacuacion one amou-
lance and one ambulette would be leaving the EPZ. (Appenclx A

at IV-177.) After these two vehicles drove to reception

centers and were unloadeo, they coulo then proceed to the

hospitals in order to help in the evacuation of those

racilicies, assuming tnat they were not needed for aeditional

trips to the other special facilities. Accorcing to LILCO's

| numbers, it would be almost eight hours betore tne last or the

ambulances and ambulettes involved in the remainder or the
-

evacuation of special facilities left the EPZ. (Id.) Ana

,

- 39 -
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.

.(,m,) these time estimates assume normal weather conditions. In

g

reality, it would take even longer than LILCO estimates to

begin the evacuation of the hospitals, because, as we discuss

above with respect to Contention 72.A, LILCO has seriously

underestimated the time that would be needed to evacuate tne
other special facilities. Since, under the LILCO Plan,

evacuating hospital patients would not begin until the vehicles

involved in evacuating the rest or tne population nac completea

that task, hospital patients would oe exposed to greater riss j

of exposure to radiation than everyone else in the EPZ because |.

their evacuation could not even begin until several nours after

an evacuation order.
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Q. Please summarize your testimony concerning tne evacu-

ation of tne special facilities in the EPZ.
-

A. LILCO's proposals for evacuating special facilities

could not and would not be implemented for a number or reasons.

First, the coordinating procedures that LILCO has deveAopea to
O
\s / oversee the whole evacuation would be too time consuming. In

particular, the Healtn Facilities Coordinator coulo not do his

or her job fast enough for the evacuation to get underway

quickly or to proceed smoothly. In addition, LILCO's proposals

would take too much time to implement, and tne patients ot spe-

cial facilities therefore might not receive acequat.e

protection. LILCO has made unwarranted assumptions about tne

amount of work involved in such an evacuation. LILCO has not

estimated conservatively needs or resources, sucn as tne

numbers of necessary vehicles, wheelchairs, or portable medical

- 41 -
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A
's- equipment. LILCO nas not addressed major contingencies such as

I
the possibility of an evacuation recommendation at night wnen

staffing is low. LILCO has not been realistic in its expecta-

tions of numan behavior, for example t'ne likely reactions or

hospital staffs and patients.

)
Despite all the problems that are likely to render an at-

tempted evacuation of cne other special facilities unworkable, !

nowever, tne situation is much worse with respect to hospitals.

LILCO has failed to plan at all for an evacuation or tne tnree
,

nospitals covered by the LILCO Plan, notwitnstanding LILCC's

acknowledgement that such an evacuation could become necessary.

~The result is that any attempt to evacuate the nospitals would

() suffer not only f rom all the flaws involvea in LILCO's propos-

als for evacuating the other special facilities, but also trom

a complete lack or planning.

Finally, LILCO's plan for special racilities evacuation

could not ce implemented, because LILCO has noc^ arranged for

reception centers for the patients of those facilities. Tnere

is not enougn available space at healtn care racilities near

the EPZ to accommodate the likely number ot evacuating

patients, and no evacuation could or would be implemented in

the absence of identified facilities with the capacity and

capabilities of caring for the evacuees.

A
Q -42-
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!

Q. Does that conclude your testimony? f
I

!A. Yes.
I

i

;

1
,

I
'

!
,

e

t

,
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.#11-5-Suet MR. MC MURRAY: The panel is ready for cross-g

f-s-

-( ) 2 examination, Judge Laurenson,

3 JUDGE LAURENSON: Ms. McCleskey?

'

CROSS-EXAMINATION4

BY MR. MC CLESKEY:5

0 Gentlemen, good afternoon.INDEXX 6 .

A (Witness Harris) Good afternoon.7

8 0 Thank you. Have you reviewed the LILCO testimony

9 on special facilities?

A (Witness Mayer) Yes.10 ,

I

(Witness Harris) And yes.*
11

12 0 And have you reviewed the correspondence attach-
,

r'E ed.to the special fa6ilities' testimony?') 13

'd '
g4 A (Witness Harris) Yes.

15 (Witness Mayer) Yes.

0 Have either of you read EPA's Manual of16

Protective Action Guides and Protective Actions for Nuclear37

Incidents?18

A (Witness Harris) A while ago. I know,I wentgg

20 through those. I have read them quite a while ago.

21_ (Witness Mayer) Some time ago. Not recently.

22 0 Okay. Have either of you read FEMA's Guidance

23 on Off-Site Emergency Radiation Measurement Systems?

24 A (Witness Harris) The document is unfamiliar to

\'
25 me. I may know something of its contents because my staff

- . - - . . -- . . . - . . - . - - . - - -- - ._.
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,

reports to me from time to time on this. I may have a#11-6-Suet -1-
p
i i discussion on it in which I read part of it. But I don't

2
\.J

recall.3
1

(Witness Mayer) I don't recall the title. I
4

would have to see the document. If I did, it was some j
5

time ago.
6

(Ms.- McCleskey hands the witnesses a document.)
7

Q Dr. Mayer, I just handed you a copy of FEMA's
8

Guidance on Off-Site Emergency Radiation Measurement Systems.,f., 9

Does it look familiar to you?
10 .

A (Witness Mayer) I may have seen it some time
11

in the past. I can honestly say it does not look familiar
12

to me at the moment, but I have seen a lot of things,

o]f 13

y u know. I honestly can't say whether_I've seen it before
14

or n t.
15

Q Have either of you read NUREG 0654 -- excuse me,
16

0396, I beg your pardon?
17

A (Witness Harris) My familiarity with these
18

regulations is not so great. I know I went over many of
gg

the NUREGs that bear on the. testimony that we have submit-
20

ted. But I can't recall that one by number. Perhaps if I
21

were to see it, it might refresh my memory. Or perhaps
22

not.23

(Witness Mayer) I have pretty much the same
24p

b feelings.25

_ . _ . _ - - - _ . ._- _ _ . _ , _ . - _ _ . _ . - . _ . . - _ . _ _. . _ _ _ _ . - - - - - - - _
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#11-7-Suet. 1 (Ms. McCleskey hands the witnesses a document.)
7.

iI 2 Q Gentlemen, I have just handed you a copy of

3 NUREG 0396, which is entitled " Planning Basis for the

4 Development of State and Local Government, Radiological

5 Emergency Response Plans in Support of Light Water Nuclear
,

!
6 Power Plants."

7 Have you read it before?
j

8 A (Witness Mayer) I may have seen this some time

9 in the past. I honestly don't remember. '

10 (Witness Harris) Likewise. It contains material '

11 which I believe were discussed with me, some materials that

12 were discussed with me by my Staff engineers. The topics.

/''T 13 But I cannot recall specifically.O
14 Q Could you identify for us what material was

15 discussed with you?

16 A Oh, my Staff discussed with me in times now gone

by how one measures radiation levels,' how one monitors them,17

;

18 something general about the levels associated with various

19 forms of adverse health conditions, sampling to some extent.

20 But, although I'm not a radiation physicist or
21 engineer, this was given to me by my engineers as background,
n- I can recall that'. 'And it covers some of the same topics.
23 Q When you say that you recall some of the material,
24 ' you mean that people discussed the topics that are covered~s

'-
25 in 0396 with you?~

.. . ..

. - _ - - - - _
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:#11-8-Suet A That's as fine a point as I can put on it now.1

rs

(v[ 2 Tha't is, I see -- in trying to recollect whether I saw

3 that document, I do what any reasonable man or woman would

Rdo . I looked at the document and what was there.4 j
!
.

5 And there are topics covered in this which remind

6 me of material gone over with my staff although I could not
!

7 say for the record that I saw the document itself.
;

8 0 Fine. Thank you. And have either of you read

g NUREG 0696?

10 It's in that book. It is right after the orange .

11 divider page which-is about two-thirds into it.

12 And that's entitled " Functional Criteria for,

/'N 13 Emergency Response Facilities."

'')'

g4 A The material, at least in looking through the !

15 index to get the topics covered, I'm less sure-that I have

16 secr. this one, although I may have. .Some of the material

17 seems unfamiliar, even the topics.

18 -Q Gentlemen, is it fair to say that you don't work

gg on a day-to-day basis in your position in the County with !

3) these documents?
^

21 A (Witness Mayer) Yes,.I would say that is fair.

22 (Witness Harris) That is a fair statement.

23 0 'Dr. Harris, on Page 2 of your testimony, you

24 state that you have been involved in planning for health
A
(_,) services to persons in Suffolk County for many years and25

__ _ _ _ _ . - . _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - ..____ _ _ , _ ._, ___ ,_
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#11-9-Suet 1 -that you have familiarity with the' capabilities of health
n.

~

) 2 facilities to respond to emergency situations.
J

3 Could you please list the kinds of emergency

4 situations for which you have planned with the health

5 facilities in Suffolk County? -

6 A Well,-our Department has taken part in the j

i

7 County-wide planning for such emergencies as hurricanes.

8 We have planned for the occasional very heavy snowfalls

9 that have created small,. isolated problems. I can recall

to that' kind of planning in which we,took our part as one of

11 the departments in Suffolk County government.

12 I think that answers your question specifically.

/~N 13 Dr. Mayer may have more, since Dr. Mayer acts as my re-

N.]
14 presentative to the emergency planning.

15 (Witness Mayer) Pretty much the same situation.

16 0 During your planning for hurricanes and snowfalls,

17 have you planned to shelter persons within the facilities

is during those emer~gencies?

19 A It depends on what you mean -- I don't understand

a what you mean by shelter. Persons -- if a person is within

21 a facility and is trapped by a snowstorm, ipso facto, he !.s

22 in the facility.- He is not being moved out of his bed.

23 I don't understand what you mean by sheltering during a

24 snowstorm.
I
\s / 3 Q By sheltering, I mean staying inside the building
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#11-10-Suet 1- and taking'whatever other actions.are necessary given the
,

( ) 2 emergency to keep the residents of'the facility comfortable

3 and safe.

4 A (Witness Harris) To answer that question, I will

5 have to recall something anecdotal but it would bear on it
,

6 quite clearly. I can recall in one -- two emergencies. One
1

7 was a very severe ice storm that we had here on the northern

8 shore of Long Island, especially in Suffolk County, several

9 years ago which disrupted electrical service for many hours

for many people, and there was need for special sheltering.10

11 And I recall again also a very severe snow-

12 storm that created some ice related problems. In those

(''^) 13 cases, the Department of Health Services never provided the
'%.)

14 shelter insofar as we don't provide the shelter. Shelters

15 were designated, and they were designated by the Director

16 of Emergency Planning. And I think some schools were used,

17 and I think -- I don't recall if an armory was used, but

18 some schools were used.

19 And we participated in the public health aspect, '

20 namely to see that when people were in temporary facilities

21 that they were kept in a healthful condition, there was

n sufficient means of disposal of human waste, and people were

23 properly fed and so forth. We didn't provide it but we acted

24 as monitors for this.n
( )
\~# 25 Q And was all this activity pursuant to written

|



_ _

9784 i

s

L#11-ll-Suet t plans?

,
( ') 2 A There were written plans, and there are written
LJ

3 . plans. I don't recall precisely if we went according to

*

4 plan at those times. I would have to refresh my memory.

5 I can't do that right now. !
l

6 0 Whose plans are the written plans? |
1

7 A (Witness Mayer) The Department of Emergency

8 Preparedness is the lead agency in Suffolk County for the

9 handling of disasters like ice storms and hurricanes, and

ny they are the persons who would have the plans.
,

11 0 Do specific facilities have written plans as

12 Well?

13 A (Witness Harris) Yes. Some of the facilities'

'''
14 have written plans. And, by the way, the paragraph that

15 you cited on Page'2 in which you cite my statement that I

16 have experience in and familiarity with health facilities

17 including the capabilities to respond to emergency situations,
I

18 by that was meant also that I have some familiarity with

up how hospitals and nursing homes prepare and plan for

20 emergencies of various sorts.

21 And they do have plans, especially for the

22 receipt -- for the reception rather of casualties. Hospitals

23 all have plans for that. There are plans, especially

24 elaborate plans, for how to deal with a man-made problem
A

km) such as a union action, you know, in which the strikeg

- - - .__- - .. --. .._ _ - . - - . - - . -- -_ -
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#11-12-Suet 1 occurs. They have plans for dealing with hurricane, fire.
-

(,,s. 2' I'm familiar with some of those, yes.
:

3 Q Now, in the planning that you mentioned that

4 you have been involved with for hurricanes and snowfalls,

5 have you planned to evacuate persons within the special I

!
6 facilities' or the health facilities in those emergencies? i

!

7 A I.may need some help from Dr. Mayer, but I do

a believe -- I'm quite sure -- that the County plan for

g handling hurricanes, which is upgraded from time to time,

10 does include the evacuation of special facilities that
.

11 would be considered in danger of being included in a flood

12 plain. And I think, tiarty, perhaps you would --

(~T 13 (Witness Mayer) That is not the Health Depart-
3

V.
-14 ment's responsibility within the plan. So, I am not

15 familiar in detail with that planning. Our responsibility

16 is not involved in the evacuation of the hospitals or the

17 nursing homes or any other facility in a flood plain.
.|

18 Q aut there are plans --

gg A (Witness Harris) I believe there are. I'

m Q Excuse me. There are plans to evacuate nursing

21 homes, adult homes and hospitals in hurricanes?

22 A (Witness Mayer) If the hospital or nursing home

n or-adult home were in danger by the ingress of water there

24 are such plans.,s

( i
'\''' s Q Do you know what transportation is used to

.

-- p= e-.i3pr-yge og -.-ywWs. y _,m- .a ,. ,,m_-..- , .,.
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|ill-13-Suet'1 -evacuate those facilities?

) 2/ _A As I've said, since the Health Department is

3 not.the' agency involved in that I am not familiar with

4 details.of those plans.

.5 Q Do.you know where the facility residents are

-6 .taken? ~

7 A- I'm not familiar with the details of the plan.

8' (Witness Harris) I do know that they are
,

g . removed north of the presumed flood plain which is -- just

10 . precisely where I don't know, because the flood plain -- -

2

11- the extent.of the. flood plain in a hurricane is determined '

-12 at'the time of the hurricane based on the force of the )
.

13 hurricane'and other meteorological things that.I'm notO ,
,

!

14 - . familiar with.- '

. 15 But'I do know that'the plans would, of course,-

16 ~ require evacuation north of the flood plain on a broad

17 . front.

18 -Q And are these evacuation-plans also written?
i,

19 A -(Witness Mayer) I have not seen a copy. -I |
,

.m presume there is one, but I have not seen it because it's-
i

21 not my responsibility to have such. I've never seen one.;
1

22 -Q So you don't know if they'are written or not?
T' ;

i

| 23 A I don't know'if there is a written one. '

;
'

24 ' 'O Have either of you planned for'or given advice
t

; - 25 to the health facilities in Suffolk County about caring for'

,

. . - - .,...=,-,.__,_.,._,,.-,.L__-._,,._.-_,.-_..,.... _m - , _ , _ _ _ ..,y,,,,,.,,__._-. , . . . - . - - - - - , , ,
-
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|

#il-14-Suet 1 residents during the loss of air conditioning in the summer
1

[''/) 2 if there were a power outage or a loss of a heating system
\_

3 due to a power outage in the winter?

4 A I have never personally given such advice. I
,

!

.5 know what advice I would give but I have never personally !

i

6 given such advice to a facility. I

|
!

7 (Witness Harris) I can't even recall having such

8 advice solicited from me.

9 Q Okay. Dr. !!ayer, you said you would know what

to advice you would give. What would be the advice you would
.

11 give about a loss of air conditioning?

12 A (Witness Mayer) I would do pretty much the

ew 13 exact opposite of what the sheltering plan of LILCO re-

k_,)
'

14 quires. I would open all the windows. I would maximize

15 the amount of ventilation in the operation. I would pro-

16 vide each patient staff sufficient to provide them with

17 fluids and cooling materials. And if the loss of air

18 conditioning was not the. loss of power, I would plug in

19 fans and that sort of thing.

m I would maximize ventilation in the building. I

21 would bring in the maximum amount of outside air.

- %: O And what would your advice be regarding loss of

23 the heating system if there were a power outage?
!

24 A Well, this is an offhand situation obviously.

(h
(,) M I would attempt to keep the patient as comfortable and as
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'

ill-15-Suet 1 warm as possible, blankets, various kinds of things,

(,p). 2 portable heaters if possible. It's, you know, the -- it

3 would depend upon the situation.

4 (Witness Harris) With great caution on --
|

.

4.,(- (Witness Mayer) With great caution -- i5
:

g (Witness Harris) -- the portable --

7 COURT REPORTER: Excuse me.
.

a WITNESS HARRIS: Excuse me. It's my fault.
;

g With great caution when dealing with portable heaters.

10 BY MS. MC CLESKEY: (Continuing)
,

11 Q Gentlemen, we will all have to be real careful

12 not to talk over each other.
,

/~N 13 A (Witness Harris) I apologize.'

)v
14 .Q That's all right. Would you consider evacuation

15 if there was a loss of power and it were in the winter?
,

'16 A (Witness Mayer) It's not the responsibility of

~

17 the -- these are private operations, these nursing homes.

: 18 The responsibility, of course,' lies with the administrators

19 of the nursing homes. If they felt they could not handle --

20 you know, if they felt it was a danger to their patients
,

!

21 in that situation, they.might consider evacuating some of

22 the patients or all of the patients to other places where

.23 they could be kept warm or cold.

24 (Witness Harris) I would like to answer that.
.

25 It is something I would consider along with any number of'

.

-- - - * . . . .e , * - , r--- ...,-._.-.m--,-,, ,, , e- ,-.m --.-,,,,,,-,,,.-.----.-e ,-ce-y--~..-, -v.---..t- ,- - - .y,---en----.- .
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options to preserve the health of, let us say, the elderly#11-16-Suet 1
/

( ) and the frail in the adult homes or nursing -- skilled2QJ

3 nursing facilities. But I would be very circumspect and

i

look for many other options before I would consider |4

implementing an evacuation insofar as if there is -1 heating |
5

!

6 problem it's undoubtedly happening, or very often may be

1

7 happening, in bad weather when transportation is difficult
'

and the transportation itself might incur certain risks to8

g the people.

10 So I would look at a whole array of options
,

short of evacuation.11

12 O Well, the Suffolk Infirmary isn't a private

institution, is it?
13)

A It is not.g4

15 Q And what advice would you give to them?

16 A It would depend, of course, on the outside

17 circumstances, the staffing. But, as I say, we would take

18 all -- you are talking about a situation in very cold weather

19 when the heating plant is out of operation.

20 Is that the -- it has been so long since the

21 original question, I think it's on cold weather and loss

22 of heating capacity.

23 0 Right.

24 A All right. I would do those things. Among the

b
\''' things that Dr. Mayer mentioned, all of them are reasonable25
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.#11-17-Suet 1
and would preserve physiological integrity and, of course,

I ) 2 would depend on the length of time a heating system was

3 disruptive, too.

4 Q Are all the health care facilities in Suffolk
f

!
5 County air conditioned?

l

6 A (Witness Mayer) I believe Dr. Harris made a !
|
|

7 survey --,

8 (Witness Harris) I wouldn't say i.t's a -- not
,
I

g a survey. But I did refresh my memory. The answer is no.

10 0 Thank you. Are all of the parts of the Suffolk [

11 Infirmary air conditioned?

-12 A No.

: /~'s 13 Q Have you, either of you, given any advice about

G
14 day-to-day care in the summer months for residents in those

15 facilities that aren't air conditioned?

16 A 'The only advice that I can recall giving is,

17 of course, to my own facility. You see, Suffolk County

18 Infirmary, as I mentioned, is only partially air conditioned.

gg _ We are doing our very best to have it converted to total

20 air conditioning. We may-have some special rooms air

21 conditioned now, and then the unit in which we deal with

22 those who require high intensity care they have an air

23 conditioned room.

24 And so in the summers we've had all sorts of

't )x_- 2,
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#11-18-Suet 1~ problems.- And I've advised the staff there to take the
,
,

( ) 2 kind of measures that Dr. Mayer has mentioned, which

3 includes a wide opening of windows, making the best

4 available use of cross ventilation, properly clothing and

5 bedding the patients or making sure there are adequate

6 fluids and a variety of other things, and also taking care
i

7 about certain drugs which may or may not adversely in-

8 fluence the patient's ability to withstand extremes, in
.,

9 this case,.of the heat or in other cases of the cold.

10 Q And those are the sorts of things that staffs .

11 at the facilities would be expected to be able to do as

12 part of their professional responsibilities to their

0(~N
13 residents or patients, right?

"

14 A They would. And, of. course, I have to say that

15 the staff is very unhappy that we have an unair-conditioned

16 place or only partially air-conditioned when so many of

17 the other centers are air-conditioned and have central

18 air conditioning which draws on outside air and all the

19 - good-things that we would like to have and hope we have
,

20 some day.

21 0 Well, I hope you get it, too. When you use

22 the term " health facilities" on Page 2 of your testimony,

23 which facilities within Suffolk County are you referring to?

24 A It's a general phrase. I meant that in health
/3
-! 25 facilities, types of health facilities. I am familiar with

, ._ __ _ _ _ __ . _ . _ _. _ _ __ . _ __. ___ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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'#11-19-suet 1 health facilities such as ambulatory care facilities, most

2 of them my own, hospitals, nursing homes, skilled nursing
L

3 facilities and health related facilities. These are

-4 the kinds of facilities I am familiar with.:

~

ond #11 5

i -joe flws 6
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1 Q Are you including in nu~rsing' homes what' 'the LILCO

[l 2 testimony calls adult homes?
O

3 A I have less familiarity with adult homes, insofar

4 as adult homes are supervised by social services, and not !
I

i5 healtn. And I just have less familiarity with them, although,
i

6 perhaps -- Doctor Mayer has more. i

!
'

7 A (Witness Mayer) I have been in a number of I

8 adult homes for the purpose of giving influenza shots, so

9 that adult homes are basically large rooming houses.

10 0 So you distinguish between nursing and adult
,

11 homes.

12 A The law does. Administration does,

13 Q Dr. Harris, am I correct that you are a Suffolkp--

14 County employee?'

15 A (Witness Harris) Yes.

16 Q You are appointed to your position as Commissioner

17 .of Health Services for Suffolk County, aren't you?

18 A Yes, I am, Ms. McCleskey.

19 Q And you are appointed by the Suffolk County
|~
' M Executive, isn't that right?

21 A I am -- under the Charter, I am appointed by the

Zt Suffolk County Executive, and must be approved or confirmed

23 in that appointment by a majority of the Suffolk County

24 legislature. His mere appointment is not sufficient.
e-
k ,w) -M- Q Doctor Mayer, you are a Suffolk County employee,

__ ___-____
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1- 'too, aren't you?

( )' 2 A (Witness Mayer) Yes, I am.

3 0 'Are you appointed in the same fashion --

4 A I am a civil service employee --

5 COURT REPORTER: Excuse me. Could you wait

6 please for her to finish the question before you answer?

7 BY MS. McCLESKEY: (Continuing)

8 Q Are you appointed in the same fashion as Doctor

9 Harris?

10 A No, I am not. I am a civil service employee.

11 I took a test for my position. I am a permanent civil

12 service employee.

('T 13 Q You report to Dr. Harris?
i ;
As

14 A I certainly do.

15 Q Is that a direct reporting relationship?

16 A- No, I am the Deputy Director of Public Health.

17 I report- to the Director of Public Health, who then reports

18- to Doctor Harris.
. . .

19 A (Witness Harris) I would like to amend that

N slightly. Except as directed by me, and sometimes Dr. Mayer,

21. for certain special assignments, is designated to report

22 'directly to me, such as quality control, in our Department.

M He does report directly to me in respect to professional

24 activity standards.7,

- M Q And Dr. Harris, you serve at the pleasure of the
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l' .Suffolk County Executive, isn't that right?
7

'

( ). '2 A No, it is not correct.

3 Q Ycu serve for a term?

~

4 A I serve for a term established by the public health.

5 law which is six years, and confirmed in the County Charter

6 which conforms with the public health law.

7 0 Now, gentlemen, part of your duty as Suffolk

8 County employees in the positions you hold involves supervision

9 of hospitals, nursing homes, and adult homes, on certain

10 health related matters , such as sanitation, isn't that right? "

11 A Not clearly. I would have to ask my County

12 Attorney just what authority is. You see, years ago before

| (~'} 13 Article 28, we did have-such authority in the early years
v

14 of Article 28, we did have the authority to go into nursing.

15 homes and hospitals, and collect data and make inspections

n _
16 which we used to enforce Article 28 and the State Hospital

. 17 Code.
.

: - 18 Several years ago -- quite a few years ago now --

49 I believe in 1978, that function was withdrawn from Suffolk
,

10 County and the remaining countics of Nassau, and I believe

'

21 Erie, and was taken back by the ' State Health Department..,

22 So, that at present my staff does not enforce<

23 the hospital. code in Article 28 facilities. Whether I can

24 go in there under my powers to abate a public health nuisance,s

V!

25 may be something else, but I would like to talk with Counsel
1

1

4

$

- - - - , , . . - , - . - , ,, , .. ,, __...,--,,..,-n-.. - , , . .,,-r-- . - , , . - , . - , . -.- _ , , - . , - . - . - - - -
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1 before I would state categorically that I do or don't.
,\

(j 2 Q Well,_ what about nursing homes?
_

3 A Ditto. They are Article 28 facilities, and

4 their compliance with all state regulations and laws is

5 now the responsibiity of the State Health Department and

6 its employees.
.

7 Q So, you two gentlemen in your jobs don't deal

8 with the public at learge regarding sanitation matters?

9 A The answer is not only no, but I don't see how

to you could construe that based on my previous answer. <

11 Q Maybe I misunderstood then. Are you, as part

12 of your work, looking into sanitation matters at nursing

(~3 13 homes, adult homes, hospitals?

V
14 A On a regular basis, no. Because the conduct of

15 those health facilities are regulated by State law and the

16 State Hospital Code, which covers nursing homes, and state

17 officials do that.

18 I only said that under my general powers I don't

19 know whether or not I could on an emergency go into a state

20 regulated facility and enforce some general powers that I have

21 to abate a public health nuisance. As I said, I would have

22 to have counsel. But, I do have the responsibility, the

n definite obligation to enforce for Suffolk County those

24 provisions of the public health law and the state sanitary
,

t
1 25 code and our local sanitary code, and any local laws enacted
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1 by the legislature, which are not inconsistent with state

O
{ f_ 2 purposes.

3 Q On page 5 of your testimony, you state that i

4 special facilities, 'are expected by LILCO to implement

5- unworkable proposals about which they have inadequate

6 information '

7 Is sheltering the unworkable proposal that you

8 are referring to in that sentence?

9 A I believe the unworkable refers in that sentence
10 to proposals for evacuation, not sheltering. I would have +

11 to read those, our whole statement, but I am pretty sure

12 that is what we meant.

- (~N 13 A. (Witness Mayer) The sentence, if you read the
\
%.

14- sentence: . If an evacuation were ordered, the ----

.15 - So it refers to evacuation.

16 Q. Not sheltering.

17 A That sentence refers to evacuation.

18 A (Witness Harris) That passage refers. That is

19 separate from our opinion as to the unworkability of

:m shelte ring . There we are only talking about evacuation.

'

221 -Q Okay. We are really all going to have to try

22 to talk-one at a time. What information are the special
('

23 ' facilities missing, in your opinion, making the information
24 given to them inadequate?

%- 15 A (Witness Mayer) Well, at the present state

..
.

. .

___ _

,
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of planning, the facilities do not know where their patients1

(n) 2 are going to, if they are to be evacuated. They do not

3 know the number of ambulances that are going to come. The

amount of vehicles that will come for their evacuation. They4

,

5 don't know when they are going to be ordered to evacuate,

6 and what ~ criteria they will be ordered to evacuate. I
! !.

7 A (Witness Harris) I would like to add another

consideration that has concerned us and has prompted that8

9 kind of a statement in our testimony, that is the problem

10 of coordination, as we understand the LERO Plan, there is

considerable emphasis placed on independent action by11

12 hospitals, for example.

(~'N 13 And while independent action has a nice ring\v)
14 to it, and sounds good, our concern is that in this case

15 that independent action, which is carrying out whatever the

16 _ plans may be at the individual hospital for evacuation based

17 on their plan, is really, as I say, independent action in
18 this case is really a prescription. for chaos. That is one

19 of the reasons we think it is unworkable.'
s Q On page 5 of your testimony, you say that it is

21 likely that, 'instead of the coordinated set of actions

.and results which LILCO's Plan sets forth on paper, each22

23' facility would choose and implement in its own way whatever

24 courses of action it deemed appropriate. 'p.j .
\/ 3 Do you see that?

_ . _.
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1 A Yes, I do.

( 2 Q You are referring, aren't you, when you say,

3 ' LILCO 's Plan , ' to the LILCO Transition Plan, the five
i

4 volume set? |
!

5 A Yes. !

6 Q How much time do you estimate it would take to
i

7 prepare patients of a hospital to evacuate, if you were

8 evacuating the entire hospital?

9 A That is a very difficult question. It is not

10 easy to answer. I don't know anyone who has ever -- I have
.

11 never evacuated or have participated in the evacuation of

12 an entire facility.

13 It may be that somewhere this has been done, but

14 I have no personal experience with it. But the time involved

15 to prepare and remove from the premises of a hospital would

16 depend; one, on the size of the hospital; two, on the number

17 of staff available at the time of the evacuation; three, the

18 nature of the danger from which people were being evacuated.

19 For example, if one were dealing with a radio-

20 logical emergency, there would have to be some concern about

21 which way the plume was going, and which way you would drive

22 and so forth, meteorological conditions. It would depend

23 on the weather. It would depend on the kind of patients you

24 have.

25 Now, the mix of patients in the hospital would

<
1
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1 vary not only from institution to institution, but might
im . .

i ) 2- vary to some extent from time to time during the year.

3 One would expect in the fall and winter, there

4 would be more patients with acute respiratory problems

5 than they would at other times of the year and so forth,

6 but I would have a difficult time giving you a number.

-7 O How would the nature of the emergency that was

8 causing you to choose to evacuate the hospital change the
.

time it would take to prepare patients to evacuate?9

10 _A Well, for example, if one were dealing with a

' 11 - hurricane, and the hurricane itself had not hit, but there

12 was inclimate weather. A terrible rainstorm had begun to

(''y 13 some' extent. There were high winds. One would obviously
>~.)

14 have to provide people in transit with heat and protective

15 clothing different from that which one would have to provide

'16 in the heat of mid-summer.

17 Most patients in the hospital are basically in

18 a tropical climate. They are in their beds. They wear

19 very loose and light clothing. In the mid-summer it is

M- not impossible, even with due-consideration for individual

21 ' modesty, to have people moved out of an institution in very

22 bad weather which may occur with a hurricane, and I use that

23 as an example, one would have to wrap the patients up, one

-24 'would have to make sure that they are protected against the

'- 25 ' bad weather. That is one example. I probably could think
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1 of others. I did give the example of the amount of time it

1( 2 might take if the danger were perceived -- for example, what

3 if the danger were perceived to be one in which the staff

4 .themselves felt in danger? They might be loathe to leave

5 the institution. They might be scared. A radioactive plume

6 might elicit fear on the part of the staff. Some would say

7 I would prefer to stay here in the hospital; some would

8 say, no, let's go. That could interfere with the timing.

9 But I am being very speculative.

10 Q So I take it;neither of you have ever attempted

11 to determine how long it would take in your planning efforts

12 to prepare a facility for evacuation?

('%s)
I have never participated in the planning for13 A

\

14 this kind of total. evacuation.

15 Q What about you, Doctor Mayer?

16 A (Witness Mayer) Likewise. I have never participated

17 in the planning for a total evacuation of a hospital,

ul Q All right. What do hospitals do in a fire to

up evacuate their patients?

| 20 A Well, it depends upon the extent of the problem.

21 If a fire --

22 Q The building is on fire?

23 A- The entire building is on fire.

24 Q The fire starts in one place and spreads, but the
r
(
N- 25 building is on fire? That is your problem, okay? Now, you

. . - . - - - _ . - . . - , , - _ . - . - _ _ - _ . . - .
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1 . want' to evacuate the hospital patients. How is that done?
O( f 2 -A Rapidly. It is a function of the extent of the

3 fire and the extent to which it is going to spread. Sometimes
.

you move patients within the hospital if you feel you can4 '

5 prevent them from being in danger by moving them within the

6 hospital. . .Sometimes you may have to move a wing, maybe move

7 a room sometimes only. If you can 't confine" the fire to an arez

of the hospital, you would have to evacuate the hospital.8 I

9 Just . move the people who are in danger of life and limb.

- 10 0 And how much time do you estimate it would take

11 to load hospital patients onto ambulances?,

12 A (Witness Harris) Again, that would depend on the.

(~N 13 - type of patients one had, 'and the number of staff that oned
14 ~ Lhad to perform the operation.

15 I have never seen it done. When you asked about

fire, I did have an opportunity to answer for the panel, too,16

17. but the only experienee I have had'with a fire, I-can recall
18 one year, and I believe it was in the early 1970s, the Mt.

Saini Hospital, there was what we thought was a fire, or-19

m starting fire -- the bells went off, the smoke detectors
21. went off -- in one of the pavillions -- I think it was

22 Cunnyinstein Clinical Center, and I do recall that what we
23 did was we started to. move patients out of that one -- the
24 way it is laid out -- there is a lobby with elevators in the

)-
'' <2 middle and then wings of patients on either side. We moved

_ _ _ - _ _ _
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1 them out of one of those wings on one floor into the lobb-j

(u,)l
,

2 and into the other wing on the same floor..

3 But we never took them out of the hospital

4 itself. And ' that seemed to' take a long time. Of course,

5 in an emergency everything seems to take longer and last

6 longer than it really does, but it seemed to take a long

7 time. ~

8 Q So you don't have any estimate of how long it

g takes to get a patient onto an ambulance?

10 MR. McMURRAY: Objection. Asked and answered. ,

11 JUDGE LAURENSON: Overruled.

12 WITNESS MAYER: Each patient is different.

r~N 13 Is the patient in a wheelchair? Is the patient on a gurney?
.(
v

14 Is the patient being accompanied by respiratoror? Is the

15 person on oxygen? Each patient is different. It would

16 take a different amount of time to load an ambulatory --

17 a patient who-is coming in a stretcher, as a person who

18 is in a wheelchair. It depends on what kind of ambulance

Isr you are talking about, too. Is it an ambulance for stretchers,

m or an ambulette for wheelchairs. It would depend upon the

21 nature of the vehicle, the number of personnel you had to help

n move the patients, and the nature of the patient, and the>

23 kind of equipment that goes with the patients.

24 WITNESS HARRIS: I haven't much more to add, except,

\
N- z. what Doctor Mayer said sounds very reasonable to me.

'

.

r, - _- - - _ -.m.m.... -, , ., .--~, . , - -
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I 1 WITNESS MAYER: There is no one patient and

r\ -
t j 2 one ambulance. There -- it is different.V

3 BY MS. McCLESKEY: (Continuing)

4 0 Well, let's assume we have a patient on a gurney

5 who is being moved from the second floor of a hospital
~

6 building to an ambulance waiting downstairs, and there are

7 two staff members to do this. How long does it take to move

8 that person.

9 A '(Witness Mayer) They would have to wait for

10 the elevator.

11 (Laughter)

12 0 I am sorry. I missed you.

p 13 MR. McMURRAY:- The question is vague. I don't

14 think.there is enough in this hypothetical to even let the

15 witnesses give a coherent answer. Not only that, I don't

16 see the relevance of this question.

17 JUDGE LAURENSON: Overruled.

18 WITNESS HARRIS : I just don't know I could answer

19 the question. First of all --

20 BY MS. McCLESKEY: (Continuing)

21 Q Doctor Harris, do you know how long it takes to

22 move' a patient onto an ambulance?

23 A (Witness Harris) Not only don't I know, but I

24 don't think anyone would be able to answer your question.O
u/ 25 Q Doctor Mayer, do you know?

_ - _ _ _ _ - - -
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1 A (Witness Mayer) I tend to agree with that. There
|,es3
i

. ) .2 is not enough information in the question to make an
i

3 -intelligent answer. How big is the hospital? How many

4 steps do you go down? Is there an elevator?

5 There is a lot of other information. How long

6 is the distance between the elevator and the door? What

7' is the distance involved? Is it a big hospital, a small

8 hospital?

9 Q Doctor Harris, you assert on pages 10 through 11

10 of your testimony that LILCO's statement in the plan that,

-11 'neither selective sheltering nor selective evacuation would

12 be recommended without prior consultation with the State,'

[3 13 is meaningless.
N)

14 A (Witness Harris) I believe that is --
j-

15 JUDGE LAURENSON: You have to keep your voice

16 up, Dr. Harris, if you are answering.
1

17 WITNESS HARRIS: No, I am not answering. I am

18 mumbling. I am sorry, Your Honor.

19 Could you direct me quickly to that portion of

2 the page.

'End 12
21

Reb . fols .

22

23

24

3

_
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1 A -(Witness Harris) Even though it is my
''

's _ ,N .
/

f_ 2 testimony, I can't always find it that rapidly.

3 Q It is the next-to-the-last line on page 10 and '
4 following over to the first word on page-11.

'5 'A I see it and I understand i', yas.

6 Q Have you reviewed the training that would be

7 :givenfto LILCO personnel about making selective sheltering
8 and selective evacuation recommendations?

.

8 A No.

10 Q I take it, gentlemen, you both answered no. '

11 Could you say no if you meant no? /

12 A Would you repeat the question?

13( g- Have you reviewed the training that would be
%'

14 given to-LILCO-personnel about making selective sheltering

15 and selective evacuation recommendations?

16 A No.

17 A (Witness Mayer) No.

18
-

Have you reviewed OPIP 3.6.1 which isg

I8 . entitled Plume Exposure Pathway Protective Action

20 Recommendations?

21 MR. MC MURRAY: Objection. Before the witnesses

22
answer that question,_they should be allowed to see that

23
OPIP. Ms.-McCleskey has a copy.

24e~Y MS. MC CLESKEY: They should know if they havej
)-t

\_/ 25
reviewed it.

_



.

.- .. t

. 13/2L 9807',

1 MR. MC'MURRAY: I don't think there is
. )%

:

(,,/ 2 .any basis.for that.

3 JUDGE LAURENSON: The objection is overruled.

4 BY MS. MC CLESKEY:

5 0 -Have you reviewed OPIP 3.6.l?

6 A (Witness Harris) I am not sure.

7 A (Witness Mayer) I am not sure. I reviewed a
~

8 lot of material, numbers of which I really.cannot remember.

8 O' -There is a book in front of you which is a volume

10 of the implementing procedures of LILCO's plan. Could

11- .you please turn to the divider in front of that yellow

12 paper that is marked. It is -- the divider is labeled

.j'*j ' '

13 'OPIP.3.6.1.
LJ.

'I4 Do you have the first page of the procedure,

15 or'are you at the last page?

16 A (Witness Harris) I am at the yellow divider.

17
Q The yellow divider is the last page of the

I8 . procedure. 'Could you go to the first page of it which
1

'I8 goes'up to the. divider that says OPIP 3.6.l?

20 . A Yes.'

21
O You have it. Can you look it over quickly and

" .tell me whether you have read it before?

23 A I don't recall reading the entire document.

24

-s) I do recall seeing or being shown the EPA table on

%) 25
-- guidance table on the dosages and the protective action

>-

l
'

e
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'l guidelines and the recommended actions, that is familiar,
IO
V 2 seems to be familiar.

'3 A (Witness Mayer) I have seen that table before.

|; 4 Q When did you see that table?

.5 A (Witness Harris) I can't recall.
l.

6 Q Was-it today?
!

7' A I have seen it today, and I think I have seen it

8 before.

9 Q You have seen it before today?

10 A Yes.-

11 A (Witness Mayer) I think I have.

12
. Q But the rest of the OPIP doesn't really ring

13 any bells with you?
. \J

14 A I may have seen it before. I just don't recall

15 it.

16 Q All right.

17 A (Witness Harris) As I recollect even better

18 now, I think this was one of the things which one of my
19 staff had shown me awhile back, quite awhile back. Because

20 I do know we discussed what radiation doses would be
21 associated with what kinds of actions.
22

Q Now, when you made the statement that I pointed
23 out to you in your testimony at the bottom of page 10 and
24O the top of page 11 about the selective evacuation and

\
25 sheltering recommendations statement is " meaningless" in the

,. ... ..
. ..

. . . . . .

_ - - - _ - - - - - _ _ -
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1 |LILCO plan, you meant that'it was meaningless to you,
{~ . 2-

.

didn't you?.\s

-3 MR. MC MURRAY: Objection to the characterization

4 of'what'is in the testimony. The testimony says, "The
,

5 -assertion that neither would be recommended.without

.6 prior consultation with the state is meaningless."- I don't

7 think that Ms.~McCleskey has properly characterized the

8 testimony'.

8 JUDGE LAURENSON: The objection is overruled.

10 - WITNESS HARRIS: This gets to be a fine semantic '

''- -11' question. It is meaningless --

12 BY HS. MC CLESKEY:

- (O 13
) g. Let me repeat the question so you understand it

%J
14 - and I'would like:a yes or no answer.

15 MR.-MC'MURRAY: Objection. -Dr. Harris was about

16
'

to give his answer. Ms. McCleskey obviously didn't like

17 what she was getting from him and cut him off. He has

18 a right to respond to the question.

19 JUDGE LAURENSON: She has withdrawn that question

- - # and she is now presenting another one.

21 BY MS. MC CLESKEY:

22 -
Q Did you mean by that statement that it was

23 meaningless that the statement is meaningless to you, yes

24 -A or no?

26 A That question can be answered yes.
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1 Q Are you answering it yes?

. jy)(,, - 2 A I am answering it yes, but I would like to

3 qualify it.

4 Q Go ahead..<

5- A In that sentence, the word " meaningless" in

6 the joint testimony was not meant to be construed as ,

1

7 meaningless to us alone. What I mean to say is, what is

8 implied or meant in that statement is that it is meaningless.

9 It is meaningless to us. If it were meaningless

10 to other reasonable people, we would be included in that

11 category. So when you ask me the question, is it

12 meaningless to me, I have to answer yes, just as.much as.

[} 13 I would if you asked me, you know, do you have two legs.
;% J

14 The answer is'yes, but a lot of other people do, too.
~

15
Q Do you think it is meaningless to LERO

16 personnel who are making selective sheltering and

17'
selective evacuation recommendations?

18 A I don't know. It might be. I don't know.

18 ' O Throughout your testimony you refer to'pages

" of the plan in talking about selective evacuation and

21 selective sheltering.

22 Is it your understanding that the people who
-

23 are going to be making protective action recommendations

24
rS from LERO would be using the plan and the guidance on.j

\x ') 25 the'pages that you cite in your testimony in making their

,

_ - _ _ _ - - _ _ - _ _ - - - . _ _ _ . _ _ . . _ _ _ - _ - - _ . - - - _ - - . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ - - . _ - - - . _ _ -



. .- . .. . -. - . -

~
,

.13/6 9811
- 9'

1- . recommendations?
j

g_)' 2 A' They.would, plus there would also be.some leeway
3 and some. flexibility which would make it far from a rote

4 or push-button kind of decision.

5 Q So it is your understanding that in addition

6 to the plan, they are using other materials.

7 A' They are using other considerations. The

8 plan.itself calls for other considerations. For example,

9 in the protective action guidelines themselves, it says
10 things such as, If constraints exist, then seeking

11 shelter would be an alternative, if evacuation were not

12 immediately possible. There are so many qualifiers in
~

[ ] 13 that and the range given and the consultation with the
\v/

14 commissioner of health -- in this case now,.Dr. Axelrod

15 -- that I am not'quite sure if it is specific or
i

H5 clear enough just when they would and would not recommend

'I7 evacuation'over sheltering.

18 There was some concern on our part. That is

H' why we used it.

20
Q Would you please turn to page 44 of OPIP 3.6.1.

21 .I believe you may~be there. That is the page with the

22 : yellow marker on it.

23 A That is the guideline page.

24( 0 For the record, the table that they are looking
s
N-,

25 -
at has already been entered into the record as part of the

|

|
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1 emergency plan, and also as attachment 5 to LILCO's
_

_' 2 testimony on contention 60, 61, 63, and 64.

3 Now, you see in the left-hand column in that

4 table that there are whole-body and thyroid projected |

5 doses to the population listed; isn't that right?

6 A Yes.
I

7 Q And in the middle column there are protective

8 action recommendations described; isn't that right?

9 A Yes.

10 0 And in the right-hand column, there are comments '

11 regarding certain constraints that may result in taking

12 additional or different actions than those described in the

13
) middle column, if conditions warrant it; isn't that right?'

14 A Yes. I referred to them before, qualifiers.

15
Q Right.

16 Now, on page of your testimony, you state

17 that "The plan's statement that snlective evacuation

- 18 ,may be implemented for projected dose levels of 1 to 5 rem

19 whole body or 5 to 25 rem thyroid, but not without

consultation with the New York State Commissioner of

I Elealth ' is vague and that the statement doesn't indicate

22 the projected dose levels at which selective evacuation

23 would be recommended."

Do you see that in your testimony at page 107'~

,

25
A I do.

1
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l' Q It-is true, isn't it, that what you mean by
' ,,
- C /;. 2 'that statement in your testimony-is that you would like '

3 to see more specific projected dose levels than the range

.of 1 to 5 rem whole body and'5 to 25 rem thyroid that is |
4

5 described for recommending protective actions in that table:

6 isn't'that right?

7 A' That plus other things such as a clearer

8 understanding of when the contraints make sheltering

9' impractical and.so forth. Because there are things other

10 than a range.

11 Our concern on the vagueness of this is not

12 b'ased only on the range but on these other qualifying
13 words as well.

14 . ell, are you aware of ' any plans for other0 W

15 nuclear plants that set a single, specific number that

16 would. trigger selective sheltering or selective evacuation?

17 A No, I am not. . But I am not --

18 ~
Q Are you aware --

19 A My full answer was, I am not, but I am not aware

8
of any other plans in the detail that I know this plan.,

21
Q I see.

22
Are you aware of any NRC regulations or guidelines

23
that require a plan to include a singla, specific number

24
that would trigger selective sheltering or evacuation?

26
A I am not aware, though there may be some. I am
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I,

-1 not aware of them..
, ~g,

_ s,f .2:( Q Okay.

3 Could you look at footnote A on the chart that

4 we'have been looking at,' page 44 of OPIP 3.6.1.

|. 5 Gentlemen, you agree with that footnote that
i

6 says, " Protective action decisions at the time of the

7 incident must take existing conditions into consideration,"
,

8 don't you?

8' A (Witness Mayer) That is a God and motherhood
10 statement. I mean, it is certainly a very reasonable '

11 statement to make. It is rather vague, but reasonable.

12 O So you agree with.it?

rs
( ) 13 A Obviously, people would take into consideration
u,'

14 the existing conditions at the time of the incident.

15 A (Witness Harris) I would certainly not want

16 them to do otherwise.
17 0 On page.ll in the first full paragraph of your

18 '
testimony -- that is the first full paragraph on page 11.

18 .I am not sure that came out quite right.

20 You state that, "There ir insufficient,

21 guidance in the LILCO plan to permit LILCO employees
22 responsible-for making protective action decision to determine

23
which people in the EPZ are sufficiently radiosensitive

24(~,g to warrant advice to shelter or evacuate."
\) 26

When you are talking about the guidance in the
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1 LILCO plan'there in that portion of your testimony, do
/%
(j- 2 you mean in the first volume of the plan entitled

3 LILCO Off-Site Radiological Emergency Response Plan?

4 A I can't remember. I would-have to refresh my

-5 memory and go through what I was citing. In doing many

6 of these citations, I was, of course, assisted by members

7- of my staff and our attorneys. It is difficult for me

8 to know where I found this offhand.

9 Q Well, when you used the term " plan" in this

10 context, do you mean the. plan itself, the first-volume,

11 or are you including the OPIPs, the implementing procedures,

12. in'the word " plan"?
m

(a) 13 A I believe that when we wrote the testimony,

14 we meant.it in a. general'way, meaning-plan counting the
15 plan and all'other things that we had seen, such as the
16 implementing procedures and so forth.

17
Q I see.

18 A I think so. I am pretty sure that is what we

19 meant.

#
Q Now, referring back to page 11, the statement

21 that I had quoted out of your testimony,'what specific

22 guidance do you think is-lacking in the LILCO plan?

23 -

Well, we give some examples in the testimonyg
,

24 '.A itself, and I don't know if I can go much beyond them.

tuJ 3 For example, we go on to point out that the plan mentions, for
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1 . guidance, that pregnant women are radiosensitive and
)/3
d E children ages 12 and younger are radiosensitive.

3 And individuals that are medically unable to

4 withstand the stress of evacuation.. But as the testimony

5 goes on to say -- and that is an example I think we have

6 used; I know we have used -- it doesn't mention other

7 radiosensitive groups,'for example, individual women who

8 may be in very early stages of pregnancy and not even

8 aware that they are pregnant, possibility.

10 -Q Excuse me. I am sorry. Finish your sentence.

f II A And that would sort of mean -- well, you are

12 talking about women of child-bearing age, because you
'

13 never can tell. Sexually active ones, certainly.
y_)

14 I can't think of any other ones offhand. Perhaps

15 Dr. Mayer can help me give you a good answer to that.

16 A- (Witness Mayer) Maybe neonates.

17 0 In your opinion as physicians, do you think that

18 LERO command and control personnel are the people who

19 should determine which people in special facilities cannot

20 withstand the physical stress of an evacuation?

21 -

(Witness IIarris) I think it would be very difficult3

22 for them to do it. I think that they would have to have, '

23 you know, a lot of data which would not be available to them.

24 And individuals on site would certainly have more information.

\d 25
It would take a coordination of effort to make the
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1 right decision.

O
4j ;2 -Q Between LERO personnel and people, staff at

3 the facilities?

4. A Yes. In this sense: the staff at the facilities

.5 might not have.a very good estimate of the-levels of
j

~6' radiation that are expected. The people.at the LERO

'7 central command would certainly have a very limited concept
8 of the up-to-date condition of the individuals involved

9 at the facility distant from the.LILCO command post.
10 .It would take a coordination of data to make
11 the best informed decision.

12
Q Maybe I wasn't clear on my question. I wanted

.Q 13 to'know'whether you thought the LERO command and control
V

14 personnel could determine which people in the special
15 facilities could not' withstand the stress of evacuation?
16 A I think, Ms. McCleskey, and I may not have, but

17 I think I did respond that they would have a very poor
18 chance of doing that with any precision because they wouldn't
19 know the up-to-date condition, for example, of pat'ients.
20 liow would they know that. People on the site would know

21 that which would. presuppose a very good interdigitation,
22

a very fine interdigitation of, you know -- it would be

23
a joint kind of a decision making process, I would think.

24
n They would know what levels of radiation are to

> s

26
be expected. People at the hospital wouldn't know that very

- _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ - _ _ . - _ _ - - _ - _ _ - . - - .
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1 well,-but they would know the condition of the patients.
/ ;/ m

L2 The~LILCO command post would know something about the
,

3- traffic conditions.

4 I don't know if I have made myself clear. They i

!
! 5 couldn't do'a good job alone. It would require both. |

,

|| ;6 Q- Dr. Mayer, do you agree with Dr. Harris' !
,

i

7 statement? '

,

-8 A (Witness Mayer) I think that is essentially right.

II 8 Q' You state at pages 12 and 13 of your testimony

10 that hospitals and adult nursing homes in the EPZ have -

11 not developed.their own plans for a radiological emergency.

12 Have;you reviewed the radiological plans,

, [~]- 13 emergency plans, for facilities around other nuclear power
. -g

14 plants?
|

15 'A No.

16 A (Witness !!arris) No.

17 0 Are you aware that any even exist?
'

i- 18 A If you are asking me, do I think they exist, i

18 I t,hink they probably exist. They may exist. I don't,

t

20 know for sure.

21'
Q llave you ever seen -- you have never seen one?

22 A No, I haven't. I have only seen some of the plans

23 from those facilities here in the EPZ here,

24gq Q Can you cite-any NPC regulations or guidelines

U 25 that require facility-specific plans? ,

- . _ _ _ - _ _ - - _ - - _ _ _ _ . _ _ . _ .-__ ___ . _ _ _ _
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1
.

A For radiological emergencies?
. :q

2 Q Yes.

3 A I couldn't cite them offhand, and I don't know

!
4 .if ---there may be some -- there may be some state '

!
5 hospital' code regulations which generally direct facilities ,

l
_

6 to develop plans in case of, A, a' radiological emergency |
1

7 within the institution'since. institutions do use radioisotopes.

8 -and some of.them have considerable quantities, there is

9 the possibility of an in-house radiological emergency.
10 I believe there must be a plan for that. '

'11 There may.be a requirement to have a plan --
12-

there may be one -- to have one in case of a general

p 13 nuclear war.
L.)

-14
7.am not aware of a specific requirement, although

15 I think there may be one that requires hospitals to do
16 some sort of planning'for radiological emergencies. I am

17
. unclear in short.

18
Q It is true, isn't it, that at the time you filed

18
your testimony in March of this year, you had not reviewed

20
any sheltering or evacuation plans for radiological

21 emergencies for the facilities in the Shoreham EPZ? i

22
A I believe that is correct. I think we received

23 some'and reviewed some subsequent to March. But Dr. Mayer

may have reviewed some before March.

V 25
A (Witness Mayer) It depends upon definition. We
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1 - reviewed some . material that was sent by LILCO to the
- O.
ls,) 2 hospitals. That material does not constitute a plan of the

'

.3 hospital.- The material constitutes a draft sent by
i

4 'LILCO to the hospital or to the nursing home. f1

I
; 5 When the hospital or nursing home has accepted i '

}
' '

6 that-draft and incorporated it within their own plans, I

7 'am not sure. j; -

i

{ 8 -Q Then can you recall which draf t plans for
.

'8 which facilities you reviewed?

10 A- I personally . have seen a draf t for St. CharJes

11 Hospital, a draft for Mather Hospital, and a draft for

. 12 one of the nursing homes. I believe it was Sunrest.
-

[ 13 ILthink it was Sunrest. That was given to me, I.believe,;

l _/x:
'

14 ' by the lawyers'from the state, I believe.
i.

15j I got some material that I did review on those

'

16 two hospitals and one of the nursing homes. It was a

17END 13 draft sent by LILCO to the hospital.
4

i 18

19

20
,

1

21-

22

23
,

24
| .O
'

- 26

.

$

h

_ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ - _ - -_
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614-1-Suet 0 I understand that. When did you review these1

< [ ') plans,.before or after your testimony was filed?2V

3 A (Witness Mayer) This was definitely after the

testimony was filed.4 i

5 0 All right. But you still stand by the statements

6 in your testimony that plans for the specific facilities
!

do not exist? t

7
,

'
j

l
IA- As far as I know, the specific facilities that
{

8

g .do not have plans incorporated within their, you know, plan

f r sheltering, actual formally accepted plan by theto ,

11 facility for sheltering, even though they may be consider-

ing drafts that have been sent to them by LILCO they have12

13 n t formally accepted, as far as I know, those drafts.(''}
i <
' '';

g4 I may -- that's my own personal knowledge. I

15 haven't surveyed these hospitals and asked them if they

16 have accepted these drafts.

g7 0 Gentlemen, I have handed out eleven documents

that should be in front of each person's chair, collectively {18

t
I

19 marked LILCO EP blank.

g MS. MC CLESKEY: And, Judge Laurenson, I ask that

21 we mark these eleven documents now, collectively as LILCO

22 Ep, I believe it's 38,

23 JUDGE LAURENSON: Do you want them to all bear

24 one document number?
)

(/ 26 MS. MC CLESKEY: Unless you would rather give

'
.

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . - - _ . -
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4

"#14-2-Suet-
t. each document a separate number, I'm happy to do it that

,
.,

( )~ 2 .way.:

3 JUDGE LAURENSON: I'm not sure whether you are

going to be questioning the witnesses on them individually4
!,

5 and, if so, perhaps they ought to have different numbers.
,

6 I just don't know the purpose for which you are
:

7 going to use them. Ordinarily if they are separate docu-

8 - ments they each have a separate number, but if you are not

9 going to' question about each document individually then

g3 perhaps for the purpose for which you wish to use them,

11 one number would be sufficient.

12 MS. MC CLESKEY: Well, I do plan on questioning

s g3 about three of the individual plans, but not all of them.gs
\l .~

g4 MR. MC MURRAY: Judge Laurenson, I think that

it really does make more sense to number them individually,U5

95 especially if some of them are going to be addressed in- !
!

g7 dividually and just for the clarity of the record. This is !

un a pile of material over two inches thick with many separate

Hp parts. Some are over-sized. I just think it makes more

20 sense to number them individually. i

!
21 MS. MC CLESKEY: That's fine. I will go ahead

22 and number them individually.

23 The document that is a letter dated March 27,

24 1984 to the Administrator of the Sunrest Health Facilities,
' (N - 25 Incorporated, I ask be marked LILCO EP-38.



, - .

9823 :'

1

I

'#14-3-Suet l' The document, the first page of which is a

I) 2 letter dated May 29, 1984, to a Sister at Our Lady of

|

3 Perpetual Help Convent, I ask be marked EP-39, LILCO EP-39. j
| |

4- The document, the first page of which is a |

5 letter dated April 9, 1984, addressed to an Administrator

6 of the Ridge Rest Home, I ask be marked LILCO EP-40.

7 The document, the first page of which is a

.

letter addressed to an Adminis,trator of the Millcrest j8

9 Rest Home, dated April 6th, 1984, I ask be marked EP-41. !
;

|
10 The document, the first page of which is a j

11 letter dated March 26th, 1984, to the Administrator for

12 Woodhaven Home for Adults, I ask be marked LILCO EP-42.

(''i 13 The document, the first page of which is a
\ lv

14 letter dated April 18, 1984 to an Administrator at the
!

15 Oak Hollow Nursing Center, I ask be marked EP-43. |
|

16 And I will note for the record that that letter |

17 has two attachments. One is a Draft Plan of the Oak

18 Hollow Nursing Center and the second is a Draft Plan for >

I

19 the Crest Itall Health Related Facility. t

;

20 The document, the first page of which is a !

21 letter dated April 12, 1984 to the Administrator of the

22 Woodhaven Nursing Home, I ask be marked LILCO EP-44.
|
|

23 The document, the first page of which is a
;

t

24 letter dated May 17, 1984 to an Administrator of Mather

k'' 26 !!emorial Hospital, I ask be marked EP-45.

. - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ - _ _ _ _ _
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| |

'#14-4-Suet t The document, the first page of which is a

(3
letter addressed to the Executive Vice-President of ;t ;-

2~' ;

3 Central Suffolk Hospital, I ask be marked LILCO EP-46. j
)

That letter is dated May 31, 1984.4

5 The document, the first page of which is a

'letter addressed to an Assistant Vice President at St.6

'

7 Charles Hospital, dated May~30, 1984,-I ask bc marked

LILCO EP-47.8 , ,

WITNESS MAYER: 47 was for St. Charles? !g

10 MS. MC CLESKEY: Yes, that's right.
,

INDEXXXX '

'

11 (The above-referred to documents

are marked as LILCO Exhibits12

('') g3 EP-38, 39, 40, 41, 42, 43, 44, |

v
14

45, 46, and 47, for identification ) |

15
BY MS. MC CLESKEY: (Continuing)

16
0 Now, gentlemen, on Page 14 of your testimony you

state that "All the administrators we have contacted have

18 i

expressed doubt about the feasibility of sheltering their i

!
19

patients and many have stated outright that they believe f

sheltering to be impossible."

21 |
Which facilities had you contacted when this ;

I22
testimony was written?

23
A (Witness Mayer) I contacted the administrators

24

[ ') of'the nursing homes, all the nursing homes in the EPZ.
\-) g

This was done around February of this year, and the statemen t

_ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ __
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#14-5-Suet 1 refers to statements made to me in February of this year.

() 2 Q I understand it was in February. It was just

3 the nursing homes or also the hospitals?

4 A I spoke to the people in the hospitals, yes.
5 The administrators of St. Charles and of Mather.

6 Q Not Central Suffolk?

7 A I don't recall speaking to the administrator on

8 this topic at Central Suffolk,

9 Q And could you list the nursing homes, please,

10 just so that we are clear? t

11 A I did speak to the people at Crest Hall and Oak ,

|
12 Hollow, they are a combined facility. Theyaretwophysical|

t
13 buildings but the same person I spoke to about both

|
14 facilities. It was a doctor, I forget his name.

,

i15 I spoke to the person at Sunrest, at Woodhaven. '

16 And I believe I spoke to the person at Riverhead.
,

17 I would have to look at my notes to tell you. ,

18 I think in some cases -- Mr. Stroly was the one I spoke to '

19 at Sunrest.

20 0 Well, could you look at your notes and tell me --

21 A I don't have my notes with me.
i

22 Q You do not have ynur notes with you? i

+

| |
|23 A I don't have my notes.

24 MS. MC CLESKEY: Does counsel have his notes withO !,
25 you so that he can refer to them and refresh his memory?

'k . . I ' i .s {-
,

)
.

L. ;' ,$ , Ifi:. ki I
"

' ". ' ''.

..
-

--
;

,n _x m.. . n . ~ 1. - --
-
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!

#14-6-Suet 1 MR. MC MURRAY: No. I

<- !

' ( w) 2 WITNESS MAYER: I'm looking at some of these

3 names to see if they are the same people. !

4 BY MS. MC CLESKEY: (Continuing)

6 Q Dr. Mayer, which notes is it that you would like

6 to be referring to?

7 A I have -- when I spoke to the people back in :

!
8 February, I believe I wrote their names and phone numbers j

j
9 down on a piece of paper. I don't even know if I still >

10 have the piece of paper. <

11 But that would help refresh my memory as to what

12 persons I spoke to.

/"] 13 0 You don't have any memoranda or anything that.)
14 has this information in it?

,

15 A I believe I did write a memorandum, at least a |

16 memorandum for the record which I believe was sent to the

17 lawyers for the preparation of this testimony, to help
!

18 prepare,'you know, the testimony. That's how they wrote
|

19 this thing.

20 Q But you' don't have that document with you today?

21 A I don't.

22 0 And I'm sorry, you weren't quite clear in your
23 memory on whether you had spoken to Riverhead or not at

.
24' -the time you filed your testimony?

\

'- 2 A I'm not clear in my mind. I think I may have.

- _ _ - _ _ _ _
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#14-7-Suet But I'm not really clear. lg

g)
2 Q So when you say all the administrators you have(v

3 contacted, you meant the administrators of St. Charles,
;

, ,

4 Mather, Crest Hall and Oak Hollow which was one administra- !

5 tor, Sunrest, Woodhaven and perhaps Riverhead?

6 A Yes.
1

!

7 Q And which of those administrators stated that ;

I

8 they didn't think sheltering was feasible?

9 A All of them expressed doubts to me at that point
I

go whether sheltering would be feasible in their institutions. <

11 Q How were those doubts expressed? What kind of

12 doubts?

(~' 13 A

C}/
They -- the doubts were essentially -- I don't

34 recall the exact words from each person, but'in the form

15 that the areas that LILCO had -- LILCO personnel had come

16 and visited their operations and designated certain areas

17 in their operations as. places where they felt sheltering i

18 for the - -where the patients could be sheltered.

gg They had some doubts as to whether all their

a patients could be fitted into those areas and whether, even

21 if the patients could be fitted into those areas, they could

22 be properly handled from the standpoint of medical care and

23 their comfort, especially in weather, very hot weather be-

24 cause sheltering required the turning off of. air-conditioning
-O
\~s/ 3 and the sealing of the building.

,_

_ , . . . .,, , , . - . , - - .. .#- ,..,,z -,. . . . - .- .._,, - - - 3 - , . - .
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#14-8-Suet 1 I don't recall the exact words of each person
~

) 2 but that.was the tenor of most of their remarks.. y

3 O Okay. You state on Page 13 of your testimony I

i
4 that "Our staff has contacted the special facilities

5 inclu'ded in the LILCO plan to1 determine the status of their

6 planning for sheltering."
f

7 Were those the same contacts -- >

8 A I --

9 Q -- in February?

10 A I amtour staff. That's what that is. .

.

|
11 'O And that was also in February? It was the same '

12 set of contacts?

J'~ s 13 A Exactly.

\/
14 Q All right. You also state in your testimony

15 that Sunrest Nursing and Health Related Facilities says

16 that of a hundred and four patients they could fit no
i

17 more than twenty of them in the portions of the building |
|

18 representatives places where the patients should be

,

19 sheltered.-

20 . A This was the statement made to me by the

21 administrator of Sunrest in February. His name is Mr.
,

M Stroly. That was the statement made to me at that point.

23 0 What area was it that was your understanding

. 24 that he was trying to fit the one hundred four patients
$
d~ 25 into?

_;
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#14-9-Suet 1 A I don't recall the exact area, whatever area

() 2 it was it was the area he felt was not sufficient to hold

3 those patients. I don't remember the exact designation

4 of the area. I asked him what -- I said to him: They

5 designated certain areas in your operation. Can you fit !

6 the patients in? And he made that statement. |
i

7_ Q Were these contacts all made by telephone? ,

!

8 A Yes, they were.

9 O Have you ever toured these facilities?

10 A No, I have not.

11 .O You say on Page 15 of your testimony that the

12 beds cannot be rolled out of the rooms of the suffolk

/~'S 13 Infirmary due to a problem with the size of the doors.
t :
s_/- !

14 Suffolk County Home and Infirmary would be able !
!

15 to move the patients out of the rooms if there were a fire,

16 wouldn't it?--

17 A (Witness Harris) With difficulty we could do

|
18 it. It can be done. But -- i

19 Q In fact, you are required to be able to do it --

2 A Absolutely, yes.

21 Q -- by law?

22 A Yes, we can.

23 MR. MC MURRAY: Excuse me. Dr. Harris has not I

_
24 finished his question -- or his response. |

t
,' M BY MS. MC CLESKEY: (Continuing) '

L
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i )
#14-10-Suet 1 Q 'Did you have a further -- |

.

|

(es '

(,). 2 A We could do it with difficulty. We would have

3 to press -- in some of the places where the doors are ,

!

4 inadequate we would have to use gurneys. Some people would

t

5 be using wheelchairs. But we could get them out. Yes.

.6 Q Wel'1, are all of the doors out of the rooms the
.

,

7 same size?

8 A No. It's a very old building. |
$
i

-

9 0 .So parts of it you can move beds out of the

10 ' doors? ,

11 A Yes.

12 0 'And parts you can't?

{} 13 A Yes.

A/.

14 Q About what percentage of the building can you

15 not move the patients out?

16 A I don't know that offhand. .I would have to

17 consult with the Administrator of the facility. |
!

18 0' Do you think it's more than half?
!

19 A I -- if I offered an opinion with a percentage,
,

20 I don't have any confidence in my ability to-give a

21 percentage figure. I'm sorry. |
!

|
22 Q And I believe when Mr. McMurray objected and ;

i
%I stated that you hadn't finished your question, I had

24 asked and you had answered another which was, they would
,~_

be able to move the patients out of the rooms if there were!-s 25

. . - . - . . - . - _ - .. -. . -
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.#14-11-Suet a fire, and they would be required to by law, right?g

2 A We are required if necessary,to evacuate patients.

3 - And one time patients were evacuated to just outside the !

- 4 facility one evening I believe.

5 Q It's your view, isn't it, that the staff of.
i

!
6 . hospitals and nursing and adult homes are capable of

:
i

; 7 chosing areas in their buildings in which their residents
!

8 could be cared for properly?

g A (Witness Mayer) Yes. Those areas are the beds

10 in which they are in. You know, they are -- obviously*
.

peoP e in hospitals are kept in those areas where they canl11

12 be treated properly. They are kept in beds in their rooms.
;

. rm. 13 0 That's part of the professional judgment that,

th'e staff of each facility makes, right?'

14

15 A Yes.

16 (Witness Harris) The facility is designed for

i

17 ' the patients to be cared for in rooms, recovery rooms, |.

1

18 ICUs, operating rooms, in out-patient departments, clinic

19 examing rooms. The hospital is designed to do that. The

20 hospitals.are not designed to care for people in the hall-

21 ways, lobbies, cafeterias.- They are not designed to do

22 that.

23 0 But the staff has the professional capability of

24 determining what other places in the building patients could
'

25 still be properly. cared for; isn't that right?

. . , , . ,. -. - - - - .- .. - -... .- - - ... . . .. - .- - -
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i
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#14-12-Suet 1 A Could be cared for in an emergency not as well,
,

(5) 2 but if all other_ things were considered on a temporary basis,/~

3 maybe some of_them could be cared for in certain places. l

!

4 .That's inherent in my answer when I described a smoke |

5 alarm with a potential fire where patients were moved out

6 of a wing at Mt. Sinai Hospital, not that they felt the

7 place they were putting to them was the place they would
i

8 prefer to care for them but they were evacuated from where |
1

g there was a danger of fire to a place that was safe from j
'

to fire. ,

This was done at the Infirmary one night when
11

12 people were evacuated out on to the lawn of the facility

- r~N 13 and then,'of course, returned when it was safe. It wasn't

_

chosen as a place to care for people; it was chesen as a14

15 place to escape a danger.

16 Q Is it your view that the LERO plan must include
i

17 copies of the specific radiological emergency plans from-

18 nursing homes,_ hospitals and adult homes within the EPZ? ,

.

19 A (Witness Mayer) It's our feeling-that in order j

20 to be confident that the patients in -- the persons in

'

21 special facilities wil1 be properly cared for and will
,

22 have the protection they' require in the event of a problem

23 at the plant, we must be confident that such plans exist
.

24 and such plans are implementable and doable , and our
,

2 confidence'would be greatly increased if copies of those

.- . . _ _ _ - _.__ .,. _. . _ _. _



9833
,

i

i

#14-13-Suet 1 plans were part of the actual LILCO plan, a plan approved |

/~', |
(,,/ 2 by the hospital not written by LILCO. ,. ,

!

3 -Q Dr. Harris, in the partial evacuation you were j
i

'

4 just speaking of, how many patients were moved; do you j
'

5 recall?

6 A (Witness Harris) I'm not quite sure, because
;

.7 it has been a while. I'm trying to think how many were
I

8 on a unit at Clinginstein Clinical Center (phonetic), forty

'
9 patients may have been moved. About forty might have been

10 moved. I don't know what the census was. And I wasn't
,

11 actually on the site, because in fire emergency my station

12 as the' Associate Director of_the Hospital was not to go to

(~') 13 the scene of the fire; it was only reported to me, and

\s /,

14 that's why I was guessing how many people were moved out..

15 Q Do you know how long it took? ,

16 A i don't remember. I really don't.

17 Q More than two hours? i

18 A Jo. I don't believe it took more than two
|

1 4

19 hours. It was a period of time. less than two hours.

20 Q Less than an hour?

21 A I believe it was'less than an hour.

22 Q Less than half an hour?

23 A Now, I'm getting a little hazy. I have to say,

24 you know, when one remembers an event so far past, one has
7s
( )

M certain vivid rememberances and others less so. The exact"

i

- _ - _ . _ . . - - _ _ . - _ - . . _ _. .
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#14-14-Suet 1 time is less -- I know it wasn't two hours. I'm pretty

t'%
~

( )- 2 sure it wasn't one hour. _ When you start getting to a

3 half an hour, I can't believe it took a half an hour but
.I
i

4 it might have. We are getting to the point where I'm not
i

5 sure.

6 Q And was the evacuation done pursuant to written

7 plans?
,

!

8 A Oh,.there is a plan which includes a bell

9 signal to alert people as to the place of the emergency. |

10 There are plans which state what different personnel must
7

11 do during that emergency. And how th'ey are to behave, how

12 they are to treat electrical equipment.

r'''i 13 I can recall all these things in the plan for

\'~')
14 a fire in the part of a building, yeah.

15 0 You state on Page 16 of your testimony that
.

16 the residents in the Sunrest Nursing Facility could not

17 implement LILCO's re mmendation that it shelter its
~

|
is patients in its boiler room because the patients could not ;,

!

19 be cared for adequately in a room with heavy equipment.

m Is it your understanding that- the plan for the

21 Sunrest Nursing Facility calls for residents being sheltered

22 in a boiler room?

23 A (Witness Mayer) At the time this testimony was

24 ' written and at the time I spoke to the Administrator at

(
\~ ^ u Sunrest, that was what he told me was the proposal from

,

- ,, , .,, , , . , - - - - - - , . - - - -- g,-- - - -w.--
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#14-15-Suet t LILCO. That's why this was written in this form. I don't

() 2 know what the present state of the situation is, but at

that time that is what was told to me.3

4 Q You don't know what they are doing now?

5 A I believe I have been given a copy -- I saw a

6 copy of a Sunrest -- draft material sent to Sunrest by
i
I

LILCO. I believe -- this is it, right here.7

8 Q Yeah. And we will --

9 A It's EP-38.

10 Q -- talk about it in a minute. ,

11 A In this material, as I read it -- I read it

12 previous to coming here, this is one of the things I was

'

"'S 13 given previously, there is a statement here about shelter-

\_)
14 ing and there are references to attachments which define

.

15 where the patients are to be taken. And it says Attachment

16 3,.and I look back for Attachment 3 and it says to be-

17 supplied. |,

!

18 So, I don't know where the patients are to be

ig taken in Sunrest, sheltering.

|
20 Q Well, you have got then what has been marked '

21 LILCO EP-38?

22 A Yes.'

23 Q All right. And the first page is a cover letter

24 to the Administrator, and the second page is marked Draft,
. (D
\~ ! 3 isn't it, and it is entitled "Sunrest Health Facilities,.

, -_ -. .-- - - -- . -- -. - - -- - ,.___-



.. . _. _ _ . . _ . .__ _ . . . _ ~ . . _ . _ __ _ . . . . ...

!9836 '
.

,

d. m

,

~ (14-16-Suet 1 Protective Action Implementation Plan in the Event of a

2 Radiological Emergency at the Shoreham Nuclear Power
,

!

3 Station," right?
4

'

4 A- That's what it says.I

i
a
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15-1-Wal 1 Q All right. There is a draf t implementing

/')s .\ 2 procedure discussing protective actions?s.,,

3 A Right, that is what it says.

4 Q All right. Will you turn to part 6.0 of the

5 procedure? I apologize. These documents don't yet have

6 page numbers, some of them, so I can't give you a page number,
I

7 but.it is part 6.0

8 A Right.
J

9 0 6.0's heading is: Upon notification of sheltering,

10 do the following: And then under Part B, it states: The '

11 residents will be moved to the sheltering area in the west

12 section of the building on the ground floor, and then refers

(~'T 13 to attachment two as the floor plan, right?
U

14 A That is what it says.

15 0 And you read this before you came to the hearings

16 today, right?

17 A Yes, I did.

18 Q But you still swore that your testimony that

19 says that residents of the Sunrest health facilities are
.

20 going to be sheltered in the boiler room was accurate, isn't

21 that right?

22 A It was accurate at the time this testimony was

23 -written.

24 Q Was it accurate today when you swore to it?s

3y
25 MR. McMURRAY: Jurige Laurenson , I object. It

1

---w * , - - - ,- ,, , ve y,--- ,,----w--v,-,-, v--w-r =-r- ,----r-v,- ----w- - ,*,w -- i--
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1 appears that counsel has confused the witness,
yy
(_) 2 JUDGE LAURENSON: Overruled.

3 BY MS. McCLESKEY: (Continuing)

4 Q Did you know?

5 A The testimony was written some time ago, as I

6 understand it. We wrote this testimony some time ago. It

7 was based upon what the administrator of Sunrest told me

8 in February.

9 Q I understand that, Dr. Mayer, and you have also

10 said that between the time the testimony was filed and today,-

11 when you came to the hearings, you read the draft Sunrest

12 health facilities plan, which is marked LILCO EP-38, that

/'"'s 13 is right, isn't it?

Y.
14 A (Witness Mayer) That is right.

15 Q. And your counsel asked you if your testimony

16 . was true and correct to the best of your knowledge, and you

17 said that it was, didn't you?

18 A Yes, I did.

19 MR. McMURRAY: Judge Laurenson, I object. Let

2 me make this statement here. .It is my understanding --

21 MS. McCLESKEY: There is no question to object to.

M MR. McMURRAY: It is my understanding that Doctor

23 Mayer , has in fact, reviewed a document from Sunrest health

24 facilities, its regular disaster plan. Whether or not he has,_
_,
'\ '] 2 -- and I advise him to look at this draft, which is the

_- . __, , _ _ ~. _ , _ _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ __ _ ._
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1 radiological emergency plan for Sunrest, and see whether it
, -

-( / 2 is the same document that he was referring to when he was,

3- responding to Ms. McCleskey's questions, because it is quite
i

4 clear that there is confusion here.

5 MS. McCLESKEY: I don't think there is any

'6 confusion. There is no question on the floor, and I don't
!

7 understand Mr. McMurray's objection.

8 MR. McMURRAY : The record is confused. I happen

9 to know.what Ms. McCleskey is asking about, and what Dr.

10 Mayer is responding about, are two different documents. '

11 WITNESS MAYER: I was given by the --

12 JUDGE LAUREONSON: There isn't any question at

/~'N 13 this point, Dcctor Mayer.
"\j

14 BY MS. McCLESKEY: (Continuing) |

15 Q Doctor Mayer, you reviewed a draft plan for the

16 Sunrest health facilities, isn't that right?

17 MR. McMURRAY: I object, unless Ms. McCleskey

18 defines what sort of plan she is referring to.

19 MS. McCLESKEY: I am talking about LILCO EP-38.

20 Did you review LILCO EP-38 before you came here today?

21 WITNESS MAYER: May I speak with Counsel?

22 Am I allowed to?

23 JUDGE LAURENSON: Do you have any objection

24 to him conferring with his attorney?7-s
V M MR. McMURRAY: It is clear there is confusion.

.

6
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,

1 JUDGE LAURENSON: Just a minute. Let me find
I

*

s

() 2 out what their position is. ;

3 MS. McCLESKEY: Well, before he . does so, if this

4 will help you out, I provided at a request of Suffolk

5 County as an untimely discovery request on May 7th copies

6 of certain draft plans, including this one. Is that where

7 you got your plan from that you revi'ewed ?

8 MR. McMURRAY: Judge Laurenson, again I renew

9 my request that there is some confusion here. I think that

to perhaps it might be a good time to take the break -- our .

11 first of two breaks -- there is an awful lot of paper here.

12 There are a couple of Sunrest documents. I think we ought

'N 13 to show them both to Dr. Mayer and Ms. McCleskey so we can{d
14 clear up this confusion.

15 MS. McCLESKEY : Well, I think that the witness

16 can answer whether he has reviewed LILCO .EP-38 or not prior

17 to today without talking to his counsel, and I would like

18 an answer from him.

19 JUDGE LAURENSON: That wasn't the. question that

20 you asked him. The question was the origin of that document.

21 Whether-that was the one that was supplied by you on May 7th,

22 . or something along that regard.

M MS. McCLESKEY: No. I stated for the record that

24 I supplied LILCO EP-38 on May 7th to Suffolk County, and
\'

s/ 2 asked Dr. Mayer if LILCO EP-38 was the document he is talking
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1 about when he says he reviewed a draf t plan.
. , - -

( ,) 2 MR. McMURRAY: No. She asked whether or not the

3 one that we received from her was the one that Dr. Mayer

4 reviewed .

5 MS. McCLESKEY: I will withdraw whatever the

6 prior question was, and now ask whether Dr. Mayer has ever

7 seen LILCO EP-38. j

8 MR. McMURRAY: And I am saying, Judge Laurenson,

9 that I object because it is quite clear there is a great
.

10 deal of confusion here and on the record. We should take

11 a break and let all the parties, let everybody look at the

12 documents that are involved. The havd Sunrests name on

(''N '13 them, so that we can all be clear.
'N

14 MS. McCLESKEY: Doctor Mayer has LILCO EP-38,

15 and I am happy to give him time to look at it, and determine

16 whether that is the document he has recalled that he saw.

17 JUDGE LAURENSON: This is a clear enough

18 question. Whether or not he reviewed this particular

19 document. I don 't think he has to confer with a lawyer

M to determine whether he did or not. So I think he can

!

21 answer that..

Zt BY MS. McCLESKEY: (Continuing)

23 Q Doctor Mayer, did you see this document?

24 I saw a document referring to a nursing home.

. (''s>
'

'
25 I am not sure whether it was Sunrest or one of the other
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1 nursing homes.
s

\(' ,,f ' 2 Q And where did that document come from? j

3 A It was sent to-me by my lawyers. By the lawyers.
t

* Q But you don't know whether it was this document? |-| r

5 A' It was a nursing home document. It was one of

6 the nursing homes. I don't remember which one it was.

7 Q But you are 'sure it said that LILCO was sheltering

8 people in the boiler room?

9. MR. McMURRAY: Objection. That is a mischaracter-

10 ization of the witness' testimony.
,

11 WITNESS MAYER: Absolutely not. The statement

12 of the boiler room comes from a telephone conversation made

/~' 13 in February with the administrator of the nursing home.

A s)
14 Sunrest Nursing Home.

15 MR. McMURRAY: Judge Laurenson, I would like

16 to renew my suggestion that we take our afternoon break.

17 JUDGE LAURENSON: Now, is this an appropriate

18 time? Is there any objection to that?

- 19 MS. McCLESKEY: We take a break every afternoon.

2 I am happy to take it whenever the group wants to. I don't

21 think it is necessary to take a break so that Dr. Mayer can

n confer with his lawyers.

23 JUDGE LAURENSON: Well, we have been at it for

24 about an hour and forty minutes now. I guess it is an
,,

-t

\-' 25 appropriate time. Let me inquire how much longer LILCO
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1 plans to question this panel so that we can make some '

(/ sv) 2 estimates. '

3 MS.-McCLESKEY: I would say probably less than

4 an hour.

5 JUDGE LAURENSON : I would say probably less

6 than an-hour.

7 JUDGE LAURENSON: We will take a ten minute
8 recess.

9 (Short recess taken)
10 JUDGE LAURENSON: We are back on the record. '

11 Ms. McCleskey?

12 BY MS. McCLESKEY: (Continuing)

g'' 13 Q Now, Dr. Mayer, before the break I believe'

(_/
.

.

14 we were left with the question of whether you had ever seen
15 LILCO EP-38 prior to today. And do you now have an answer?

16 A (Witness Mayer) I saw one document, very similar

17 to this one, to a nursing home from LILCO. I do not remember
I

18 which nursing home it was.

19 Q So you don't know if it was ' Sunrest health

20 facilities or not?

21 A I do not know.

Zt Q Okay. Will you turn to -- I believe we were speaking
ZI of Part 6.0 of the LILCO EP-38. Now, between the time you

filed your testimony and you came here today, did you make__
24

\_/ 25 any other effort to ascertain whether the Sunrest health

. - - - - . . . - . . -- -- .- -- -- - -- - .,_, - -- , - - . - -. _
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1 facility since February had in some way received other
p

.\ j 2 recommendations from LILCO or done any additional planning

3 about radiological emergencies and theltering in its
i

4 facility?

5 A No, I had not.

6 Q Okay, look at Part 6.0 of the procedures there

7 for Sunrest health facility. Part B says that the residents

8 will be moved to the shelter area in the west section of the

9 building on the ground floor, isn't that right?

10 A That is what it says. -

11 Q And it doesn't say a thing about the boiler room,

12 does it?
,

('') 13 A It does not say the boiler room. This is a draft
L)

14 plan sent by LILCO to the Sunrest Nursing Home. There is

15 absolutely no indication that the Sunrest Nursing Home has

16 accepted this plan, or that there has been any change in the

17 statement the administrator made for me in February. I

18 have no knowledge in any change in his statement.

19 Q And you also haven't called to ascertain whether

20 he is doing any planning, have you?

21 A I have not.

22 Q On page 16 of your testimony, you state that

23 the administrator of Central Suffolk has no plans to obtain

24 portable oxygen or suction equipment to move its patients
_-s\!
D 25 out of their rooms.
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,

1 When did that administrator tell you that?

A In February.2

3 Q- It is true, isn't it, that LILCO is obtaining
,

4 that equipment for him?
"

. . A I have no knowledge of that.
|
n ,

6 Q Central Suffolk's Hospital Administrator didn't
,

7 indicate to you -that LILCO had offered to buy that equipment,

; 8 for his hospital?

9 A He did not mention that to me in the conversation
10 at the time I spoke to him. '

11
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1 0
&]; .

-In any of the plans that you have reviewed since

\m, 2 your testimony was filed, were any of those plans

.3 involving. Central Suffolk Hospital?

'4 A No. I do not recall reviewing any LILCO plan for

5' Central Suffolk Hospital.

6- Q Earlier when I asked you which administrators

7 you had called, you said that you had called the administra-

8 tors of St. Charles and Mather . but not Central Suf folk;

8 is that correct?

10 A I did call the administrator of Central

11 Suffolk. I did call the administrator of Central Suffolk.
12 Q So in addition to St. Charles and Mather, you

.. ,a

.t ) 13 also spoke with Central Suffolk?

14 A Yes.

15;
O During that February round of contacts?

16 A Yes.

17
Q All.right.

'18 A And that was the origin of this statement in

19 the testimony.

20
Q Could you please look at the Central Suffolk

21' draft plan?

22 A Which one is that?

23
Q It is No. 46.

24['{- Now, the cover letter to that plan states that
L./

' "
this is revision two to the plan and that the changes
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1 suggested by the Central Suffolk staff at a meeting with
p.s
k,, . 2 LILCO had been incorporated into the procedure; isn't that

3 right?

i
4 ~ A That is what the statement is made. '

5 'O Would you please turn to page 7 of that plan. |

6 ~ On page 7, in the second full paragraph, there j

7 .are instructions given to move portable life support

'8 equipment and medication to sheltering areas; isn't that

9 right?

10 A The statement is, " Hospital staff should be 7

11 instructed to move portable life support equipment and

12 medication to sheltering areas." That is the LILCO draft

-[ ). 13 statement,.

v-
~14 Q In light of the cover. letter to this procedure

15 which states that changes had been made as a result of

16 meetings between LILCO.and the hospital staff and the

17 statement on page 7 that suggests, among other things,

18 - that hospital staff move portable life support equipment

19 and medication to sheltering areas, is your opinion

20 regarding whether the hospital has portable -- sufficient

21 portable equipment changed from the testimony that you filed?

22 MR. MC I1URRAY: Objection, Judge Laurenson.

23 It asks the witness to assume a fact not in evidence which

24TN is, first of all, that this plan has been adopted by
(

,

V) - 3 Central Suffolk Hospital and that portable life support

_..
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.

equipmerit has, in. fact, been obtained.1

..fN

(f '2 JUDGE LAURENSON: The only question is whether

3 * his opinion has changed.

4 MR. MC MURRAY: Well, it asks him to -- excuse !
i

5 me, Judge Laurenson. It asks him to assume that this is, !
!

6 -in fact, Central Suffolk's plan when, in fact, it is just |
7- a LILCO proposal.

8 WITNESS MAYER: This is not a matter of opinion.

9 This is.a matter of whether there actually is such

10 portable equipment. That is a matter of, I presume, fact. '

11 At the time I spoke back in February with the administrator

12 'he said such equipment did not exist. The bald statement

- '} 13 in a draft plan about moving of equipment doesn't
- .N_ /

14 necessarily mean the equipment actually exists or will

15 exist. And the' fact that this plan was written based

16 on changes initiated by the staff for Central Suffolk

17 doesn't'mean those changes have any relevance to that

- 18 paragraph over here.

19- They don't say which changes there were. So I

20 - have no reason to believe that because this plan has

21 incorporated changes from Central Suffolk that it had

22 anything to do with the portable equipment.

23 BY MS. MC CLESKEY:

24
Q I take'if from all that the opinion in your

25'

testimony hasn' t changed?
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1' ~A) It has not changed.
; pg-
[$s/: 2~ Q- Have'you made any attempt to contact Central

3T .Suffolk since your-testimony was filed to determine whether

4 'the statements made to you were correct?
|

-5- |A I put a phone call in last week to the |
I

6c administrator. 'He'did not return my phone call. So I
,

7 have made no contact.
~

-

8 Q Is the administrator of the Suffolk County Home

9 and Infirmary a: health physicist?

10 A No.
'

'
,

' 11 < =A (Witness Harris) No.

12 - 0 And you say in your. testimony that the windows
-

('*) 13- and vents could not possibly be sealed according to him
- %-)

'I4 - -in that facility;.isn't that right?

'15 A. (Witness Mayer) Can you give us a reference
.

16 'to' that' testimony?. ' What page?-

17 Q Yes. . Hang on a minute.

18- (Pause.)

' I8 ' On page.17, about'mid-way in the first block

8~ of printing. It-is not a fdll paragraph. You state that --

21 'I am sorry.- It,was the Riverhead Nursing Home and Health
22 - Related Facility. I' beg your pardon.

'

.Is-the director of the-Riverhead Nursing Home

- 24

- {"N( _ .and Health Related Facility a health physicist?

G-
~

~ ~" JA- I-do not know what his qualifications are.
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1~ A (Witness Harris) I don't know.
7- s
k_,) 2 Q. Okay.'

3 On page 19 of your testimony you state that

4 the staff would become ineffective through fatigue because
:

I
5 they would not have reinforcements for a variety of |

I

6 reasons that you list in your testimony.

7 When you wrote that paragraph of your testimony.
8 .regarding fatigue and reinforcements of staff, what

9 assumption were you making about the length of time that

10 people in special facilities would be asked to shelter? '

11 A We assumed that the length of time that

12 sheltering would be necessary would be greater than that

U[_s). 13 -- would transcend that of the ordinary shift. So that

14 individuals would be working more than eight, ten, twelve

15 hours at a time.

16 Q Are you assuming it would be 24 hours?

17 A Twenty-four hours is certainly more than-an

18 -ordinary shift. I don't know if we though that, but that

19 was-possible, possible.

20
-Q Were you assuming it might be longer than 24 hours?

21 A 'How much longer? Anywhere from a very small

22
period of time, a milisecond, to a very long period of time

'
23 such as days?

24~% We didn't have any precise time in mind. We felt,

(- 25
that individuals -- the basis for the statement is that if

i

.
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1 - sheltering were to take place and would have to take place
(m;

k ,j . 2 i for a| period longer than the usual shift, individuals would

3 begin.to-be fatigued. And I might also add, they would
i

4 probably be concerned about people in their own families !

5 outside the thing which would add to their tension and

6 perhaps in~ crease the fatigue.

7 'But we didn't have any specific time in mind

8~ other than it would be longer than the usual shift. Two

9 shifts' worth,_three shifts.
4

10 It all depended on the nature of the release '

, .11 of radioactive materials, the weather conditions. We

12 . assumed, as one should in planning, I suppose, worst case
, , .

13 rather than best case./ g

.V
I4 A (Witness Mayer) . Certainly agree with that.

15 0 Well, when you stated your concerns about

16 reinforcements and fatigue, would that include a 12-hour

II period of sheltering?

18 A (Witness Harris) Probably we had in mind

18 something longer, I.should think.- It might be longer.

20 0 Now, would it include up to 24 hours _ sheltering?

21 Would those concerns arise at'24 hours?

22 A Well, that is a very interesting question, and

23
the best way to respond to it is, how many hours of

24g-~. continuous service during an emergency one can go without

Na'
y

evidence of fatigue.

, -. - .- .- -. . . . . -. . - . - _ , _ . - - - - . . _ _ . .-.
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1

1 This, of course, varies. I am well aware that
y ~,;

l-V( 2 under times of stress people can perform nobly and well
2

3' for periods of time which they might not ordinarily do so, |
!

4 'but there are limits to human endurance. And certainly for !
i

some people, depending on their state of health -- and f
5

I am talking about staf f state of health -- depending on f6

f

7 their fears about the outside or the nature of the work j

8 they must do, they could be fatigued in 24 hours.

* 8' We are_all aware, even in making this statement,

10 .we were well aware that nurses, aids, sometimes do '

11 turnaround shifts in which they will work two shifts

12 back to'back. I have never been har py with that. I

.,,,

. ( j; 13 know it occurs at some hc ametimes. I believe that
v

14 people under'those < .nces are not exercising

-15 good-judgment.- And 1 ...ow that as a physician myself,

16 when I was a resident in pediatrics, I would sometimes work .

17 -- they don't do it much anymore -- I would sometimes work,

18 a whole weekend with just a scant few hours or sleep.

19 I found at the end of that-period I was certainly

8 -- or in the middle of it -- I was certainly, my judgment

21 | was not nearly as good as it was in the beginning.

22 But that is the-kind of thinking we had in

23 mind in making that statement.

I
A (Witness Mayer) Also, the people might be

25 working under more adverse conditions. In sheltering they
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I are not working under normal conditions. They are working

2 under crowding, in areas where they are ordinarily not |
|

3 taking care of patients in the normal run of things.
.

4 It makes it a little hard to operate. ,

i

5 There would be more fatigue just on the basis ;

6 of having greater difficulty in their activities. They

7 may be understaffed. If the staff was called in --

8 let's say it was a night situation -- the night staff

9 would be held on and people didn't come in to relieve them,

10 they would be understaffed the same number of patients. '

11 It would be even a worse situation.

12
,

Q On page 18 of your testimony you state that

13

{ the LILCO plan for sheltering doesn't think about the

14 need for reinforcing the staffs of special facilities.

15 Could you please turn to LILCO EP40 which is
.

16 the draft Ridge Rest Home plan. f
i

II
Dr. Mayer, have you ever seen this plan before? |

18 A I do not recall ever seeing this plan. |

I9
Q Dr. Harris?

A (Witness Harris) Let me look at it carefully.

21
Q All right. Why don't you do that while I

22
ask Dr. Mayer some questions.

23
A (Witness Mayer) I must say, I'saw a rest home

24
plan. I do not recall which one I saw. I don't know.whichO 25
one I saw.

.7 _.1. v. y mm. ,1 : . , " .;,;, y. y ,;c; s.z .....,y ,o . : .e . a, . w .;. n .: . . , - ;..c u r - ac c. . .. ,.
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'l .O Was it a draft radiological emergency response
a

2 plan? "_.

3 A Yes, it was.

4 A (Witness Harris) I can answer now. This

5 - attachment does not look familiar to me.
{

6 'Q Okay.
!

7 Could you turn in the Ridge Rest Home. plan to
~8 _part 5.1.2, _ pl' ease.

'8 'Now, that is under section 5.0 which is

10
'

.
headed' Actions.- Do you see it? '

11 -A yes,_

12 A- (Witness Mayer) Yes. 5.1.2?

[V
~

13 Q. Yes.

14
And 5.1.2 says, " Call any additional' staff

15 . - that may 'be required -for the implementation of
-16

protective actions specified in the EBS message."

17 .
3:. Isn't that right?.

18 -

By using attachp!3nt 2.g

:19 :
Q Right.

# A 'Let us look at attachment 2. I don't see

21 anything under attachment 2. It says, "To be provided."

22- -

That's right. It's a draft plan..g

23
A Well, then the whole statement is not complete.-.

24 '

_ I don't know what I am answering then.

if 25 ~

'If I don'tIt says, "By using attachment 2."

|
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1 know what attachment 2 is, how can I know what is being
f ~y
'nj 2 said here. |

r;

3 ,1;~- Q Well, let's ignore attachment 2 for a moment

4' and just focus on 5.1.2. This is under a heading of |

!
5 Ridge Rest Home Protective Action Implementation Procedure i

!6 in the Event of a Radiological Emergency at the Shoreham
|

7 -Nuclear Power Station; isn't that right?
.

8 A That's what it says.

9 Q And the draf t procedure indicates that one of

10 the: actions listed at the beginning of the procedure is '

11 to call any additional staff that may be required for

-12 the implementation of protective action; isn't that right?

'(O} A That's what it says.-

13

xj

14 g gli right.

15 In light'of this procedure, is your opinion in

16 your testimony still~the same, that-the LILCO plan for

17 sheltering.does not include a concern about reinforcing

18 staffs of special facilities?

19 MR. MC MURRAY: Objection, Judge Laurenson.

Again, it issumes a fact not in evidence, that this is,

21- in fact, a plan for the Ridge Rest Home when it, in fact,

22 does not appear to be that.

There is no evidence in this record that this

24
-

- is, in fact a plan for the Ridge Rest Home.
- ,,

MS. MC CLESKEY: Well, do you want me to respond
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1 to that, Judge'Laurenson?
e i

Yv( 2 JUDGE LAURENSON: Well, it seems that

3- Mr. McMurray is correct, that you are putting this in

4 through' cross-examination and yet there really has been

5 no foundation established for any of these documents.

6 They indicate --'the two witnesses indicate they have

7 not seen.these are can't identify them specifically. And

8 now you are asking whether this changes their testimony

9 ~and the assumption, I guess, that-these are in effect.

10 The objection is sustained. '

11. BY'MS. MC CLESKEY:

12
#

Q Dr. Mayer, is it your understanding that the

q-
. 13(a1 LILCO plan provides for selective sheltering of handicapped

14 individuals at home?

15 A There is a section of the LILCO plan that

16 speaks to that area.

17
Q What part of the plan says that?

18 A I don't remember the exact citation at the

19 moment ~.

20
Q But it is your understanding that the plan says

1

21 t hat LILCO is going to make a protective action that there

- 22 will be selective sheltering of handicapped individuals

23 ~ who live at'home?

' 4
A That,is an option in the LILCO plan.

L/
Q Okay.

l ..
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1 On page 42 of your testimony, gentlemen --
#"'r

. (,_f. 2 A 42?
~

3. -Q 42, right. You say there is not enough space

4' available at health facilities-near the EPZ to accommodate

5 .the likely number of evacuating patients.

6 How many hospitals are there in Suffolk
.|

7- County outside the ten-mile EPZ? I

8 A' (Witness Harris) Thirteen hospitals, three

9 within;.I suppose that is ten outside Suffolk County.

10 (Witnesses conferring.)

11 'A (Witness Mayer) It' depends how you define

12 . hospital.

[m.v)-
13 A (Witness Harris) Right,

.

14 Q Let's try it again. How many hospitals are there

-15 in'Suffolk County outside the ten-mile EPZ?

-16 A- (Witness Mayer) It depends how your define

. 17 hospital. There are mental hospitals in Suffolk County.

. 18 There is a VA hospital. And then there are a number of

19 general ~ care hospitals. There are ten general care

' 20 - hospitals outside the EPZ in Suffolk County. There are

21 three very large state. mental institutions. And there is

22 ~ one VA hospital.

23
Q And how many hospitals are there is Nassau

24
_

County?

N_/ 25 A I honestly don't know.
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1 Q Does 16-sound about right, Dr. Harris?=

'?f
:( 2 _ 'il ~(Witness' Harris) I think that is in'the right

,

3 order of magnitude.

4 'Q' 'It;is'true, isn't it, that the Suffolk'

.5 Infirmary is currently posted as a. civil defense shelter?'

'

-- 6 .A I am not'-- 'I don't-know that to be a fact.
~

: 7' -'If.you:say so,.I.would accept it.. Till I look.further,.

8 I am.not sure. I certainly wouldn't want a' civil' defense

8 based.on it'.

. 10 0 When you-discuss on page 19' contamination of*
<

' ' ll- : workers driving through a. portion of the EPZ,to reinforce

.12 . staff'whenta sheltering recommendation-is given, are

13() .you assuming that'there'has been a general emergency at
'

I4 Shoreham?-END'16

+ ~15

16

17 .

f

~8~1
>

:19-

20

21.

22
~

;

24.
i

<,
' 25 ~

.

|

"

_ . _ . , _ . . . . - - _ . . _ . . . . , . _ , - _ . _ _ . .
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#17-1 1 A (Witness Harris) Yes.
,- -Suet-

(_) 2 Q When was the' emergency declared?
I

3 MR. MC MURRAY: Objection, Judge Laurenson.

4 That question is vague. Is Ms. McCleskey asking for a j

5 time of day?

6 MS. MC CLESKEY: No. I will be glad to clarify j

!

7 the question.

8 -What-I mean is, prior to the worker who is going

9 to be driving through the contamination to go and reinforce

10 the facility staff, how many hours previously was the -

11 emergency declared..

12 MR. MC MURRAY: Again, I will object, Judge

' ''h 13 Laurenson. There are not enough facts for the witnesses/

mJ ,

14 to be able to answer this hypothetical. Is this the first

15 shift coming or the second shift?

16 MS. MC CLESKEY: It's not a hypothetical. I'm

- 17 asking him what they assumed when they wrote this para-

18 graph on Page 19 about a worker coming to a special f

19 facility to reinforce and driving through contamination.

20 JUDGE LAURENSON: The objection is overruled.

21 WITNESS' HARRIS: Judge Laurenson, can I consult

'22 with nty colleague-prior to a direct answer?

23 JUDGE LAURENSON: Unless there is some

24 objection.

M MS. MC CLESKEY: No. I will take an answer from
'~

|
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#17-2-Suet l' either one of you, that's fine. |
-

.,s., !( ) 2 (The witnesses are conferring.)
|
I

3. BY MS. MC CLESKEY: (Continuing) |
!

4 Q Yes.
<

5- A (Witness Harris) After conferring with my

6 colleague, our understanding of what we envisioned was

7 pretty similar.- While I couldn't give it to you in

8 Precise hours, we assumed that under the worst cata cir-
ig cumstances with a very large release of radioactive materials

|
to and stagnant meteorological conditions, it was conceivable i

11 that in order to resupply or to restaff or to try to re-

12 . staff such, urier those circumstances, individuals might

('''/) 13 have to go back through areas subject to contamination.
\~-

E

14 Q Just to clarify and make sure I understand what

15 you said, then you were assuming that the staff had been I

16 at the special facilities for some time, there had been a
i

17 sheltering recommendation because of a large release, there
i

18 were stagnant weather conditions, and that later on during
]

19 the sheltering recommendation additional staff were called
!
I

20 in? |

21- A I believe that's what we both had in mind.

22 That was certainly one of the scenarios that led me to this

' 23 testimony.
;

24 Q.O Were you assuming that sheltering had already
-

\"'#
25 been in effect for in excess of twelve hours?

i
-

s

|
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I

#17-3-Suet 1 A I don't believe our thinking progressed to

(o! 2 .tha~t fine distinction, whether it was twelve hours versus.~/. j
t

3 eleven or twelve or more. But we made the assumption that f .

! I
4 at one point, depending on when it happened and what the

|

i
5 staffing levels were, and how prolonged the sheltering had

.

6 to be, there would come a time at which people would maybe

7 need relief, .and that if there were still danger from 1

8 radioactive materials in the ambient environment at that

9_ time, this would pose a risk to individuals reentering the

10 EPZ from outside the EPZ to bring in help. -

11 That's what we had in mind.

12 Q So --

/''( 13 A But we didn't say ten hours or twelve hours
\_ ) -

14 or --

15 Q So you are assuming that u.ke reinforcements

16 would come from outside the EPZ?

17 A Yes. That seemed to us the most logical place
i. ;

4

18 restaffing would come from. ,

!

19 Q Would that --
t

i
m A We assumed that medical personnel would have

21 their hands full within the EPZ if they were sheltering and
|

n taking care of patients, you know, health -- I didn't mean

23 medical in the strict sense of physicians. I meant general

24 health personnel._s
,

''
4 25 Q So, you think contamination is likely based on

- , . __ _ . _ . _ . _~ _ . . _ ,_ . . _ _ . _ . _ _ _ - . _ ,
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,

#17-4-Suet the releases that were seen at TMI? |g
i \. /m

( A We have addressed ourselves.to not a minor2

release such as TMI but we addressed this to the plan
3

in case-there was a very large release and circumstances,
4

'

for one reason or another, even made evacuation impossible,
5

say roads were clogged and you had to do it, or it was bad
6

7
. weather, those condtraints thati are talked about in the

PAG, so we just assumed there would be -- we always figure :8
!

worst case.
9

|
We figured in worst cases this might occur, [10

11
yes.

Q Okay. Now, what measures could be taken to
12 -

remove contamination from these reinforcements?
13V).

A Well, I'm n t a radiation physicist, and my
14

knowledge of this is not perhaps as great as theirs would
15

i
'be, obviously not as great as theirs would be. But I

16

assume it would consist of, number one, if they knew they
37

were going to a contaminated area to wear protective j18
!

clothing; two, upon arriving at a facility, the protective
19

clothing would have to be doffed in separate chambers.
20

There would be shower, there would be separation rooms,
21-

and at the end individuals would emerge-free of contamina-
22

tion by virtue of having removed the protective clothing23

properly, donned other clothing after showering and so24

t )
'''' forth, and then entering the facility.25

-
_ - - . . ._



1

9863
;

;

#17-5-Suet 1 I assume those procedures in general would have
yy

1 ) 2 to be followed.- Yes. j

3 Q So, basically you could take precautions just
,

t

4 like you would for keeping dirt out of a facility to be '

~
f

5 sure that it didn't become contaminated?

6 A One can take precautions. I'm sure that one

7 could take precautions. Yes. Provided the training and i

!

8 the equipment was all provided.

9- Q Okay. Now, if you had a bad snow and the roads

10 were blocked, the staff of special facilities would remain <

11 at the facilities, wouldn't they?

12 A That is generally what happens, yes.

('' 13- Q Yes. And, haven't you, on Long Island had a
%../

14 snowstorm of that sort as recently as February of 1983?

15 A- We did have a snowstorm in '83. I couldn't-

16 get out of my driveway. I remember it clearly because of

17 that.

i

18 Q Dr. Harris, you participated in planning and

19 drills for emergencies as part of your work as Associate

20 Director of Mt. Sinai Hospital, I believe you saidh is

21 that right?

22 A I participated, yes, in drills.

23 Q And you were also involved in emergency planning

24 in your capacity as Deputy Commissioner of Health in the
.(''' M City of New York, weren't you?

_
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| 1
i !

-#17-6-Suet 1 A- I did not have that responsibility. My I

n i,
) 2 responsibilities were primarily for the speciality areas,

3 maternal, and child health, chronic disease services,
;

4 . communicable diseases, epidemiology. And I don't recall
4

5 being involved with any emergency planning for facilities
.

|6 that I was involved in directly. I assisted to some :
1

7 extent, yes.
i

8 Q You assisted in emergency planning?
!

9 A I can recall most of the emergencies that I
{

10 assisted in during my tenure turned out to be man-made

11 problems, job actions, strikes of garbage collection,. strikes
12 in fuel oil delivery, strikes for grave diggers, those I

V] -

[ 13 can recall very clearly that I was involved in those.

14 O And people working under your supervision took

15 part in the development of what is sometimes called the

16 Suffolk County Working Papers, the effort when Suffolk
'

17 County was developing an emergency plan in cooperation with

18 LILCO, right? k

19 A It was some fragmentary work done. No plan I

20 believe was ever finally developed or approved --
'

\21- Q Right.

22 A -- but ther was some staff involved in preliminary.
23 work.

24 Q And you also did some work on the draft, Suffolk
'

25 County Radiological Emergency Response Plan, developed in



_

-

9865 i

i
i

#17-7-Suet 1 1982,. correct?

\qj 2 A I don't recall if I actually did any of the

3 writing of the document. There was some staff work, and
,

4 some of my staff were involved in making initial inquiries

and meeting with people from the County Executive's Office,5
.

,

6 in c. Very preliminary way.

7 Q Okay. Now, on Page 3'of your testimony you i

!
i

8 state that "An attempt to implement LILCO's proposals would

likely result in increased morbidity and mortality. That9

to is, some people would become more ill or disabled than '

11 they were before and others might die as a direct result of

12 an attempt to implement LILCO's proposals."

''N 13'(V Now I would like a yes or no answer to this

14 question, Dr. Harris. During your work on emergency plan-

15- ning at Mt. Sinai as Deputy Commissioner of Health and in

16 the LILCO/Suffolk County joint effort, the threat of, as you
17 put it in your testimony, increased morbidity and mortality
18 did not preclude you from planning, did it?

j
i

19 MR. MC MURRAY: Objection to the form of the l

20 question. It's a multiple question.

21 JUDGE LAURENSON: Sustained.

22 MS. MC CLESKEY: I'm sorry. I missed the

II objection. I didn't understand the words you said.

24 JUDGE LAURENSON: I understood -- I'm sorry,

25 you didn't ---



!

9866
1

|

#17-8-Suet 1 MS. MC CLESKEY: I simply did$'t hear; they
(. ,/ 2 were slurred. I didn't hear the words.

3 What did you say?

4 MR. MC MURRAY: It's late in the day. It was

5 a multiple question.

6 MS. MC CLESKEY: Well, I will repeat the
,

7 question. I don't believe it is a multiple question, but

8 I will be glad to break it down and ask it three times for

9 the three different places he worked.

10 BY MS. MC CLESKEY: (Continuing) '

11 Q During your work on emergency planning at Mt.

12 Sinai as Deputy Commissioner of Health and in the LILCO/

('') 13 Suffolk County joint ' planning effort, the threat of, as you
%)

14 .put in your testimony, increased morbidity and mortality
15 did not preclude you from planning, did it?

.

16 MR. MC MURRAY: Same objection, Judge Laurenson.

17 JUDGE LAURENSON: I sustained the objection

18 before to that question.

19 MS. MC CLESKEY: All right.

M BY MS. MC CLESKEY: (Continuing)

21 Q Dr. Harris, during your work on emergency planning

22 at Mt. Sinai, did the threat of increased morbidity and

M mortality preclude you from planning?

24 Yes or no?

O M A No.
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#17-9-Suet 1 0 Now, during your work as Deputy Commissioner of
/~'; \
( ) 2 Health for the State of New York, did the threat of

3 increased morbidity and mortality preclude you from

4 planning?

-5 Yes or no? !

!

6 A ~I was never Deputy Commissioner of Health for

7. the State of New York. You probably meant the City of ,

,

8 New York.

9- 0 I'm sorry. I --

to .A I will construe it that way and answer it if .

11 it's all right.

12 0 Yes or no?

('' 13 A No. But I would like to give an explanation if
L,

14 I could.

15 0 Well, perhaps you can talk about that later.

16 And in the'LILCO/Suffolk County joint effort which your

g7 staff took part-in, did the threat of increased morbidity |

18 and mortality preclude you from planning? |
gg A No. I

20 0 Now, Dr. Harris, which proposals of LILCO's

21 were you referring to when you made this statement about

22 increased morbidity and mortality in your testimony?

23 A I'm glad to be able to clarify that. When we

24 viewed the plan in totality and when we measured our

25 concerns which were that, in our opinion, the plan

- -- __ - -
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i

#17-10-Suet underestimated the difficulties', underestimated the need |
g

.(n) f r people and equipment, did not take into account human
2

ss
nature as it ought to, when we also took into account ;

3

|the frailty of individuals who would have to be moved ;
4

i

under presumably some of the worst circumstances, depending j
5

!

on weather and other things, we came to the conclusion
6

that the move itself., either a move of evacuation or the I
7

peration of sheltering, would entail necessarily some
8

increased morbidity and mortality.
9

When one thinks of the enormity of moving people
10 .

fr m a hospital, that's one of the reasons why, even though
11

there are supposed to be evacuation plans, no hospital that
12

I know of -- there may be.some, but none that I know of - -A 13

b ever drill to. evacuate. The very drilling of the pro-
14

cedure is not done because it would entail possibly some
15

m rtality, surely some additional morbidity, and that is
16

to just tear up the operation and move people outside.
17

_

That's one reason why people drill so carefully
18

in schools,.because you can take youngsters and move them
19

ut in a fire drill without excess morbidity and mortality.
20

So the benefit of drilling carefully is there and there ,
21

is no risk of increased morbidity and mortality in getting
22

children out of a school unless they slip on a banana peel
23

.

or down a stairway.
24

But the threat,.the conceivable occurrence of
'\ / 25
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'917-ll-Suet g increased morbidity and mortality is one of the reasons --

2 .there are others -- but is one of the reasons no one ever

3 -realistically drills the evacuation of a hospital. The

| *

f4. very stirring up of this is going to cause problems.
|
!

'5 Now, the whole point is you have to balance '

! -

6 the-risk of mortality and morbidity of the accident with j

i

.7 the' risk of mortality and morbidity of action taken to

8 -avoid or to ameliorate -- in'other words, the risk of

g mortality.and morbidity from a Shoreham incident and the

,10 risk of mortality and morbidity in meeting it by sheltering ,

11 .. or evacuation. And that's what we meant.

12 And when we looked at the plan itself we were
-

.13 . convinced, taken in toto, that there was a very real risk

' '14 : that the plan would occasion and increase morbidity and

15 'possibly mortality. I don't know if.that is what my.

'

16 colleague had in mind when we put that concept together. -
.

17 - I would. yield to him if he has something

18 additional.to add to the answer.

19 (Witness' !!ayer)- I'm especially'-- I agree with

20 everything that Dr. Harris said. It was especially, in

21 ..my mind, the situation'in sheltering in situations of

22 extremely high temperatures which is very common in

23 Suffolk County in the summer. I really felt that would !

l

24 definitely increase morbidity and may increase mortality. '

26 That was an area which I was very strongly

j
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.#17-12-Suet 1 concerned,.the background was.very strong for this.

b( ) 2 Q Well, Dr. Mayer, when you say that the
'

s proposal for sheltering would be likely to result in

4 . increased morbidity and mortality, under that circumstance,

5 you mean the're would be an increase, or there might be

6 an increase, . compared to staying in place under normal
~

7 conditions, don't you?

8 A . Well,.there is a certain rate'of morbidity and

9 mortality in health facilities. What I'm-saying is that

to sheltering patients under certain conditions, especially -

11 under great heat, might increase the normal rate of

12 - morbidity and mortality.

13 0 Increase, as compared to normal everyday

14 conditions?

15 A Well, obviously you have to have a base line

16 to compare your rates of mortality, yes.

17 Q Is that your base line?

18 ' A Yes'. Well, actually, no. My base line is heat,

-19 a-hot 1 day with'the air conditioning. running and the normal

20 -operations going. That's my base line.

-
21 Q Dr. Harris, can you cite any examples of increased

n morbidity and mortality at specific facilities caused by
n evacuation of a hospital or a nursing home or an adult

~ 24 home?

O 'M A (Witness liarris) No, because I'm not aware of
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i

I-#17-13-Suet 1 total long term, far distant evacuation of hospitals. I !

|--

2 don't have that. ;
x- ;

3 But I do know that in morbidity and mortality

4 increase is, for example, during adverse conditions.

5 Morbidity and mortality in nursing homes go up during heat

6 waves. And that's happened in the southwest not long ago i

7 when there was no air conditioning.

8 Now, one of the possibilities in the plan calls

9 for sheltering. And one of our concerns about sheltering,

10 especially in the facilities involved in the EPZ during ,

I
11 hot weather, is that the temperatures would go up, and

12 the very measures that one might embark upon to reduce this

r~s 13 would not be possible in a sheltering situation. That's
[ }
''

14 one example where I can have corrobative evidence.

15 But I'm not aware of large scale -- I'm not
.

16 aware of an acute hospital sending three -- three acute

17 hospitals sending all of their patients away, a distance,

18 to other facilities. I just can't imagine, just as a

i
19 practical man, that one could do this, could stir all this '

m up without incurring some problems, even under the best

21 circumstances.

22 And a plan, to be a worthy plan, has to reduce
'

23 to as small an amount as possible the uncertainty and the

24 logistical difficulties, et cetera. We just didn't believe
7

l
-

5 the plan did that. That's why, Ms. Mc Closkey, we made that
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#17-14-Suet 1 statement.

x_-) '2 Q As_a result of the planning that the County

3 does for hurricanes or other emergencies, do the special

4 facilities in Suffolk County have formal written
|

|5 agreements with the County to protect their patients
j

6 during emergencies? I
!

7 !!R. MC MURRAY: Objection, Judge Laurenson.

8 I' don't see the relevance of that question.

9 MS. MC CLESKEY: Well, Judge Laurenson, these

10 witnesses claim that the -- that LILCO should have formal <

11 written agreements with each of the facilities that say

12 that the facilities will protect their patients during an

(''T 13 emergency.
L/

14 And I would like to know if Suffolk County has

15 those sorts of agreements. They do emergency planning.

16 JUDGE LAURENSON: I'm still not sure of the

17 relevance of that to any of the conditions we are talking

18 about here in connection with the LILCO plan.

19 I don't understand where you are drawing the

20 similarity between County planning for emergencies and this

21 plan.

22 MS. MC CLESKEY: I will withdraw the question.

23 BY MS. MC CLESKEY: (Continuing)

24 0 Do the special facilities within the EPZ have,

\' 26 formal written agreements with reception facilities to~
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'#17-15-Suet 1- receive patientsfduring hurricanes and other emergencies?'

[[~ ) 2 1A As I testified previously, as did my colleague,
. .s

- 3 ant ' don't prepare the plan. And so my knowledge of it is*

p

4 not as complete as it would be'if I did.

$ 5 But it's my understanding that the facilities
;

F- 6' in'the EPZ are not at great risk in a hurricane because

7 'of the geology and geography of the Island,'the Island

s. being a glacier morraine. The higher portions happen to

g be north and central with the low lying areas being in

'

10 the south. So I don't think -- I don't believe any of
"

:
,

i- 11- the. facilities in.the EPZ would be flooded out -- I could'
f

[ 12 be wrong. 'But;I don't believe they would be evacuable ,

; e 13 during a hurricane.

k
'

14 I could be wrong about that.m

.

T 15 Q My question was, or if'it wasn't it is now,
1-

'

| 16 odo the special facilities within the EPZ have formal
;

[ _ 17 written agreements with any reception facilities to receive

I patients during emergencies?is
4

: 19 - MR. MC MURRAY:- Objection, Judge Laurenson.
,

.se Asked and answered."

21 JUDGE LAURENSON: Overruled. ~ i

k
i 22 WITNESS MAYER: I'm not clear what the question

23 -i s . .Are you~saying that -- do the facilities within the
4

. . .

24 EPZ have agreements with other facilities to take their

25 . patients to emergencies, is that --

| end #17-
]' joe flws !

h
- _ - , _ . _ . . . . , _ - . _ _ . , . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ , _ _ _ . - - , . _ -. . , . . . _ , . _ _ , , . _ _ , _ , . . - . _ _ _ . . _ . . . _ _ _ _ . . _-
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BY MS. MC CLESKEY: (Continuing)

1 Q Right. Right.

j-- 2 A. I don't know.

'~
3- Q Do you know, Dr. Harris?

4 A (Witness Harris) I don't know.

5 Q Now, Dr. Harris, you are not suggesting that

6 health care facility residents shouldn't be evacuated in

7 an emergency to avoid injury to them that you think might

8 result from moving them, are you?

9 .A Gh, not at all. I am only saying that one

10 has to weigt: the degree of risk involved in taking an action
,

11 against a danger versus the degree of risk of the danger

12 - itself. .That is always in the equation. All reasonable

13 men and women would do that.
( '

l 14 Q Dr. Harris, during your tenure as Commissioner ofs_,

15 Health Services for Suffolk County, the Suffolk County

16 Infirmary has been evacuated, isn't that right?

17 A I believe I alluded to that. One night, although

18 I didn't participate -- I think you asked me if I participated,

19 and I didn't -- but then later on I did mention that there

m . as some sort of an evacuation of it in an evening.w

21 Q And that was at night in the summer, right?

H A It was on the fairest night of the year. It was

23 a beautiful night. Unseasonably warm. I don't recall when

24 it was , but I believe it was -- I am going to be wrong if

f 'J
\ 25 I say this -- but I think it was the early fall. Watch,

L
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1 it is going to be spring I am sure when I look it up, but ;

,~() 2 I think it was the early fall, because my staff said to me

3 in reporting it over the phone that we were very lucky the

4 . weather was unseasonably warm and good.

5 Q It was hot, wasn't it?

6 A It was warm. Unseasonably warm. I don't think

7 it was hot.

8 Q But it wasn't in the summer.

g A It was in the fall. I think it was in the

10 fall. If I had known you were going to ask me that question,-

11 I would have refreshed my memory before coming, but I

' 12 believe it was the fall, but I am not sure, though.

( 's, 13 Q And the entire resident population of the infirmary
QJ

14 was moved, isn't that right, yo: or no?

15 A Yes.

16 Q Thank you. And you evacuated on short notice,

17 right? Yes or no.

18 A Yes.

19 Q And there were no deaths as a result of that
20 evacuation were there, yes or not?

21 A No.

22 Q There weren't any injuries either, were there?

23 A No.

24 Q And the residents were not taken to hospitals,

s-). 25 were they?1,
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1 A I am not sure . We may have moved a couple of
q,

1) 2 the very serious ones to a hospital, but I am not sure.s-

.

3 There was a question of that. But I don't think they did.

4 Because we have a unit of some people that we

5 .might have. I am not sure. I don't think they did.

6 O So your answer is, no.

7 A My answer is I don't think they did. To the
.-

8 best of my knowledge, no.

9 Q They weren't taken to nursing homes either, were

10 they?

11 A No. They were out on the lawn and -- there was

12 an influx of ambulances that came. We were served --

['')' 13 a number . of corps came , and they were removed to the lawn,
v

14 as I remember, and some to ambulances in Yaphank, you know,

15 in the Yaphank area, and then restored to their beds that

16 evening.

17 MS. McCLESKEY: Judge Laurenson, at this time

18 I would like to move LILCO EP-38 through 47 into evidence.

19 MR. McMURRAY: Judge Laurenson, we would object.

20 First of all, there has been absolutely no foundation laid

21 for the admission into evidence of these documents. They

22 are letters that appeared today, some of them dated yesterday ,

23 from LILCO. Apparently to some nursing homes, but we don't

24 know that. No foundation has been laid for that as the73

('')
25 Board noted earlier, so we would object.

J
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1 Let me also state that the witnesses have already
.O
( ) 2 s tated -- well, they have only been asked questions about.R_j

3 a few of these documents, but even to the ones that they

4 have'been asked questions about, they stated they haven't

5 seen them and don't recognize them.

6 MS. McCLESKEY: All of these plans were developed

7 after the testimony was filed, with the exception of the

8 three hospital plans which were given in a Rev.1 form

9 rather than a Rev. 2 form, and Our Lady of Perpetual Help

to Convent plan, which did not exist on May-7th, all of these .

11 plans were provided to the County on May 7th.

12 These witnesses have stated that they have

yS 13 reviewed some plans, although they are -- they continue to
\._)

14 be unclear about which plans those are, or where they came

15 from.

.16 The record is unclear. Our test' mony states that
~

17 we are developing plans. The Suffolk County witnesses

18 testimony states that there are no plans. By admitting

19 these draft plans into evidence, we can clear up an

m) ambiguity in the record. The County had these plans and

21 chose not to examine the LILCO witness panel, after

22 requesting the plians in preparation for cross examination

23 on the plans, and the plans directly contradict, as I think

24 I showed with a couple of points, and could continue to show
O(! 25 with others, statements made in Dr. Mayer's and Dr. liarris'
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l' testimony regarding what the planning is for the special
~

/ s 2 facilities in the EPZ.
t i
%/

3 And I think the plans are relevant. If Mr.

4 McMurray's question goes to authentication, I am sure LILCO

5 would be happy to certify that these letters are authentic,
I

6 that the plans have been sent out as the letters state, and

7 that the statements in the letters are accurate.

8 MR. McMURRAY : Judge Laurenson, our problem is

9 not just with authentication, but with foundation for it.

10 There has just been no foundation made for these documents.
.

11 ' I can't speak to the accuracy of what Ms. McCleskey

12 has said about cross examination of LILCO's witnesses.

13 I didn't do the cross examination. But the fact is, LILCO
(
\ ''

14 is just trying to supplement its testimony through our-

15 witnesses. Our witnesses have stated that they do not

16 recognize these documents; therefore, no foundation has

17 been made.

18 MS. McCLESKEY: This isn't supplemental testimony

19 gotten in on cross examination. If--it is rebuttal testimony

a to these witnesses testimony that based on phone calls in

21 February, all kinds of things are being done for planning

n at the facilities that just simply are not true, and are

23 directly rebutted by these statements in these draf t plans.

24 JUDGE LAURENSON: The County's objection is

) 2 sustained. There is no foundation for these documents.
m
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1 MR. McCLESKEY: I have no further questions,
g
! ) 2 Judge Laurenson.

,

3 JUDGE LAURENSON: Mr. Zahnleuter?

4 CROSS EXAMINATION
,

5 BY MR. ZAHNLEUTER:

6 Q In your testimony, and in your -- in your written |
|-

7: testimony and in your oral testimony, you have used a lot of

8 terms, and I would appreciate it if we could get a short,

e concise definition of some of these terms first.
,

10 Let's start with the term skilled nursing .

11 facility, or an SNF, as I think you referred to it once.

12 Could you give a brief definition of what that'. term means?

(''N 13 A (Witness Harris) A skilled nursing facility
'

't
14 is a facility designed and licensed to care for individuals

15 whose need for health care, medical care, nursing care, is

L 16 less of an intense nature than that required in acute

17 general hospital, yet suf ficiently great so that they are

is unable to be cared for in their own homes, or in a facility

19 that doesn't have round the clock nursing care, and so forth.

20 Now, that doesn't mean that everybody in a skilled

21 nursing home is in that category. Sometimes there are changes

22 and problems of locating people home. It doesn't mean that

23 everyone in the hospital needs acute care, but these are

| 24 general designations.

(b ,

| 2s O Could you please define health related facility,N/

!
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1 or sometimes it is known as an HRF.

) 2 A It is a facility for people who could be frail

3 and ill. They do not require round the clock skilled

4 nursing care , but they do require some health care. The 1

5 people who are in health related facilities often border
|

6 very nearly on those who are able to go home if conditions |
|

7 are right and supplementary services were added.

8 It is the contention of many that home services

s could be developed so that people in skilled nursing home

to facilities and in health related facilities might be just
,

11 as well off at home. So the distinctions are not hard and

12 fast, but they are general.
1 ,

1

7s 13 Q Do you consider these two types of facilities

14 to be nursing homes?

15 A Yes. Nursing homes. But many people when they

16 talk about a nursing home, they really mean arSNF, a skilled

17 nursing facility.

18 0 i As you have used the term nursing home, have you

19 included anything else besides these two types of facilitias?

m A I don't believe so.

21 Q Could you please define what you mean by,

22 ' hospital?'

23 A A hospital is a complex social organization, which

24 may be proprietary, voluntary, or run by government auspices,
3,

'

_
25 in which a variety of health professionals and supporting
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1 staff render diagnostic treatment and rehabilitative

- 7
2 services to individuals with acute and chronic disease..!v)
3 Q As you use the term, ' hospital,' have you

4 included the term nursing home at some times?

5 A If I did, it was inadvertent. I don't confuse

6 the two, and I didn't mean to in my testimony.

7 Q I would like to clarify that. You use the term,

8 ' hospital' in the sense of an acute care facility, and that

9 is distinct from a nursing home as you have defined just

to now.
.

.
11 A An acute care facility or a hospital could also

|

12 be used for those that are chronically ill, but who have

/ 13 an acute problem, or those who are so chronically ill that
i

14 they are cared for in a hospital. For example, the chronically

15 mentally ill. We could call that a hospital. That is
|

!= 16 certainly a hospital.

17 Q You did make a brief reference to Article 28

18 of the Public Health Law -- that is the Public Health Law
gg of New York.

20 A~ Yes, sir.

21 Q The term, ' hospital,' in the public health law

22 is used -- what is your understanding of the way the term

23 ' hospital' is used in the New York Public Health Law?

' 24 A If you mean the hospital code, it covers nursing,_

's-- -

'
25 homes and hospitals as well. In that sense, it is almost

i~

L_.
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1 the latin derivative of ' hospice.' It could mean guest or,

/

, ( ,! 2 host, or hotel. Same derivative. Word, ' hospital,' yeah.

3 Q Well, am I correct that you are not using the

4 Article 28 of the public health law definition. You are

5 distinguishing between a hospital and a nursing home.

6 A In the testimony, we were using it in the first

7 sense, that is, very high intensity care'for the ill, i

a that is hospital; the skilled nursing home facility for

9 those who don't require such intense care; and health

to related facility for the others. -

11 So, hospital was defined as the most acutely

12 ill -- facility for the most acutely ill, yeah.

/' ''s 13 Q And there was one more term, and that was , ' adult
( )v

14 home.' How do you define that?

15 A Well, adult home is a place for individuals

16 - who are maybe frail or elderly, but do not require any

17 medical care and indeed, -- any special medical or health

18 care. They are run, licensed rather by the Department of

19 Social Services. They are not considered health facilities,

20 and I don't believe they are covered under the public health

21 law as such.

22 Q The Department of Social Services that you

23 refer to, is that a County department or a State department?

24 A State department. It licenses them, and also sets

(s)
-

'' 25 the standards for them, and I believe inspects them to see

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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1 that.the standards are carried out.

i ) 2 Q And what State department is that regulates nursing\_/

3 homes and hospitals?

4 A. State Health Department.

5 Q Okay. I am referring to your testi~nony now. {.

i

6 Could you please explain the basis for two similar statements

7 that you make. One is on pcge 7, in which you say special

8 facility administrators are unlikely to agree to evacuate

9 their facilities if there is no assurance that an identified
to and adequately staffed and equipped facility is available

11 and has agreed to receive the evacuating patients.

12 And the other statement is on page 24. You say:

r'g 13 We do not believe that physicians, nurses, or administrators,

d,

14 could consent to the movement of patients committed to their

15 care if there were no adequately staffed and equipped

16 facilities waiting to receive them.

17 A Both of these express a concern- which we believe

is would be in the minds of such people, such as administrators,

19 nurses, physicians, and others who care for patients.
,

20 People who do this kind of work have a deep

21 commitment to the care of the people they serve, and they

22 do recognize the difficulty in transporting, caring, and

23 continuing to care for them. So, it would be unlikely --

24 they would be reluctant, very reluctant, to ship their
O
k-- 25 patients out into a void, as it were.

. . . -. - ,-- , - - - . -- , - - - .
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1 For example , it is one thing for an administrator

}/~} 2 to evacuate a hospital that is on fire. There, the danger
V

3 of the fire is so great, so present, so pressing, that just

4 to move them out of the reach of the flames and the smoke

s is sufficient. No one would ever wonder then, you know:

6 Cet them out on the sidewalk, get them out on the street.

7 Just, get them out of the burning building.

8 But here, we have individuals who would be

9 transported to another facility at some distance for prolonged

to periods of time. The Plan does not call for people to go
,

11 right~ back to their original hospitals.

12 So, physicians, nurses, administrators would be

13 very loathe to make -- to take this action unless they couldfx
i \

14 be reasonably sure that the people they are caring for would''

15 be cared fdr not only enroute, but they would have some place

16 for them to go where the level of service they were receiving

17 could be continued.

18 That is what we meant by that. Dr. Mayer, did

19 you mean anything different?

20 A (Witness Mayer) I certainly concur in that.

21 ~ People have a moral and a legal responsibility to make sure

22 their patients are provided with the level of care which they

23 had before they evacuated them.

24 Q On page 17, you identify several facilities that

(O,) m have air conditioning units that rely on outside air.
,

. - - . -- _ - . -~ .-. - - . . - . . , - .
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1 To the best of your knowledge, is this a comprehensive list,

(m) 2 or are there other facilities?

3 A (Witness Harris) Let's see. I have to look

4 at my testimony. We mentioned the Suffolk County Home

5 and Infirmary, known commonly as the Infirmary. Riverhead

6 is mentioned in our testimony, and Oak Hollow and Crest

7 Hall. But there are other facilities that have -- that

8 we know about. The Sunrest .tealth facilities. They have

9 air conditioning in their health related facilities, but

to they have, according to the staff work done for me, they c

11 have air conditioning only in the main dining room of the

12 nursing homc itself. The skilled nursing facility, SNF,j

rN 13 to get back to the original question.

G '1
t

14 There is the Woodhaven Nursing Home, and they,

15 according to the staff work done for me, have air conditioning.

16 Those are all that I have ascertained, but my guess is that

17 throughout the County there are facilities -- nursing home

18 facilities that have air conditioning.

19 I don't know if I answered your question. I have

20 gotten lost in my own verbiage, as I often do.

End 18. 21

R3b fols.

22

23

24

O
k' 25

-- - . ._ - . . . - - - . - .-.
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1 Q To the best of your knowledge, are there any
y~. .

. [m) I2 that do not have air conditioning?

3 MS. MC CLESKEY: Objection, asked and answered.

4 JUDGE LAURENSON: I think we have been through

5 this befcre, but if you are asking for the specific

6 identification of them, I think that is maybe an area
.

7 that has not been --

8 MR. ZAHNLEUTER: I was asking about the specific

8 ones.

10 JUDGE LAURENSON: The objection is overruled. '

11 WITNESS HARRIS: The list of facilities that

12 I did'have surveyed as as follows: Crest Hall Health
-

.( sJ Related Facility, yes, does have air conditioning;13
.

14 Oak Hollow Nursing Center, yes, does have air conditioning;

15 the Riverhead Nursing Home and Health Related Facility,

16. yes, does have air conditioning; our own Suffolk Infirmary,

II as I mentioned before, has partial air conditioning. We

18 have some air conditioning but we do not have the building

II ent.irely air conditioned; the Sunrest Health Facility,

20 the nursing home is air conditioned only in the main,

21 . dining room, and there is air conditioning in the health

22 related : facility; Woodhaven Nursing Home does have

23 air conditioning.

,/''g That is the total of my survey.

V- g
BY MR. ZAHNLEUTER:

_ _ - . _ . . _ _ _ . _ _ , _ _ _ _ .. .
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1 0 Turning now to page 32 of your testimony, are

-. j' 2 there any special precautions that would have to be taken2

3 in order to transport.a patient's medication from the

4 hospital to a reception center?

5 A -You are probably referring to the statement
,

6 somewhat in the middle of the answer on that page where
1

7. -it.says, "Each patient's records and medication would have I

8 to be collected and brought to the patient for use at

9 the reception center."

10 0 That's correct. <

11 A Well, as I see'that -- what perhaps would have

-12 been better said would b'e, during the trip. It depends.

/'] 13 Ig a person were being sent to another hospital, let's
O

14 say, certainly there would be sufficient medications there,

15 and it would be rare, indeed, if they didn.'t have the

.16 right kind. But certainly they would|need some for the

17 . . duration of the trip, howsoever long that might be.

18 If the patient required certain mediations,

19 IVs, supplements to the IVs during the trip, if it were'a

# -long trip, that is what we had in mind.
.

21 And, of course, there would have to be medications

22 necessary on the trip to handle emergencies'that could

23 conceivably arise during the trip -- cardiac arrhythmias.

-
. 24 And.these things would be on ambulances, but they might.

,

-

'-
'

25' not be there in sufficient quantity. And it is also best

'
, , , -- , , . - . _ - _ . - - , - - . . _ .
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1 in transferring people to be prepared for what you don't
-

,g
-! ) 2 expect.
\.f

3 Q Were both of you present during the cross-

4
; examination of LILCO's witnesses on these contentions?

5: A These contentions being the 24.J, 24.N, 60, 63,

6 and 72?

7 Q Yes, I believe Mr. Yedvab was on the panel and

8 Mr. Glaser.

9 A I was there for some of them.

10 A (Witness Mayer) I was there for some of them, .
,

,

11 too.

12 1Q Do you recall Mr. Weismantle's testimony

tr N - 13 that the wheelchair patients in nursing homes are
$x~

14 assigned to be transported from the EPZ by ambulettes?

15 JL (Witness Harris) I remember that very clearly

16 because.it was the subject, as I recall, of some cross-

-17 examination.

18
Q Do you recall Mr. Lieberman's testimony that

I8 some wheelchair-bound patients would be expected to

20 ride on a bench in those ambulettes?

21 A Yes. I not only recall that, but I recall

' ' U~ being puzzled as to if that could be possible. Because

23 - as I heard the testimony and thought, I said to myself,

24 the plan that was presented, the LERO plan, and the reliance
,_

'\- '). on ambulettes presumed some things which didn't ring true --

'

25

.

-[ -gp e- eew ,-- 9 -ge--_
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1~ namely, that they are more or less uniform, that they
) 2.v could take seven people, if you use the bench. But that-t

3 presumes a. homogeneous kind of a population.

4 'What I meant by that is as follows: The wheelchair

5. slots in an ambuletter are certainly suitable for people j

-8 , ho could be considered wheelchair-bound. That is, theyw

;. 7 are unable to get around in any way, shape, or form except
8 in a wheelchair -- paraplegics, those with fresh,

9 hemiplegia, and a variety of other patients.

10 The bench could not conceivably be used for <

11 that type of patient. The only-way one could safely

12 transport someone on a bench is if that were the-kind

fx 13 . of person who, with only a lap restraint, could --
-d.

14 I mean transport them safely -- if they could maintain their

15 balance.

16 The kind of-person then I began to realize would

17 be envisioned for the bench would be an individual who
18 would be~more mobile and in better shape than an individual

19 in a wheelchair, yet not quite able to use a bus or a

# .. taxi.or whatever. And that is one of the reasons that my

~21 staff and I' took a closer look at some'of the ambulettes
22

that are used, to refresh our memory as to what they were

23 actually like.

24:

,m And my concerns on hearing the testimony were,

N 25 '~
not shaken at all. I still have them, after carefully-

,

y - ~ - , ,.~y- , - - - , , , _ . - - , - -m . ...-.-u4.. . - , - , . _m . . . . , , . , - ,- -
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1
-

~looking at the ambulettes and talking to the, at least

k.j 2 one of the drivers who said to me -- I said, What do you

3 use the bench for? And this driver said, They are
,

4 usually used for people who are either ambulatury, who

5 are going along on a recreation run or it is sed for -- i

|

6 they are used occasionally for individuals who are not

7 wheelchair-bound but are in a wheelchair some of the time j
8 but.can shuffle up the ramp or can get into the chair,

9 the bench with some assistance.

- 10 .In other words, my concern is that an ambulette -- <

l '- the wheelchair slots and the seat benches, places in them,

12 they are not interchangeable, they are not fungible.
,~

[ j- 13 One, the wheelchair slots are suitable for wheelchair-bound
%)

14 people; the bench is not suitable for truly. wheelchair-

15 bound people,.but. presumes a grade of patient more mooile

16 than a wheelchair-and less mobile than ambulatory.

17 That was the concern with the testimony.

18
Q Dr. Mayer, do you recall Mr. Lieberman's

19 testimony where he assumed that all patients at a special

8 facility would be ready and waiting to be loaded by

21 ambulettes?

22 A (Witness Mayer) Yes.

23
Q Lo you agree with his assumption?

(] A I find it hard to believe that-all the patients

.J'

25 would be lined up in the halls, like a group of -- I think
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1 -.the patients _would probably be kept as long as possible

?("S 2: in the places'that they can be best handled until the
3 :s

3 -staff was sure then could be moved from those places

4 conveniently down to the loading areas.

5 It would be very difficult to line them all up

6 - in the halls and handle them there when they could be

7 kept in their rooms for longer periods of time and best

8 handled there.

8 It may be easier to calculate how fast you

10 can move people as an engineering problem by assuming .
4

11: '

they are.all lined up and then they move them out like

12 -a: queuing problem in engineering, but in a real facility,

13 .
-

~

,_q. the stiaff wo'uld probably want to keep the pa'tients in
1

: (N./ - 14 areas.where they could be best handled before they are

15 lined up in hallways and' lobbies waiting for -- maybe the
16 weather is bad:-- waiting for the ambulances to pull up

17 - and take them out.

18 I. don't think they will all be -- if you have

. 19 200 people, I don't think you can have 200 people

20 in the halls waiting for the ambulances at the same time.

' 21 A (Witness Harris) I would like to add

22 something_to-that. In theory,-it is very nice to believe

23
- that people will be prepared and that they can be moved

24.

in accordance with a time table. But my concern is that
- t"%
N

. what makes sense for a materials-handling solution doesn't-

,
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1 quite run off when you are dealing with human beings,
,

,

Q . with all-tne problems they may have. They are not barrels2

3 .or crates, obviously, and their state of mind, their

'4 ability to cooperate, all these things have to be taken

5 into consideration. And the time table of evacuation,

6- .using the ambulances and the ambulettes, for example, is
7 a.very strict one which does not adequately take into account

.

-8 the practical difficulties.

9 Q On a different subject, do you think that the

10 special facilities could be expected to comply with '

11 LILCO's recommendations during an emergency if there were
12 no agreements between LILCO and those special facilities?.

(')]
13 - A There would be grave doubt. And in an

'N.
14 emergency plan, you try to. eliminate doubt and uncertainty
15 as best you can. And our evaluation, as carried in your

16 testimony, and all of it points toward it, is that we

17 have some grave doubts that the plan is detailed and

18
realistic enough for people to be sure.

19
And the more you do to.make yourself sure,

the more arrangements there are, the more detailed it is,

21 the more secure the agreements are, that brings you closer
22

to a. feeling of confidence that if it ever has to be used,

23 it will run off smoothly, without undue injury to the people
24m involved.

'

'

25
A (Witness Mayer) I agree.

"
_- . - . - - - . . - . , . - - - - - _ , .,. . - - . - - . . . - ,
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1 MR. ZAHNLEUTER: Thank you, gentlemen, I
_-(\
(,. 2 have no other. questions.,

3 JUDGE LAURENSON: Mr. Bordenick?a.

4 CROSS-EXAMINATION

- 5 BY MR. BORDENICK:

6 Q Dr. Harris, are you familiar with-the

7 situation in Mississauga, Ontario, Canada around three '

8 orffour years ago where three hospitals were evacuated?

9 A (Witness Harris) No, I am not.,

10 Q Dr. Mayer, ar6 you?

11 A (Witness Mayer) No, I am not.

12 Q Dr. Harris, are you familiar with an evacuation,

n
13( ) of a hospital-for crippled children in Dwight, Illinois

-v

I4 in 1976?

15 A No, I am not.

16 A (Witness Harris) No, I am not.

17'
O On page 25 of the testimony,-in the first full

18 paragraph, it states in part, "It would be very difficult

I8 for LILCO to find an adequate number of facilities within

8 a sufficiently reasonable distance of the EPZ."'

21 Can either of .you state in terms of a number

22 what y'ou mean by a sufficiently reasonable' distance?
23 In other words, how far or how close would

24O''N something have to be for it to be sufficiently reasonable?
'

A That would depend. And I will try to be as
,

, , , . . . - --- ,-, ., , - .+- -,
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1 quantitative as I can with this. And it is like anything,
j
( ,) 2 how many hairs make a beard? How many miles would be

_

3 unreasonably far.

4 Surely, there are enough hospitals in the '

:

5 United States and in this metropolitan area surely to

6 find enough beds to do this, but I would think if beds !
'

!

7 were to be sought as far westward as Queens, this would |
1

8- create great problems. This would be perhaps considered,

9 at least by us, unreasonable because we would be dealing

-10
p. with a time'and distance factor which -- and maybe a

11 traffic factor which would make it difficult.

12 When one moves intc Nassau, the western portion

r~~' 13 of Nassau, again, it might become'very congested and
V

14 difficult. I suppose I would be thinking of Suffolk and

Hi maybe some of the hospitals very close to the Suffolk and

16 -Nassau border as being reasonable.

Beyond that, we might be dealing with an f
17

FUI unreasonable distance to transport people. Not unreasonable !

18 in the sense of not being worthwhile. I didn't mean it

#~ in that sense of unreasonable as one talks about something
21 is reasonable in terms of cost. I didn't mean that.

22 But might be fraught with such time and distance difficulties

23 as'to make it more of a risk to the patients.
24

g-) See, I believe the longer the patients are on

'\_ =

25
the road, the longer che patients are in transition between

.

_ _ _ _ _ - - . _
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1 a definitive, caring institution from which they originated
, - -

2
-{) and the one to which they are destined increases the risk -

3 of a problem.

4 That is what I meant. Maybe Dr. Mayer has

5 another rendering. ;

6 A (Witness Mayer) No. j
i

7 Q In a similar vein, on page 27 of your testi ony,f i

1

8 this'is about half way down the page, you say, "This

9 aspect of LILCO's plan is unacceptable since there is

no assurance at all that a timely evacuation of hospital i10

11 pa'tients, if required by the seriousness of an accident

12 at Shoreham, could ever be accomplished."

'13
('] Are you able to quantify, again in terms of
Q )''

14 time, what you mean by a " timely evacuation," or is

15 your answer that it would. depend on'the circumstances?

16 A I think it would depend upon the -- actually,
!

17 apparently the hospitals take -- according to the plan |

18 as we have. read it, the ambulances involved in evacuating

19 the hospitals would be sent after they do other tasks.

" And apparently that means that hospital patients will wait

21 till other person are evacuated before the ambulances

22 arrive to remove them.

23 I don't see the distinction. Why should

24
hospital patients be placed at the end of the line and

25 other people be evacuated before them? Obviously, if

l
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1 evacuation is necessary, if the plan requires evacuation,
,

,(,) -2 why'should hospital patients be not evacuated simultaneouslyt
.

3- with all the other patients who need -- people who need

4 evacuation? I
,

|

3 If evacuation is necessary, why not do everyone j

6 at once? !
l

7 Q That is what you meant when you used the phrase

8 . " timely"?

9 A Yes. If' evacuation is necessary for some people,
'

.10 - it should be necessary for all people, especially 4

11 debilitated-people in hospitals.

- 12 g .On pages 32 and 33 of the testimony, you talk

r (''y 13 .about the need to evaluate patients, generally speaking.
d,

14 When you speak in terms of' evaluating patients, are-

15 - you talking about evaluating' their charts and-records, or
'

16 -physically evaluating the patient himself?

17 ' A- (Witness Harris) I would prefer all three '

18 methods -- charts, records, and the patient. A good look

I8 at the patient, I think that is important before starting

20
.out. Not because charts aren't useful, but they don't give

21 you the most up-to-date view. You have to take a look

22 at the patient. I'think that's very helpful.

23 0 On page 36 where you -- towards the bottom

24 where you make the statement, after you modified the

[ w/ -)
%- ~2 testimony earlier, "Such a vehicle" -- talking about

)

. _ - . , . . . _ . - - _. . . - _ - - - - _ _ . _ - - - . . - _ _ _ , - _ -.
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1 ambulettes - "Such a vehicle has a lift or a ramp for

_(n,) 2 loading and unloading wheelchairs, and it has space to

3 accommodate perhaps four wheelchairs."

4 When you used the figure four, is that based

5 on purely a physical limitation?

6 In other words, are you saying it would be

7 impossible under any circumstances to accommodate more

8 than four wheelchairs in an ambulette?

9 A What I meant by that was -- and perhaps if I

10 were to rewrite my testimony again, I would have amplified '

11- -- ambulettes are not uniform. Some of them can take

12- more and some can take less people. There are ambulettes
.

.( A) designed for a capacity of maybe eight or nine. There13

s_/

14 are some for a capacity of seven.

15 - Some have a capacity as low as four. I have

HI seen one ambulette which was custom designed which didn't

17 - have any-bench at all and just had wells and-fastening

18 devices for wheelchairs.

"I If one wanted to put an extra wheelchair into

20 that'ambulette, there would be no well in which to put
21

the ruts, in which to put the wheel to prevent sideways

22END 19 movement, which would be unsafe for rolling.

23

24js_
t -

N- 25
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But some ambulettes you can have more. I saw

1 1

-s one'in which they could put more than four. But it was
'

.,

usually four that seemed to be the limit. Four plus the
3

bench,'sometimes four alone. !

4 ,

i

(Witness Mayer) It would not be considered i
5 ;

i

g d practice to put a wheelchair in an ambulette abs?nt j6
!
'the proper restraints necessary for holding the wheelchair,

7

the wells and the belting restraints that they use for
3

holding the wheelchairs. We don't put them in like a truck
g

and stick them in.
10

.

Q Okay. So your testimony essentially is there

P ysical limitations but there are different types andhar
2

sizes of ambulettes; is that correct?
13,y,

A Oh, yes, there are.s.

11R. BORDENICK: Excuse me one second.

ause.)
16

Judge Laurenson,.I have no further questions.g

JUDGE LAURENSON: Any redirect, Mr. McMurray?g

MR. MC MURRAY: Yes, Judge Laurenson. I would
g

like to suggest, we have been going for over an hour and
20

a half'right now, it might be a good time to take our

second break for the afternoon.
22

JUDGE LAURENSON: All right.. Let's limit it
23

to ten minutes this time, though.
3

j (Whereupon, the hearing is recessed at 4:37 p.m.,'

25

.

v r - - - - , v v , +- -- - - - - - - - - - - - - - , + - - - - - - - - - - . - - -+- - + - - - - - - - - - - -
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.#20-2-Suet 1 to reconvene at 4:47 p.m., this same day.)
-

/s'i 2 JUDGE LAURENSON: All right. We are back on
, V

3 the record.

INDEXX 4 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

|5 BY MR. MC MURRAY
,

! !
6 Q Do you recall some questions from Ms. McCleskey |

7 which pertained to whether or not you had derived any {
8 estimates of the time it would take to prepare patients

9 for the evacuation of an entire facility?

10 A (Witness Harris) Yes, I remember that line of
,

11 questioning.

12 . Q Do you recall your response that you felt that

g- such an estimate would be difficult to make because of13

( /
' ''

14 a whole series of factors that you enumerated?

15 A Yes, to give a numeric response would require

16 knowing all sorts of data of circumstances before I can do

- 17 so.

18 Q In your opinion, does the LILCO plan or any

19 materials you have seen related to the LILCO plan take

M those factors into account?

21 A No, they do not. And, as our testimony goes

22 on to say in many places, that that's one of the concerns

M that we have about it, that it seems to underestimate the

24 detail necessary to work out time tables and other related

O
(/ 25 planning procedures.

. , . - . . _ _ _ __ .. . _ , _ . _.
-
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1

#20-3-Suet 1 Q Do you recall a similar line of questioning

I((v by Ms. McCleskey regarding how much time.it would take) 2

3 to load patients into a vehicle? I

|

4 A I'm a little hazy. Dr. Mayer, do you remember? |
|

5 (Witness Mayer) I think that question was !

6 asked. j
i

7 Q Well, just to make it clear, do you recall

8 questions by Ms. McCleskey regarding whether or not you

g had attempted to develop an estimate for the amount of time
,

10 it would take to load patients into vehicles?

A (Witness Harris) Now I remember it.11

12 Q Okay. And do you recall your response, Dr.

r~T 13 Harris,.that such an estimate would depend on a number of

V
'

factors, including the type of patients, the amount of34

15 staff,_et cetera?

16 A Yes, I do now. Yes,

g7 12 And, to the best of your. knowledge, does the

18 LILCO plan,.or do any associated documents, take into

19 account those factors that you enumerated?

20 A Not adequately. Not adequately.

21 Q Dr. Mayer, do you recall some questions from

22 Ms. McCleskey and Mr. Zahnleuter regarding which facilities

g3 'in the EPZ are air conditioned?

24 A (Witness Mayer) Yes.
,_,

(x -)1

3 Q For those facilities that are not air conditioned ,

_ - _ _ , . _ , _ . . _ _ . _ _ -__ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ .
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'20-4-Suet. how is it that they stay cool, or what measures are taken
i

~ Q .to keep'.them as cool as possible in the summer?2b
3 A Well, I can best speak for our own facility,1-

-

4 - the''one we have responsibility for, which is the Infirmary |
; '

5 which is only partially air conditioned. In that situation,

6 they make every effort to increase air circulation.

7' They open the windows, they provide fans. They'

8 dress the patien'ts in lightweight clothing so that you
,

g_ can increase the amount of air circulation around the

g3 patient. They place the patients in areas where the best
,

circulation is found. They provide them with fluids and11

12 cooling foods.and fluids and compresses if they need them.

y' 13. And they make every effort to keep the patients

1'

g4 as cool as possible. It may involve extra attention to
,

y; the patient with extra staff to do that.

y; O 'And, to your knowledge, would that option of

g7 keeping the windows open be available during a radiological
,

ut emergency where sheltering was called for?

. gg A It is my understanding that under sheltering

3) the windows are to be closed, shades are to be drawn, and

21 all outside air -- any method by which outside air could

. n. come into the building is to be blocked, either by the air

n. conditioning ducts or through any other holes or other

'

24 vents in the building.

25 The patients are to be moved to areas in the4

;
___ _ ,_ _ _ _ _ , _ .___ _ _.._. ._ ._ __ . - _ _ ,
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#20-5-Suet 1 building, internal areas of the building, and air circula-

L/~') 2 tion is obviously minimized in.that area in that situation.

N d'
3 That's the whole idea,.is to minimize the amount

!

4 of outside air coming into the facility.
.

5 Q Dr,.' Harris, do you recall some questions regarding
i

2. -
6 an evacuation of patients'from part of the Mt. Sinai

'

7 Hospital?

8 A (Witness Harris) Yes, I do.

9 Q Just -- I just want to make clear -- I just want

to to make sure the record is clear on what your response was.
.

11 Is it'true that the patients that were evacuated

12' were only taken from one corridor to another?

13 A' They were just removed from the unit for a-s

14 short period of time, because what was thought to be a''-'

15 real big fire didn't turn out to be'that. So that they

16 were moved for a period of time into -- taken off the

17 | unit-and then put back. They didn't go very far.

18 Q They were not taken outside the building,

is correct?

20 A No, they_were not. I don't even believe they

. - 21 .left - by the time the thing was over, I don't believe

22 they left the floor. I could be wrong about that. But

23 - they did not leave the building.

'24 MR. MC MURRAY: Judge Laurenson, I have no
A

k,) 2'J further questions.

|

.. - . - . .. .. . .. .- -. . . . . . - - _ - -
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JUDGE LAURENSON: Any other questions for
. #20-6-Suet g

this panel?fN 2

%Y MS. MC CLESKEY: I have a couple of questions,
3

g. Judge Laurenson.
'
.

.

^INDEXXX 5-

|BY MS. MC CLESKEY:
6 |

'

Q Gentlemen,.and I don't remember which one of
7

you responded, but -- and I apologize for that, but Mr.8

Zahnleuter asked a question that elicited the response
9

that you can't ship people into a void, that you have toto
'

have some place to send them, is it your understanding
11

that the LILCO plan asks facilities to ship people into
12 l

a void?
13

,.s

: a
A (Witness Harris) I'm the one that is'\m / g4

responsible for such purple response. I did say that.
15

,

And at the time it was, I think, a very appropriate
16

response to the question,
17

Now you are asking me another question, do Igg

think the LILCO people are shipping people into a void.
gg

No, I don't believe it's a void. But they do rely in
20

an evacuation on individual and independent action on
21

the part of the hospitals. As I recall the testimony
22

given by some of the LILCO witnesses,.there seemed to begg.

on their part some degree of assurance that a hospital,
24

13 a director would merely pick up the telephone and be able3<;J
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#20-7-Suet 1 to_make arrangements ad hoc. My concern is that they
. , ~ , .

{ 2 could not do it,'and if they couldn't do it there would

3 be no way for them to ship the patients out and then the

4- doctors, the nurses, the administrators would not want the ;

;

5' patients to go unless they were sure that there would be :

6 a receiving facility on the end.

7 Q All right. Now, does your answer about getting

's on the phone ad hoc go to hospitals and nursing homes or

g .just to hospitals?

go - A Well, I'think'I made it in respect of hospitals
,

11 just now.

12 Q All right. Is it your understanding that

j-^x 13 special facility relocation centers will be established at
a 4

''
14 .the time of an accident for nursing homes under the LILCO

15 Plan?

. D5 - A Special facility relocation centers? I believe

~17 that may be'the. goal but I' don't believe'I have seen'any-

pg thing that assures that that'would happen, that there are

up specific places to go to.

20 Q All right.- I believe it was Dr. Mayer who

. 21 responded to Mr. Zahnleuter's questions about lining up

.n ' patients in the hospital. What you are talking about is

23 a plan for staging areas and moving out people in a planned,

.. 24 staged manner; isn't that right?
.( y

e r

(m / 26 A (Witness Mayer) What you are saying is you are

- . - - . . . . - - . - . ..-_ - .- ---. . , - - . . - - . - - - , - - , . . . _ . .
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#20-8-Suet 1 moving the patients from where.they are ordinarily kept,
/N
i ,) 2 .' ily in their beds, you know, in rooms into thes

*

3 iors or.into the lobby near the doors where they

4 iao. them out. I don't believe they would crowd the

1
5 entire -- you know, take the entire population of nursing

|
6 home out of their rooms at the same time and line them all
7 up in these various staging areas. I don't think they

8 would want to do that. It would complicate the way they

9 handle the patients.

10 Q And is it your understanding that that is what

11 the LILCO plan asks these special facilities to do?

112 A I am not clear that the LILCO plan goes into

{~] 13 that --
V

14 (Witness Harris) Since this is a co-sponsored

15 ~ testimony, it's my understanding that the LILCO plan
- 16 assumes such split second -- well, maybe I shouldn't use

17 _ the word " split second," that's hyperbole, but such close

18 timing of a transport and it has a very large table showing,

-19 you know, in the testimony just where and how this could be

20 _done, it presumes or assumes that individuals would be

21 sort of waiting when vehicles came.

:t2 And our concern was that in an emergency, never

a having drilled this fully, because I could not imagine how

7_s they would, being -- the hospitals I was talking about24

i

2 especially -- being at the end of the receiving line for
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'#20-9-Suet l' vehicles, might.not -- indeed, I think would not, move

<3,

4 ) 2 their patients to a staging area away from their usualv.

3 bed and support services because they couldn't be confident

4 that if the veh'icles were supposed to be there in five

5 minutes, ten minutes, fifteen minutes, twenty minutes, ;
i

6 they would indeed be there. And our concern was that they

7 might hold them back in the beds, and that would throw

8 the time table off.

9 Q Mr. Zahnleuter also had a discussion with you

'

10 about Article 28 hospitals. Do Article 28 hospitals have ;

!

11 an obligation to accept patients sent to them in an

12 emergency?

.(~~'. 13 A They have an obligation to accept emergency
.(

14 cases. They also have in real life -- and we've had a

15 problem of this in Suffolk County, and we've even had a

16 problem in the City of New York which has not been satis-

17 factorily solved in either place -- of hospitals saying:

18 I can't take the patient. I will treat and release. Or

19 they will say to the ambulance: I know we are the nearest

2 hospital but don't come to us. We can't take you. We

21 can't take the patient, that is.

M And this has been done sometimes because of abuse,

2 administrative abuse, administrators say, you know: I have

24 not got room. I-haven't got a bed.. , _ , '
/
t* 2 And this has concerned a number of people in the

_. , __ _.. ._ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _- _ _
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#20-10-Suet 1 . emergency medical services field and public health
p

!, l
~~) . 2 administrators like myself, because a misuse of that,

i
3 even though they are supposed to take the patient could

f4 mean that an' individual would have to travel to a further
{

5 hospital without good care enroute and so definitive care |

!

6. would be delayed.

7- Now, it is true, according to law you must take

8 them. There are some times when they feel they cannot,

9 and there may be some times when they really cannot take

10 them. <

11 Q Well, are you saying that on Long Island that

12 hospitals have refused to take patients in an emergency?

(~ 13 A (Witness Mayer) Yes.
v

14 MR. ZAIINLEUTER: Objection. 'I think-that thi;

15 -is going'beyond the scope of my cross examination. I

16 only referred to Article 28 in the definitional sense of

17 what a. hospital and a nursing home is. Now we.are asking

18 for the ramifications -- to what end I. don't know, but
-

/ /

19 I think we are in much more detail th'en my' cross examination
-

- 20 .of that point.
-

thinksheihjustfollowing21 JUDGELNURENSON: I

:

M up'on the last answer by Dr. Ilarris. , c -
4> +

'n- .The objection is overruled. '

f
y ,q,. .

24 BY MS. MC CLESKEY: (Continuingf '

.[_s) ,'?

'b # n Q Now, Dr. Mayer, I saw that you said yes to my
1

+- . -

.

. _x .,. , . . , . _ . . - . - - , , . ~ - --- -
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question. Could you please list the emergencies for me.(#2 -11-Suet 3

i
h where' hospitals refuse p dients?

- / 2.

A (Witness Mayer) I cannot at the moment. I
3

could if I went back to my office and discussed with mya
4

c
emergency medical services people that I know of, of;

5,

i

6( incidences where' hospitals have refused the acceptance of I

. |
'

patients. I can't at the moment give you that list off-
7 j,

. 1
-

cj | hand. I know it has occurred. It has occurred several

times'in Suffolk County.g

10' 0; Excuse me. I'm not asking for incidents where --

. isolated incidents whercha hospital has refused a patient.
11 s\

I'm asking for hospitals refusing to accept injured people
12 ,

- as the *:esult of an emergency, a,large scale emergency../~43 g3 -

D'
< r

A (Witness Hafris) By the addition of the word
34,

I'*
,

"large scale" you have changed yhe context of that15

' - " 16 question.
,

Q Well --# v 17

A Large scale -- no, !!s . !!cCleskey , there has not.
18 ,

s ,
,

'
! been' -- when I discussed this problem;of saying that1

gg,,

i
treat and release, what we had there.were individuals

20
!

{ j ' 21 ' coming in ambulances from their homes or from the road-
*.( .

g side. They may be potentialgor' actual patients with coronary
s.

k .

attacks, they may have been inju, red by some traumatic in-? 23

, . 24 jury. They would start out for the hospital and the\
.

(_/' hospital would let the ambulance people know that they25
w

s

- + . i -n.- -n. - - ,--,n.+ e ,n .. - , - - , - . , , _.-,-,--,,,,.,-.a..-
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-#20-12-Suet 1 couldn't take them. They could look at them quickly
73
l ) 2 but they had to go on to another facility which would,.

3 prolong the amount of time in transient. That was a

!
4 real problem. It was reported in the local newspapers

;'

. |
-5 as a matter of fact. Newsday carried some of the problems, ;

:

6 I recall. |
!

7 And the Emergency fledical Services Council of i

t

.8 Nassau and Suffolk actually had to meet with the Nassau/

9 Suffolk Hospital Council to work out ways to minimize that.

10 0 What ways did they work out? -

11 A They worked out a number of ways in which no

12 hospital -- for example, first step is that no one but the

| -f~T 13 director of a hospital could put a hospital on a. treat and' N ,!
14 release status. .That was to avoid the possibility of junior

15 members of administration'doing so when it indeed was not

16 a real problem.

17 .And the hospitals were very cooperative, I might

18 add. Another safeguard was that if a hospital would be

19 .on some sort of a temporary status where they could not

20 receive patients, they would let the central dispatching

21 know that so that rather than make a run toward a hospital

22 that was having a.real problem they wouldn't even start out

n .toward that hospital.
,

24 Now, .the kind of circumstances we meant that,,

\- 25 would overload a hospital would be, for example, if a fire

i
1 - :... ..

.. . . _ . _ . _ . . - . . . ~
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:#20-13-Suet g_ broke out in a general hospital's emergency room and they
n
j ) 2 were busy fighting that fire at the time that could be
v

3 a valid reason why a hospital might not be able, on a
,

4 temporary basis, until the fire was controlled to really

|
5 receive' emergency patients. Or if there were a flood or I

6 some burst pipe or something that :would make the emergency
|

7 room area or large parts of the hospital incapable on a

8 temporary basis, Did it-help? It helped some. But
]

g I understand that there are still problems.

10 Q Does Suffolk County intend to continue to work

11 to solve those problems?

12 A We' continually work to solve those problems.

/''T 13 Q- There are eight thousand -- about eight thousand
NY

34 beds in hospitals in Suffolk and Nassau County, aren't

15 there?

16 A A quick calculation. That's close. I mean,

17 I don't have it e::actly but that's in the right magnitude

18 of order. I would have to look at a source book,

gg (Witness Mayer) Does that include the mental
i

g) institutions, too?

[ 21 (Witness Harris) No, you are talking about acute

22 general hospitals.

end #20 23

~ joe #1ws 24
( ~\

'

- 25

&

v

____
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1- Q I was saying hospitals as non-mental health

2 hospitals, using hospitals in the normal way that we haved

3 been using it.

4 -A That number -- I don't know a number off hand,'
.

5 but it seems in the right magnitude.

5

6 Q Eight thousand sounds about right?

7 A Seems in that magnitude.
,

8 MS. McCLESKEY: That is all the questions I have,

9 Judge Laurenson.-

10 JUDGE LAURENSON: Anything else?- c

11
MR. McMURRAY: . No further questions, Judge

'

.

12 Laurenson.

1['Y 13 JUDGE LAURENSON: All right. Thank you, Dr.

14 Mayer, Dr. Harris. 'You are excused.
.

(Panel' stands aside.)'

15

- 16 JUDGE LAURENSON : This1 completes the scheduled

17 testimony on Cluster 12. Is there any rebuttal testimony?

4

18 MS. McCLESKEY: Yes,-sir. LILCO would like to

. of fer rebuttal testimony on the issue of the registration1st

- m of the-handicapped through mail cards, and we would also

like'to. offer rebuttal testimony on the special facilities21

testimony. As to the mail card-testimony, we would like to2

i .n

offer Dr. Dennis Mileti and Ms. Carole 'Clawson to very! 23

24 briefly rebut the statements that Dr. Saegert made during

O cross examintion regarding response rates of mail back25
i:

-

.

T w " r yw ew--rw- 7 iswvv7-ti--=,w--'M'----W yr-e W e- w-f'ftw 1'*gr----g Tmp- y+-gTw*- - -- *1ry-vo- w -we e --w-g T yw#7-F-Tw-W p-a g-v--+-N-c-wT $- ee- ' ' ' *
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1 inquiries.

rm
.( ) 2 As to the special facilities testimony, we would
v

3 like to offer Mr. Yedvab and Ms. Robinson to offer into

4 rebuttal the emergency plans that have been marked LILCO

5 EP-38 through 47.

6 MR. MILLER : Judge Laurenson, we would like

7 to respond. I think we need to respond in the two different '

8 contexts of the two different things LILCO is trying to do

9 here.

10 Looking first at the proposal to present rebuttal

11 testimony on Contention 73.A, there are three problems with

12 the proposal. There are three very specific, very important

.r x 13 problems. Number one , Dr. Mileti -was not on t . LILCO

A''']
14 Panel for Contention 73.A. It would clearly improper

15 to bring in a witness.who was not'on the original panel

16 and try to 'present him at this time, after the Contention

17 has been closed, to testify on things allegedly said by

18 witnesses for the County.

19 Ms. Clawson, I understand, was on LILCO's Panel,

20 so as to her we would not have that objection.

21 JUDGE LAURENSON : Excuse me. We allowed you to

22 do that with Dr. Tyree, didn't we, on the first time we had

23 the question of rebuttal testimony?

24 MR. MILLER: I am not really sure.
. ,%
1 i

i- \_ / 25 JUDGE LAURENSON: I don't think that is the test

,.
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1 we have ever used that you have to be on that panel in order
'

: i 2 to present rebuttal testimony.
Ql . -

~3 MR. MILLER: Judge Laurenson, I am informed in

4 that instance the County filed supplemental testimony. It

5 was not rebuttal testimony by the County. I maintain that

6 it would be improper to put a witness that was not on the
!

; original panel to present rebuttal testimony.

8 MR. CHRISTMAN: I am certain the title of that

9 was rebuttal, because we called our surrebuttal.

10 JUDGE LAURENSON: I recall it as rebuttal also,

11 but go cx1.

12 MR. MILLER: I am speaking without knowledge then,

J-~ 13 but that is my understanding.
( )
~#

14 The second point, Judge Laurenson, and the most

15 important point, is that the. prime witness for the ' County

16 in this regard would be Ms. Saegert, as we have heard reference
.

17 by Ms. McCleskey. Ms. Saegert is not here,either to advise

18 counsel or to listen to the proposed rebuttal testimony.

19 Thus, the County would clearly be prejudiced

20 unfairly by the presentation of rebuttal testimony at this

21 time,

n Third, Judge Laurenson, we had-this discussion

23 I believe off the record a little earlier, it is the County's
.

24 understanding that the practice in the past has been to preser.t

(m,/ 3 ~ rebuttal testimony at the end of the Contention. This has

-. _. _ . . _ _ _ - _ . ,_. . . _ _ _ _ _ _ , . _ ,-
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1 had the obvious benefit of not having to keep witnesses

(A) 2 around and available after a Contention has closed, when

3L a cluster is folicwed by other . contentions. To my understand:.nc
i

4 and knowledge, the two instances where rebuttal testimony

5 has been presented, Contention 66 and Contention 67, in bo th

6 ; cases, the rebuttal testinony was presented at the end of the

7 Contention, not at the end of the cluster.

8 Therefore, there has been an established practice

;g as to how these matters have been handled. The County does
,

10 not have its witness available here today to listen' to or ,

-11 to advise counsel as to the proposed rebuttal testimony,

12 and we would be prejudiced by its presentation.

(~j 13 JUDGE LAURENSON: Does that go to both offers

V-
14 that LILCO made, or do you not want to address the other one?

15 MR. MILLER: I am.sorry, Judge Laurenson. As

16 to the second proposal, regarding rebuttal testimony on

17 the. Contention.just completed , we would not have these

18 same objections' as to that proposal .

19 JUDGE LAURENSON: Does anyone else wish to be

20 heard on this?

-21 MR. ZAHNLEUTER: Yes, I would like to be heard.

n .In addition to what the County has just said, I would

2 maintain that one of the basis that must be shown before

24 rebuttal estimony is offered is that there is good cause.

n
A7 2 All LILCO has done at this point, all that LILCO has done

. .- , - _._ .. . _ . _ -._-. _ _ -_ -_ .-_._ - - _ _ . . _ - _ - . _ . . . , , _
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1 to this point has been to identify who the potential witnesses

( 2- will be, and to identify the subject matter that they will
s~ -

3 present testimony on.

4 We have no reason or justification for hearing

5 any of that up to this point.

6 Also, there was a time in this proceeding when

7 the State sought to present rebuttal testimony. It consisted

8- of the maps and the photo logs about traffic testimony. That

9 testimony was not admitted for several reasons, among them,

10 as I recall, were claims of surprise by LILCO and tardiness. .

11 I think that both of those reasons are applicable

12 in this case, since no one -- I should not say that -- since

(''s 13 the State was not provided with any of these documents except

14 for at the lunch time break, and there clearly is surprise

15 to every single one of those hospital plans that are LILCO's

-16 exhibits.

17 MR. MILLER: Judge Laurenson, I am sorry to

18 interrupt the order of the proceeding. When I said that-

-19 I did noE have the same objections to the second proposal,

[ ' 20 there is the basic objection, which I guess we argued in

I

i 21 _a sense earlier, that is, that what LILCO is trying to do

22 here is to supplement its testimony, not to file rebuttal

M _ testimony.
|

| 24 There is nothing in the testimony of Dr. Harris
(- ~ .m .

25 or Mayer to rebut. in the sense that has been proffered by'
--
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1 Ms. McCleskey. What she is trying to do is to supplement the.

(<m) 2 LILCO testimony, and to put in some kind of evidence, I

3 suppose, regarding LILCO's proposed efforts to plan with the

4 hospitals. There is nothing to rebut. This would be

5 supplemental testimony, and I can say with assurance that

6 if these witnesses take the stand and try to talk about this !
!

7 two inch pile of documents, some of which we have seen for

8 the first time today, we will be here for a long time.

9 As Mr. Zahnleuter just pointed out, we haven't

to even seen some of these documents before. At least I haven't 4

11 and I don't believe Mr. McMurray has, and therefore, we would

12 need time to study the documents. This is supplemental

. ,''s 13 testimony, or it should be offered by LILCO as supplemental
:I( ')

14 testimony, not as rebuttal testimony.

15 Also, I would point out that LILCO could have

16 amended its testimony, and they didn't in part because some

17- of these documents, as Mr. Zahnleuter pointed out, are under

18 cover letter dated as late as yesterday.

19 JUDGE LAURENSON: Does the Staff have a position

20 on this?
t

21 MR. BORDENICK : _ We have no objection to the

22 Applicant's request. 'With respect to the situation where
,

23 -- involving Dr. Mileti, I think the solution is simply

24 to defer that until such time as the County can arrange

(_/ M to have Dr. Saegert here. And on the queston of whether or

_ . _ _ __ ,_ . - , . . . . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ . _ _ , , _ ~ __-
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y
"

not1 rebuttal ~ should be offered or propsed at the end of31. :
; y

a 1 J2I- ' the given contention, or at the end of the cluster, frankly,. s. ,_/ .,

b 3 I just don't have :any recollection of what the Board has
;^

done in that regard.in the past, so I can't speak to that4

.' 5 particular matter, except'to say/that both parties --

6 probably all the parties -- have acquiested in switching

'7 around contentions.
+

.

a We have taken one party's testimony on' a
:

9' ' contention at one point, and another party's contention
1

10 :at a-later' point. -In my mind, it has been very confusing.- 4
,

,

f'
11 ' This week, - for' example we have - been in more .

12 - than'one cluster. So, I think that unless.the Board'has -

'

~13 .previously addressed this matter, which frankly I have no

i
14 - recollection of,- LILCO ought tua be given- the benefit of the

,

15 - doubt, at'least at this particular juncture.

. 16 JUDGE LAURENSON: Anything else from LILCO
':

'17- ~on this?'

.

:

18 - (NOTE: No response.)'

. 19
"

(Judges retire to _ chambers)
'

120-
.

JUDGE LAURENSON: We have considered the !

.

.

|' 21
^ request of- LILCO to present rebuttal testimony at this time, -.

;,

h 1N;
and-the. objections of the County and New York. And we have-

E 23

k - ne ve r- been called upon before to specifically define the .
' 24

O1 limits as to when the rebuttal testimony is properly offered,p
26i1

L insofar as to whether it should be offered after the particular-
4

7. ,

,# e , - + y -. ...-% .-w- -.~--,,--,.-.,~,,--,,-,,#~~.,_.-..-.., .., ._.- . , _ , - - , - . - , , , - - - - - , _ , , , - , - . _ . - . .
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1' contention is concluded, or whether we are not into a cluster

.
2 situation.

3 But the general rule has been, or the understanding

|
4 was, that it would be cluster by cluster, but again, as Mr. |

5 Bordenick said, we are very much out of order this week and

6 we have . jumped around all over.

7 On the other hand, the purpose of the requrement I

8 that rebuttal testimony be offered at the close of the

9 contention was so that the witnesses would be available,

10 both insofar as.their assistance to counsel on cross ,

11 examination, and the possibility that they may offer

12 additional surrebuttal testimony.

g3 13 On the other hand, we had a scheduling problem.e

L]
14 yesterday that required us to complete the testimony of

15 Professor Saegert and her panel some time after six o' clock

16 p. m., so it would have been difficult I think at that time

17 to take additional testimony.

18 The upshot of all of this is, what we have

.19 decided to do is to grant LILCO's request, but to postpone

20 the taking of this testimony until next Tuesday af ter the

21 testimony of the New York State witness, Charles Failla,

22 which has been specially scheduled for first thing in the

n mo rning . This will give the parties the opportunity to

24 examine the documents in particular, because insofar as

b)\ws 2 these exhibits are offered by LILCO, it is certainly a very
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1 fine line between what is rebuttal and what is supplemental
X.

( ) 2 testimony.
'\_/

3- But I don't think we should be putting the form

4 abova-substance here, and -- so the purpose of it is to give

5 people an-opportunity to examine this, and to prepare whatever

6 cross examination that they have. -If they:do need additional

7 information before next Tuesday, they should ask for that '

8 before we finish today.

[ 9 So, in order that the record is hopefully clear

10 - on this, we will grant LILCO's request to present the

11 two areas of rebuttal testimony outlined by Ms. McCleskey.

12 However, we will postpone that testimony until next Tuesday

/'~'$ 13 after the testimony of the New York State witness.

L)
14 MR. MILLER: Judge Laurenson, could I make

,

15 a couple of statements. First of all, I would like a

16 clarification. Has the Board decided, then, that LILCO,

17 based upon Ms. McCleskey's arguments, has demonstrated good
.

cause for offering these two pieces of rebuttal testimony?18

19 JUDGE LAURENSON: As I said, there is a question,

29 frankly, in our minds concerning whether or not this truly

is rebuttal 'estimony insofar as the documents are concerned.21 c

. 22 That is the second part of her request.

23 On the other hand, whether we call it supplemental
'

24 testimony or rebuttal testimony,'I don't think really makes
I
\/ 25 that much difference, since the documents have now been marked,

-- -. . .. - - . . . . , - - - - , , - - . - . . , . . - . . - - . -
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; 1- have.been identified, and unless there is some reason why
(~T

"

2T j the County and State would not.be prepared next Tuesday

'3 to address and cr-ts examine witnesses who would presumably

4 be sponsoring those documents, I don't see the reason why..

5 - we should go through the formality of requiring additional

6 testimoni filed.
7 Perhaps there is some argument that I am overlookihg

8 - he re .<

;

3 MR. MILLER:- I have another comment, but let|

to me just follow up on your statement. Whether it would a.

11 ~ be characterized as rebuttal or supplemental testimony,
'

12 it would be my understanding that good cause has to be
-

13 -. {s demonstrated, and I would still like to know if the Board

- v
14 nas decided-that LILCO has demonstrated good cause based

i
15 upon the arguments made by Ms..McCleskey for submitting-

16 these twoLpieces of rebuttal:and/or supplemental testimony.
I 17 ' JUDGE LAURENSON: The point is that the

.ti

18 documents themselves seem to establish facts different than

19 what was in the testimony of Dr. Harris and Dr. Mayer, and
.

-

20 to that extent it could be construed as being rebuttal

21 testimony.

22 On the'other hand, I am also aware of the fact

2 that many of these may not be -- may not fall under that

24 precise category.
O
(._,id 21. 2s.

R3b fols..

J

t-

- - ~ ~ + - - --; , -,an-= , - ...e -- ,, .,,,,.,-m., ,. . - . . - - , - , ...e ,. ,,,-~,r ---r.w.,--_,,.,----,.-,-,,-,-w'-,----r-- -~ ,
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1 But rather than divide it up and prolong this
.

.) 2 matter, I thought that -- the Board felt that this was

3 the best way to proceed with it, to address this evidence.
t

4 In the past we have allowed people to come into !

5 this courtroom and notarize documents in the back and
i

6 walk up and hand them to the parties and we will accept !

7 them. So I don't think that this is totally unprecendented ,

8 procedure, and especially considering the fact that we

9 are going to allow several days before you have to

10 cross-examine on those documents. 4

11 MR. MILLER: It is my understanding that the

12 practice in the past of coming into the courtroom and

] 13 notarizing documents a giving them to the Board was

I4 instituted by LILCO over the county's objection. But in

15 any event, I still think you do need to demonstrate the

16 good cause before either supplemental or rebuttal

17 testimony is permitted to be given to the Board in the

18 oral fashion which we have now accepted in these proceedings.

I.
19 And I am just wondering if the Board has

^

20 decided that the good cause standard has been met based

21 upon the argumen's presented by counsel for LILCO today.

22 MR. ZAHNLEUTER: May I make a statement, since

23 it was I who raised the good cause argument.

24
( I had not presented that argument so much inc-

'
;

25 terms of the timeliness, the procedure, when the panel

L
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1 should be put up. I was concerned about the substantive
,g
()- 2 nature of the showing of good cause. And it is that

!

3 substance that I believe is lacking in LILCO's |

i

4: argument'. And it is because it was lacking that I could |

5 not respond substantively. |
!

6 So on that basis, I would ask the Board to i

|

7 reconsider their. determination that there has been good

8 cause.shown because I don't believe there has been good-

_

9 cause shown.

10 There has merely been a showing that the '

11 witnesses are so and so and that they will present

12 testimony on such a subject. We do not know what it is

[] 13 that they intend to rebut, nor do we know why it is that
.U

14 there is a need to rebut some testimony.

15 It is those substantive things that I was

16 referring to when I spoke of good cause.

17 JUDGE LAURENSON: I had assumed that we were

18 going to be hearing testimony this afternoon and, therefore,

'19 it wasn'.t'necessary to duplicate the testimony. But I

20 think in light of the fact that we have decided to

21 . postpone it until next Tuesday, we should have a more

22 detailed showing'by LILCO as to the specific testimony

23 that will be offered.

Nr r" - MS. MC CLESKEY: Judge Laurenson, as to both

k_ 26 issues or just tha special facilities issue?
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1 JUDGE LAURENSON: I think it should be as to
/^
{}x 2 both now.

3 MS. MC CLESKEY: As to the mailcard issue,

i

4' LILCO's witnesses will show that, contrary to-Dr. Saegert's |
|

5 statement at.the transcript on 9720 and 9657 that, quote, |

6 all forms'of mailback inquiries have a low response rate,

7 unquote, that the consideration of.a particular mailback

8 -inquiry in the context of the information that is sent

9 -out with it explaining what the purpose of the inquiry

10 is and what the person may or may not gain from sending '

11 the card back will greatly affect the response rate and,

12 in addition, that in this particular case, where LILCO
i

f 13 is asking people to identify themselves so that they can.,

b
14 be given help and aid and can perhaps save themselves from

.

15 being hurt, that the response rate could be expected to be

16 much better than of an opinion poll where people are being

"
asked about breakfast cereal and their preferences and

18 that sort of thing.

-19 That is-the testimony that Dr. Mileti and

20 Ms. Clawson will be. offering, I suppose, on Tuesday.

21 As to the special fa'cilities question,

22 Drs. Harris and Mayer filed testimony based on contacts

23 .apparently that they made in February and that they.

24
o did.not update, asking about staffing for relocation
I ,\

' 25 centers, what relocation centers have been identified for
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1 special facilities, planning for special facilities,
. ,a -
Iq,) 2 the areas'where special facilities may be sheltered within

3= a particular facility, that kinds of detailed plans that

4 may-or may not have been developed regarding how to

5 move people, when they will be moved, who will tell them to
;

f
6 move, who will decide to move them,

7 There'are a lot of inaccuracies, basically, in

8. .Dr.. Harris and Dr. Mayer's testimony that have not been

8 specifically addressed in the record.

10 - There is also an insistence throughout, and '

11 ~ that insistence was not changed on the stand today, that i

12 .no plans for the special facilities exist. And LILCO

[~ 13 intends to offer LILCO EP38 through 47 to rebut'in detail
%. _

14 the assertions that the kind of planning that Drs. Harris

15 and Mayer described in their testimony and said was

16 lacking is actually there.

17 JUDGE LAURENSON: Does the state or county

18 wish to respond to that offer?

18 MR. MILLER: Yes, Judge Laurenson. Based on

p 20 what arguments were just made, in the county's opinion,

21 there is an insufficient showing of the good cause necessary.

| 22 Looking first at what has been called the

23 "mailcard" issue, what I' hear from counsel for LILCO is that

24
! (_sg if Dr. Mileti and Ms. Clawson are allowed to testify and

\ 1
' 26 offer this rebuttal testimony, they will show that a response

,

_ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ . . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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1 rate could be greater than testified yesterday by

-2 Ms. Saegert.
,

:L There is no indication in what Ms. McCleskey

4
4 i says that what Ms. Saegert said on the stand will be

|
5 rebutted. Ms. Saegert made it very clear in her testimony

'

8 that she was giving her approximation and there is no |
!

7 .i ndication , based on arguments by counsel for LILCO,

8 that they have or disagree with what Ms. Saegert said,

9 it is just that they think maybe her~ estimate was a little

10 too low. That is inadequate grounds for the submittal "

11 of rebuttal or supplemental testimony.

12 With respect to the hospital /special facility

13 issue,-two points. Ms. McCleskey's characterization
v

14 of the testimony of Dr. Harris and Dr. Mayer as being

15 full of inaccuracies is a very, very unfortunate

16 mischaracterization, I think. There.is no reason at all

17 - to allow in any rebuttal or supplemental testimony based
.

18 upon arguments made by counsel.

, 19 It has been stated many times today, this

20 afternoon, that the papers or documents that were marked

21 for exhibits 38 to 47 by counsel for LILCO are nothing

22 more than LILCO's proposals to hospitals and other special

23 facilities.

24 There is no indication that these proposals

\d 25 have become the plans of any special facilities.

_.
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1 Ms. McCleskey.cannot and did not represent that these
' f'N
() 2 documents have now become the plans of anyone other than

{
3 LILCO, and that in LILCO's own mind.

4 That being the case, there certainly have been

5 no -- there is no necessity to change the testimony which !

6 has been offered by the county, and there are no

7 inaccuracies in that testimony.

8 The testimony was accurate when it was written;

9 the testimony seems to be accurate today.

10 MR. ZAHNLEUTER: I would just like to add '

11 one more co tment. That is that the proposed reason for

12 having rebuttal-testimony on LILCO Exhibits 38 through 47

. 13 is to show that.there are plans in existence-for special
v

14 facilities, and I note that for the same reason that these '

15 exhibits were not admitted into evidence, these exhibits

16 are jus't letters, one-way letters from LILCO to a facility.
;

17 And some of them, especially the ones that

18 were dated, for example, May 29, may not have even been

19 - received by the facility yet.

E MS. MC CLESKEY: I am sorry, but I find it

21 necessary to respond to the remarks that have been made.

22 As to the mailback survey, Dr. Saegert specifically

23 stated that all forms of mailback inquiries have low

24p response rates, and it is the "all forms of mailback

\J 25 inquiries" that we are going to be talking about, not what

I
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1 level'of response rate is low and which is a low response
ym

_ I 2 rate. And I don't understand Mr. Miller's comments in

'3 terms of rebuttal for that. And I ask that the Board's

4 ruling that rebuttal testimony go forward for LILCO on I

!
5 the mailcard issue stand. i

6 As to the special facilities testimony --

-7- well, let me just say that I will represent and I am

8 : representing now that the plans, the draft plans that
,

9 are EP38 through 47 are not one-way letters mailed to these

10 facilities and that the testimony of Ms. Robinson and '

11 Mr. Yedvab and Mr. Glaser, if we can get him here, will

12 show tnat these plans are being developed and are in the

. -( . _ 13 process of being accepted and trained on and drilled and
LJ

|14 implemented ay the facilities themselves. They are being_ '

15 revised in response to facility comments, and they are not

16 mere proposals.

17 As to the suggestion that_there is nothing

18 ' naccurate in the testimony of Drs. Mayer and Harris, Ii

19 would like to go through and make a further proffer of some

20 of the specific items that can be directly rebutted by

21 reading, looking at, and ta'lking about LILCO EP38 through 47.
22 The first is that. the Sunrest Nursing and-

U Health Related Facility cannot fit more than 20 of its

24p patients in the area that has been designated by LILCO
t i

25 for sheltering patients.
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1 The second is that the Sunrest Nursing Facility
p
(s,f 2 is to shelter patients in the boiler room.

3 The third is that Central Suffolk Hospital does

4 not have and is not going to obtain portable oxygen or i

!

-5 suction equipment.
i

-

6 The fourth is that windows and vents at the

7 Riverhead Home cannot be sealed.

8 The fifth is that there is no plan for

9 reinforcing the staffs of special facilities.

10 The sixth is that patients' records and 4

11 medication have not been planned for to be collected and

12 brought for use at reception centers.
~

(v)
13 The seventh is that the individual plans don't

14 take into account any kind of staging problems, of loading

15 patiento onto ambulances and ambulettes and that there

16 is no indication that special equipment and the order in

17 which patients should be evacuated has been considered at

18 all, according to LILCO plans.

I8 And I believe there are others. I do.not

20 want to represent that that is a complete list. But I do

21 -think that the county is doing a disservice to the record

22 and to this proceeding by presenting witnesses who have-

23 not looked beyond February phone calls, made representations

24

('s) in their testimony, swore to that testimony today as being

\~/'

25 true and correct, and then objects when LILCO says that they

C _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ __________.._____________________u_. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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I will bring forward additional facts which will clear up

,

-~s;f

e
(./ 2 .the record on the issues that have been raised.

3 MR. MILLER: Excuse me, Judge Laurenson. I

4 must respond now.
,

5 I think it is a disservice to this proceeding !

6 that Ms. McCleskey feels compelled to make these kinds

7 of .' arguments . It is inappropriate. It is improper. {

.8 The county's testimony was accurate when it

9 was written. And as I said earlier, it would appear now

10 more than ever to remain accurate.

11 I asked for a representation as to whether

12 we-have in proposed Exhibits 38-to 47 plans that have

(] 13 been adopted or endorsed by the special facilities.-(j
14 We do not, as.Ms. McCleskey has just stated.

15 What we have are LILCO's proposals to these

16 facilities. She says they are not one-way letters. I

17 don't care if they are two-way or three-way letters.

18 They are not plans adopted by the facilities. Therefore,

19 the testimony is accurate as it was written.

20 As to my arguments regarding Professor Saegert

21 and the mailback card, I would appreciate the Board's

22 indulgence to let Mr. McMurray respond substantively. It

23 -was not my issue, and I think he very quickly can add

24. r] something to the argument.
_

LJ
25 JUDGE LAURENSON: I think we have heard enough

- _ - _ - _ _ _ _ - - - - - - _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - - _ _ - _ _ - - _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ - _
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1 argument. The Board: finds that LILCO has established
r

- (! 2 good cause on both counts for the submission of rebuttal

'3 testimony that will go forward next Tuesday, as we have
|

f4 indicated.

I

5 The schedule next Tuesday will be that !
I,

6 beginning at around 10:00 o' clock, the New York State

7 witness, Charles V. Failla, will testify, followed by

8 ~the LILCO rebuttal testimony. And we can either begin
|

9 contention 18 right now, or we can hold that over until

10 next Tuesday after the rebuttal testimony. '

11 MR. MILLER: I don't want to push the issue.

12' I do have one other problem with your schedule for Tuesday.

13 ' As far as I can ascertain, neither Dr. Harris nor Dr. Mayer
\_/

14 is available next Tuesday with respect to these second --

15 I guess this is the hospital proffer of rebuttal testimony.

16 JUDGE LAURENSON: We.just can only do so much

17 in terms of scheduling. We have bent the schedule backwards

18 - and forwards. Unless you want to go forward now. We

18 can go forward now then.

20 New York State complains they haven't had a

21 chance to see the exhibit, so that is the reason we put it

22 over until Tuesday. Since Dr. Harris and Dr. Mayer are

23 here now and presumably the rebuttal witnesses are here,

24a do you want to go forward now?

\' -)
25 - MR. MILLER: We haven't had a chance to review
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'

1- .the documents either.
/R
'(_) 2- JUDGE LAURENSON: But we can't continue to

3 keep rescheduling in this. fashion.
.,

4 EMR. MILLER: As long as the Board understands
4

!
; 5- our-problem, I' guess what we would do is go forward !
,.

I
=

6 on Tuesday, if that is what the-Board is going to order,
|

7 and-reserve our rights to present surrebuttal testimony _ i

8 at some time when we have to do that, depending on what

'9' comes out next Tuesday.
i

10 MS. MC CLESKEY: ' Judge Laurenson, if it is "

- 11 ~ all right with the Board, LILCO would be willing to

12 engage in limited'short discussions to attempt to find
,

(~'%)
13

'

a better scheduling date with .two caveats: One, that
1

14 a decision will be reached Tuesday morning about'when these

15 people will come on and give rebuttal testimony and,'two,

16 that it will be sometime next week.

e 17 JUDGE LAURENSON: Let's go off the record then

18 ~p and why. don't you talk to each other and see if you can

END'22 18 work out something.-
,

2.

21

??

m ,,

i 23
i,

24

-(
26-

a.

1

___.__ ________ _ _ _ ___
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(5:50 p.m.)

1 JUDGE LAURENSON: Let's go back on the record.
,S
( ) 2 As I understand, the parties have conferred concerning the

3 schedule for next woek, and perhaps Mr. Miller wants to

4 state the agreement of the parties?

5' MR MILLER: I will try. It is the agreement

6 of the parties as of now that we will start Tuesday at
7 10:00 a.m., with Contention 24.F (2). We would then go

8 on to Contention 18, at 3:00, subject to a confirming
9 phone call by Dr. Harris as to his availability. LILCO

10 would put up its proposed rebuttal testimony regarding <

11 special facilities. Following that rebuttal testimony

12 and cross examination of that, LILCO would put up its

/''} 13 proposed rebuttal testimony on the mail back survey
\_J

14 testified to by Professor Saegert.

15 If we do not finish -- or even get to the

16 rebuttal testimony regarding Professor Saegert on Tuesday,

17 we would then pick that up first thing Wednesday.

18 JUDGE LAURENSON: And thereafter we would go

19 back to the regular schedule, which would pick up Cluster

20 15, which is credibility, and then conflict of interest,

21 is that correct?

2x MR. MILLER: Yes, sir.

Zl . JUDGE LAURENSON: All right. Are all parties

24 in agreement with this schedule?

6

\/ 25 MS. McCLESKEY: Yes, sir, but I have one

I

__
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1 clarifying question. If Dr. Harris' phone call, which I

/''S
1 / 2 understand can't be made until Monday, elicits informationa

3 such that three p.m., on Tuesday is not acceptable, are

4 we scheduling for later that week?

5 MR. MILLER: We will have to work that out.

6 If Dr. Harris is not available Tuesday at 3:00 p.m., I

7 would propose that we would just go ahead then with the

8 LILCO' rebuttal testimony concerning Professor Saegert's

9 testimony, and we would have to work out some time during

to the week for the hospital testimony. t

11 MS. McCLESKEY: Okay,,that is fine.

12 JUDGE LAURENSON : There is one other item of

("'s 13 business that Mr. Zahnleuter raised. Perhaps you want

k--
14 to put it on the record?

15 MR. Z AHNLEUTER: I would like to request that

16 I be permitted to submit the cross examination plan for

17 the State on Wednesday of next week for the reasons that

18 the testimony consists of hundreds of pages, and that I

19 have to submit cross-plans for both the County and LILCO's

a testimony, and it appears the training won't be at issue

21 for at least until the end part of that week.

22- JUDGE LAURENSON: You are requesting this

a continuance solely for the purpose of the training testimony ,

24 is that correct?

O)t
\/ m' MR. Z AHNLEUTE R: Yes. On Tuesday I will comply

'

N

- - --- _--- _ - ---_-_- _ _ _ -.
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1 with the Order that you have issued before.

) 2 JUDGE LAURENSON: Is there any objection to this

3 request?
.

4 MS. McCLESKEY: LILCO has no objection. !

5 JUDGE LAURENSON: Request is granted. Anything

6 else before we adjourn for the weekend.

7 We will reconvene at approximately ten o ' clock
8 on Tuesday.

9 (Whereupon, the hearing recessed at 5:58 p.m.,

to reconvene at 10:00 a.m., Tuesday, June 5, 1984.)10

11

12 ** * * ********

14
.

15

16

17

18

19

20

' 21

22

23

24

25
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